

Copyright 1980, 1985, 1999, The Jameson Perspective

# **NOTES:**

I am indebted to many people on the information and content of this genealogy. Henry Jamison's family and descendants are many, spanning the centuries as well as the miles across the gulfs of time and the vast regions of the United States. While I have researched a great deal of this myself, there are those whose names I must recite in order to give credit to all: Charles V. Jamison Sr. of Royalton, Ohio; Ruth Jamison of Oklahoma City, Oklahoma(deceased) \*(1); Chris Garst of Webber, Kansas; Lurene Claycamp of Soldier, Kansas; Joseph Cotton of Valley City, Utah; and Milo J. Cumpston of Fayetteville, Arkansas. These people I have mentioned in passing for their contributions to this rapidly and prolifically growing family. While some have provided more material than others each has added invaluably to the store of genealogical lore. A special and huge note of thanks goes to Charlie Jamison of Roylaton, OH. whose hard work and dedication to turning over so many stones on his family has provided much of the material for the generations of Jamisons out in Greene co., PA

and Monongalia county, WV. His dedication, exceptionally positive attitude, and hard work has brought about a history that displays the very characters of his own family.

# HENRY JAMISON OF BUCKS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

# [26500-28999]

**26500-1 HENRY JAMISON** [William?], was born circa 1674-1679, (Leith, Scotland?). He married circa 1695, Jane \_\_\_\_\_;

# Children:

(1) 26510 Henry, b.c. 1696; d. 1765{1776}; m.c. 1726, Mary Stewart;

(2) 26511 Robert, b. 1698; d. 7/3/1771; m. 1728, Jean Blackburn;

(3) 26512 Alexander, b. 1700; d. 3/1749; m. 11/30/1727, Martha Rickey.

(4) 26513 Ann, m. William Miller Jr.

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison emigrated from Leith, Midlothian, Scotland at an early age to Ulster, Ireland[1]. Whether he came in company with his parents or with others is unknown, presently. Tradition apparently tells us also that Henry was the son of William Jamison, "a rigid Presbyterian, and a zealous supporter of the "Solemn League and Covenant". Taking his family he left Scotland in 1685 and settled in Omagh, County Tyrone, Ireland, though this appears to negate additional information from Rev. Jameson's book that states, "They were of Scotch descent; their ancestors were of a colony from Argyleshire, Scotland, who crossed over and settled in the north of Ireland"[1]. E. O. Jameson also comments that William Jameson was at the seige of Londonderry

and "served with such gallantry that subsequently he was freed from all taxation by order of King William" [1]. Tradition, based on Rev. Jameson's book and the information he has concerning William Jamison is provided in the tree below.

Mr. Jamison with his wife, Jane, and children, Robert, Henry, Alexander, and Ann and her husband, William Miller Jr., emigrated some time between 1718-1722 to Philadelphia. While no emigration records record this fact, circumstances such as the emigration of his brothers (2), William and John Jamison to Boston in 1718, along with Robert Jamison showing up the following year in Ipswich, MA., bear an influence as to when Henry Jamison may have come over. Certainly, the traditional 1708 or after is no where near correct and the purchasing of land in 1724 would conclude more adequately that the 1718-1720 time period be more precise. On June 6, 1724, Henry and wife, Jane, were communicants of the Presbyterian church at Abbington, Bucks co., PA[2]. This information was also recorded at the Dutch Reformed Church in Bensalem, Bucks co., PA[3] and may have been so recorded because of a lack of a place for whorship in Warwick at the time. In the same year Jamison purchased a thousand acres of land half of which lay in Northampton and the other in Warwick from Jeremiah Langhorne February 27, 1724. This acreage was part of 5,000 acres which Penn's commissioners conveyed to Benjamin Hurley Sept. 13, 1703 and he in turned sold it to another and has passed down to Henry Jamison. He also purchased May 7, 1728 from Jeremiah Langhorne 200 acres of land which he willed to his son, Henry Jamison Jr. in 1734. Three years later he became one of the founders and trustees of "Neshaminy" Presbyterian Church, taken from an Indian word meaning, "at the double drinking place". The first Minister was a converted Anglican (Episcopal) by the name, William Tennent, who with his wife, Catherine nee **Kennedy**, emigrated in 1718 from Scotland to Philadelphia and made his way to Bensalem, Bucks county in 1726. The following year Rev. Tennent traveled three miles up the Neshaminy Creek to the forks where about 200 souls had settled. On February 13, 1733 the town of Middlebury was established by the congregation, signed by seventeen of its foremost men, three of whom were Robert, Henry, and Alexander Jamison. In 1736 the town's name by petition was changed to Warwick, Pa. In a land deed dated 1734, Henry Jamison Sr. conveyed his Bucks county home to his sons, Robert receiving 250 acres and the homestead, and the balanced divided equally among the others. Robert Jamison accompanied his father, Henry, to Ireland, but returned without his father the following year.

The surname is sometimes spelt: Jemyson; Jemison; Jameson.

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, ps.66,67,184,186; 2] Publications of the Genealogical Society of Pennsylvania, V.3,1/1906, p.27; 3] Records of the Dutch Reformed Church of Bensalem, PA., p111; 4] A History of Neshaminy-Warwick Presbyterian Church, 1726-1976, Helen Gemmill, 1977; 5] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, V.2, ps.1150-1153; 6] Bucks co., PA(deeds); 7]

**26510-2 HENRY JAMISON JR.** [Henry], was born circa 1696, Ulster, Ireland, the son and first child of Henry and Jane Jamison (26500). He died it is supposed some time around 1765{1776} in Florida. Mr. Jamison married circa 1726, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., Mary **Stewart**.

# Children:

# (Born in bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26520 Isabel, b.c. 1727; m. 6/16/1748, Tristam{Trustram} Davis[3];

- (2) 26521 Jean{Jane}, b.c. 1729; d. 4/1817; m. 11/1759, Thomas Craig;
- (3) 26522 Margaret, b.c. 1731; m. William Scott;
- (4) 26523 Mary, b.c. 1732;
- (5) 26524 Ann, b.c. 1734; m. 8/13/1760, Henry **Darrah{Derrock}**[3];

(6) 26525 Alexander, b.c. 1736{1734}; d. 1812; m. 8/29/1764, Isabel Polk[3];

(7) 26526 William[4], b.c. 1737; d. 1/19/1819; m. 1782, Nancy \_\_\_\_;

- (8) 26527 Henry?, b.c. 1739;
- (9) 26528 Robert, b. 1748; d. 11/12/1827; m. 12/18/1772, Sarah Mearns[2].

(10) 26529 John, b.c. 1750; m. 5/4/1775, Catherine Osborne[1,2];

## Notes:

Henry Jamison received from his father's will 200 acres of land January 7, 1734, which he conveyed to his son, Robert Jamison in 1765. In 1759 he was listed on the Warwick tax rolls for 8 sheep at 33 shillings. A prominent man in the community and large land owner he made his will April 18, 1765 in which he writes about his being about to incur "...the danger of the seas..." sailing to Florida soon after and was never heard from again. His will was probated April 14, 1766, and he was assumed "lost at sea".

Mary Stewart was a sister of John Stewart, who, in conjunction with Henry Jamison Jr. purchase considerable land in Warwick.

# References:

1] Recs. of PA. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, V.1,p135(Christ Church, Phila.); 2] Names of Persons for whom Marriage Licenses were Issued in the Province of PA to 1790, GPC, 1963, p130; 3] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131; 4] Bucks Co., PA. Tax Records, 1693-1778, 1982, McNealy & Wait, p.24; 5] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, V.2,ps.1150-1153; 6] Jamesons In America, 1901, p.68; 7]

**26511-2 ROBERT JAMISON** [Henry], was born 1698, Bucks co., PA. the son and second child of Henry and Jane Jamison (26500). He died July 13, 1771, Warwick, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married November 30, 1727{1728}, Bucks co., PA., Jean **Blackburn**, born 1702, Ireland and died October 26{23}[9], 1764, Bucks county, PA.

# Children:

# (All born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26532 Henry, b. 1729; d. 6/29/1767; m. 1754, Mary Gregg;

(2) 26533 John, b. 1736{1731}; d. 3/27/1796; m. 12/6/1768, Martha Grier[2,3];

(3) 26534 Robert, b. 1739; d. 9/15/1811; m. 4/18/1767, Hannah Baird[2].

(4) 26535 Ann, b. 1741; m. 4/26/1765[1]{4/23}[4], Alexander Robinson;

- (5) 26536 Grizelda, b. 1742; d. 8/26/1820; m. Mr. Carnaghan;
- (6) 26537 Isabel, b. 1745; res. Warwick, Pa.

## Notes:

Robert Jamison in 1734 sailed to Tyrone Co., Ireland with his father, Henry, just after his father bequeath to him 250 acres in Warwick, PA. He returned to Bucks county, Pennsylvania, though a record comes to light in which "Robert Jamison witnessed a Power of Attorney by William **Witherington** of Kilcaddy, parish of Clogher, County of Tyrone, Ireland" dated August 6, 1743. This instrument was made before John **Rennick**, a notary public and proved March 16, 1744 by Jamison in Bucks co., PA[5]. It is unknown to what this applied, though possibly made in order to effectively handle his father's affairs in that country at his death which may have occurred about 1743. Mr. Jamison was taxed in Warwick in 1759 at the rate of 12 shillings for 3 sheep. In 1760 he is listed with 2 horses, 6 cattle, 10 sheep and 1 household servant at the rate of 3 pounds, 16 shillings, and 8 pence.

Robert Jamison was intimately involved with his community. He served as overseer of the roads in Warwick, as an Elder in the Neshaminy Presbyterian Church, and as a Captain in the colonial militia.

## References:

1] Recs. of PA. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, V.2,p.91(1st Presby. Church, Philadelphia, PA); 2] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131; 3] Bucks Co., PA. Tax Records, 1693-1778, 1982, McNealy & Wait, p.24,62,110; 4] IGI Marriage Index, Bucks co., PA, microfiche #327; 5] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.67; 6] History of Bucks Co., PA., William Davis,1905,v.1,ps.417-419; 7] History of Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, PA.,1876, D. K. Turner,ps.303-305; 8] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, V.2,p.1152; 9] Gravestone inscriptions, Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, PA;

**26512-2** ALEXANDER JAMISON [Henry], was born 1700, northern Ireland (possibly County Tyrone) the son of Henry and Jane Jamison (26500). He died in March of 1749, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married November 30, 1727, Bucks co., Pa. Martha **Rickey**{**Richey**}, the daughter of Jonathan Richey.

# Children:

(All born in Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) 26540 Henry, b. 1729; m. Mary \_\_\_\_;
- (2) 26541 William, b. 1732[1];
- (3) 26542 Robert, b. 1734; d. 1800, Virginia; m. 1763, Mary Vastine.
- (4) 26543 John, b. 1739[1];

(5) 26544 Alexander, b. 1743; m. 10/21{23}/1783, Elizabeth Carmichael[2].

### Notes:

In the History of Neshaminy[5] Mr. Jamison along with his brother, Henry Jamison Jr., on July 1, 1743 were made trustees of two acres of land in Warwick, PA. for the erection of a church along side the Creek. He received from his father 250 acres of land October 27, 1729. Mr. Jamison's will was dated 1747 and proved in 1749. He bequeathed the homestead to his son, Robert Jamison.

- William Jamison(26541), single man, resided until 1759 in his uncle Robert Jamison's(26511) household. He was listed in the Warwick tax lists for 1753 owing 4 shilling, 6 pence[1].

- John Jamison taxed 1759 at his father's[1].

# References:

1] Bucks Co., PA Tax Records, 1693-1778, McNealy & Wait, 1982, p.24,35; 2] IGI Marriage Index, Bucks co., PA., microfiche #327; 3] Jamesons In America, 1901, p.68; 4] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, v.2, p.1152; 5] History of the Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, ps.1,75-77,302-304; 6] Bucks co., PA.(wills) bk.2,p.146; 7] Swede's Church, Philadelphia, PA Recs(marriage),p.412;

**26513-2 ANN JAMISON** [Henry], was born circa 1702, the daughter of Henry and Jane Jamison (26500). Miss Jamison married William **Miller** Jr., the son of William and Isabel Miller Sr. who died in 1787, Bucks co., PA.

# Children:

(1) Mary

(2) Henry

- (3) Robert, m. Elizabeth Keith;
- (4) Jane, b. 1745; d. 7/5/1797; m. 11/28/1764, Adam Kerr;

(5) Martha,

# Notes:

Mr. Miller Sr., a prominent community member of Warwick gave an acre of land for the site of the old Neshaminy Church and graveyard in March of 1726.

# References:

1] History of the Neshaminy Church, ps. 244-250, 335-340; 2] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, v.2, p.1152; 3] History of Bucks co., PA., William Davis, 1905, v.1;

**26521-3 JEAN{JANE} JAMISON** [Henry, Henry], was born circa 1729, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). Miss Jamison married November of 1759, Captain Thomas **Craig**, born February 1739, Bucks co., PA., died April 1813, Bucks co., PA., the son of Daniel and Margaret Craig.

### Children:

## (All born in Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) Mary, b. 10/1760; m. 10/1778, Thomas **Reed**;
- (2) Daniel, b. 11/1762; d. 6/1823; m. 1794, Jean Jamison(26671);
- (3) Margaret, b. 3/1766; m. 3/1784, Capt. William Miller;
- (4) Henry, b. 1/1768; d. 8/1777;
- (5) Richard, b. 2/1770; d. 8/1777;

## Notes:

Miss Jamison was baptised November 27, 1738 at Neshaminy Presbyterian Church, Bucks co., PA. The register of baptisms, was recorded at the First presbyterian Church of Philadelphia listing Jane as the daughter of Henry Jamison[1]. Captain Craig, commissioned a Captain October 23, 1776, and a distinguished officer in the Pennsylvania line in the Revolutionary War, rose to Colonel.

## References:

1] Register of Baptisms, 1701-1746, First Presbyterian Chruch of Philadelphia, p101; 2] Jamesons In America, E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.73; 3] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA. John Jordan, 1978, V.2, p1150; 4]

**26524-3 ANN JAMISON** [Henry, Henry], was born circa 1734, Bucks co., PA., the daughter and fifth child of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). Miss Jamison married August 13, 1760[2], Bucks co., PA., Henry **Darrah**{**Derrock**}, b.c. 1730s, Montgomery co., PA., died 1782, Warrington, Bucks co., PA., the fourth son of Thomas and Mary Darrah.

# Children:

(All born in Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) Mary, b. 9/16/1762;
- (2) James, b. 12/12/1764; d. 2/17/1842; m.1) 7/27/1762, Rachel Henderson; m.2) Rebecca McCrea;
- (3) William, b. 9/23/1767; d. 7/11/1838; m. Sarah (Walker) Whitten.
- (4) Ann, b. 1/16/1770; m. Hugh Barclay;
- (5) Margaret, b. 11/26/1772; m. Jobs Wright;

(6) Joseph, b. 9/10/1775;

(7) George, b. 7/12/1778;

(8) Henry Jr., b. 4/12/1782;

#### Notes:

Captain Henry Darrah was the son of Thomas and Mary Darrah, an Irish-Scotchman, emigrated to the America in 1725 settling at Neshaminy Valley in Bucks co., Pa. His father, Thomas, was the founder of Log College, which later became the College of New Jersey, and finally named Princeton University. He was also the founder of the Neshaminy Presbyterian Church of Warwick, PA. and of Deep Run Presbyterian Church in Bedminster, PA. Mr. Thomas Darrah died in March of 1750 leaving five sons who were all involved with the colonial side during the American Revolution. Capt. Darrah was educated and a fine horseman. Family tradition indicates that Henry Jamison was completely against the marriage of his daughter, Ann, saying "that young Darrah was too fond of fast horses and not fond enough of making a living tilling the soil"\*<sup>(3)</sup>. The matter apparently was settled when Henry and Ann got on one of the horses and outrode her pursuing father. They resided in New Britain township where in 1775 Mr. Darrah was appointed an Associator. In the following year he was appointed 1st Lt. of Captain William **Robert**'s Company and on organizing of the "Flying Camp" appointed in 1776 by the bucks county Committee of Safety, later serving in the New Jersey and Long Island campaigns. Commissioned a Captain on May 6, 1777 he served variously under Colonels John Lacey and William Roberts.

- James Darrah, eldest son of Henry and Ann Darrah purchased in 1789 170 acres of the homestead tract in New Britain. He bought in 1794 his wife's sister's homestead in Warminster, near Hartsville, and settled there for the remainder of his life. When he died he was buried at Neshaminy church, bucks co., PA. He was a trustee of the church in 1795; treasurer from 1812-14; and collector of pew rents, 1807. His wife, Rachel Henderson, was born July 27, 1762, Warminster, PA., was a daughter of Robert and Margaret (**Archibald**) Henderson, both of Scots-Irish lineages. Mrs. Darrah died March 17, 1802 and Mr. James Darrah married Rebecca **McCrea**. Two children only from his first wife, Rachel, were Robert and Henry Darrah.

- Robert Darrah, son of James and Rachel (Henderson) Darrah, was born February 8, 1789, New Britain, Bucks co., PA. He died August 5, 1860. Served in the War of 1812 under Captain Joseph Vandyck's company in the 48th Regiment, Volunteer Artillery. He married September 4, 1819, Catherine Galt(Gault) born 1/26/1799, Salisbury, Lancaster co., PA., died 1890, Warminster, PA., the daughter of James and Mary (Martin) Galt, a great-great-grand daughter of Robert Galt, who, reportedly, was the first white man to settle in the Pequea Valley of Lancaster county. Mr. Darrah inherited his father's estate in Warminster(the old Henderson plantation) which he improved considerably. They had nine children: Rev. James Darrah, Princeton, 1840, Bucks county bar, 1843, and Yale College, 1846, was pastor of the Philadelphia Pa., Presbyterian Church and at St. Louis Presbyterian, Missouri; John M. Darrah, hartsvile, PA; Robert Henderson Darrah, Warminster, PA; Rachel H. Darrah and Rebecca Darrah, both of whom were successively wives of Rev. Douglass K. Turner, pastor of Neshaminy Church and author of the History of the Neshaminy church; Eliza M.; Emily; Mary A.; and Katherine.

- Margaret Darrah, m. Jobs Wright; daughter, Hester Ann, wife of John Wilkens **Flenniken**; son, Andrew Stewart Flenniken.

#### References:

1] The Tenmile Country and Its Pioneer Families, Leckey, 1935, ps560,561; 2] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131(Derrock); 3] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of Pennsylvania, John Jordan,

1978, V.2,ps1151-53; 4] History of the Neshaminy Church, Bucks co., PA., Rev. D. K. Turner, ps. 228-32, 235-253; 5] History of Bucks co., PA., J. H. Battle, 1887,ps. 553,554;

**26525-3** ALEXANDER JAMISON [Henry, Henry], was born circa 1736{1734}, Bucks co., PA., the son of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). He died in 1812 in Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married August 29, 1764, Isabella **Polk**[1-Poak].

## Children:

(1) 26600 Mary, b.c. 1765;

(2) 26601 Henry, b. 11/1766; d. 4/12/1834;

(3) 26602 Eleanor{Helen}, b.c. 1768; m. Mr. Davis;

(4) 26603 William, b. 1770; d. 11/9/1831; m. 1788, Abigail Scudder;

(5) 26604 Alexander, b.c. 1771; m. 12/25/1792, Elizabeth Rose;

(6) 26605 Rebecca, b.c. 1773;

(7) 26606 Martha, b. 1777; d. 1858; m. Daniel Stephenson;

(8) 26607 Anne, b.c. 1779; m. Mr. D. C. Scudder;

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison was listed in the Warwick tax lists for 1759 and 60. In 1759 he was listed under his father's household and in 1760 was taxed at 8 pounds, 8 shillings for his grist mill which stood on 48 acres of land with a rent of 14 pounds per annum, 3 horses, 3 cattle, and 8 sheep.

Mr. Jamison was the executor of his father's will, 1766. After administering his father's will he sold the estate he inherited in 1777 and removed to Middletown, Dauphin county, PA. Here he purchased March 6, 1778, a house and two lots from Albright **Swinefind** and sold them February 22, 1779 for 600 pounds to brothers, William and Thomas **Crabb**. In that year he went further west and settled in Georges township, Fayette co., PA. In Georges he secured a patent on 277 and a half acres of land on a fork of woods laying between Union township and Cheat River, but this he sold and settled in Dunkard township, Greene county, PA. where he died. Alexander Jamison was a member of the Associated Company of Warwick and later in the militia during the Revolution along with his brother, William Jamison.

His will was dated May 23, 1807 and probated August 26, 1812. He mentioned wife, Isabella, and children: William, Henry, Rebecka, Eleanor, Anne, Mary, and Martha; executors: sons, Henry and William Jamison; witnesses: John **Flenniken**, deceased, and Josias **Lowery**.

Henry Jamison was born in November of 1766, Bucks co., PA. He died April 12, 1834, Cumberland, Greene co., PA. He may never have been married because his will, dated April 5, 1833 and probated May 14, 1834, names his immediate family only. He mentions sisters, Mary Jamison, Rebecca Jamison, Helen{Eleanor} Davis, Martha Stephenson, and Ann Scudder as heirs. He also names his father, Alexander Jamison, and brother, William Jamison, nephew, Henry Jamison, and neice, Mary Jamison. Executor was

Henry Jamison, his nephew. Witnesses were: William Flenniken, and William P. Jamison. (4)

## References:

1] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131; 2] Bucks co., PA., Tax Lists, 1693-1778, 1982, McNealy & Wait, p.24,62; 3] Greene co., PA.(wills), bk.1,ps104,105; bk.2,p36; 4] Greene co., PA(probate), Estate #171, bk.5,p.119; Estate #753; 5] Names of Persons who Obtain Marriage Licenses in the Province of PA., GPC, 1966, p.131; 6] Fayette co., PA(deeds), bk.2,p95; 7] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, v.2,ps1150,1151; 8] Glades Cemetery, Cumberland, Greene co., PA. Records, v.3,(age 67 years, 6 months); 9] Early Western Movement on the Monongalia and Upper Ohio, 1765-1795, W. F. Horn,, 1945, Map8,ps.14-215 "Fayetteville" Warranted 11/14/1785, surveyed 12/20/1785, Patented 6/3/1788;

**26526-3 WILLIAM JAMISON** [Henry, Henry], was born 1737, Bucks co., PA., the son and seventh child of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). He died January 19, 1819 in Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married 1782, Nancy \_\_\_\_\_\_, b.c. 1760 and died after 1820. They resided in Goshen, Greene co., PA.

# Children:

(Born in Dunkard, Greene co., PA.)

(1) 26610 John, b. 8/12/1783; d. 9/30/1861; m. 1805, Isabelle Jenkins;

(2) 26611 Mary, b.c. 1784; m. Bowers **Davis**(b.3/12/1796);

(3) 26612 Hannah, b.c. 1786; m. John Millburn;

(4) 26613 Jane{Jenny}, b.c. 1790; m. William **Dixon**;

(5) 26614 Martha, b. 3/22/1800; d. 4/24/1842; m. Benjamin Wrick (b. 6/27/1794);

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison received ten shillings from his father's will, dated April 18, 1765, and proved April 14, 1766. However, William appears to have had a loan from his father since 60 pounds were to be returned to his brother, John Jamison. Mr. Jamison, like his brother, Alexander, was a member of the Associated Company of Warwick and later a part of the Bucks county militia. Mr. Jamison may have left Warwick, PA. near the same time as his brother, Alexander Jamison, but not after 1783, when his first child, John Jamison, was born on August 12, 1783, in Greene co., Pa. out on the western frontier. He received a land patent of 420 acres in Dunkard, PA. for 120 pounds as follows:

Thos M'Kean (L.S.) The Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

To all To Whom These Presents Shall Come, Greeting:

Know Ye that in consideration of the monies paid by William Jamison of Greene County into the Receiver-Generale Office of this Commonwealth, at the granting of the warrant hereinafter mentioned, and of the sum of ten dollars and sixty three cents lawful money now paid by him into the said Office, there is granted by the said Commonwealth unto the said William Jamison a certain tract of land, called "Chester" Situate in Dunkard township Greene County BEGINNING at a sugar tree thence by land of Joseph Morris north seventy eight degrees and three quarters east one hundred and sixty nine perches to a white oak thence by land of Robert Montgomery south sixty four degrees east forty four perches to a hickory south sixty seven degrees and a half east fifty six perches to a white oak, thence by land of Benegah Guston south twenty three degrees east two hundred and twenty perches to a poplar thence by land of Samuel Guston south seventeen degrees east one hundred and seventeen perches to a white oak thence by land of Jacob Fost and Jeremiah Guston south sixty two degrees west one hundred and eighty perches to a white oak north seventy four degrees west sixty perches to a white oak thence by land of Samuel Updegreve north twenty degrees east two hundred and forty perches to a black oak north seventy degrees west two hundred and twenty five perches to a white oak and thence by land of John Bell north twenty three west one hundred perches to the beginning, CONTAINING four hundred twenty acres one hundred twenty perches and allowance of six per cent for roads, &0 which said tract was surveyed in pursuance of a warrant dated the 30<sup>th</sup> of March 1796 granted to the said William Jamison with the appurtenances.

TO HAVE AND TO HOLD, the said Tract or Parcel of Land, with the appurtenances, unto the said William Jamison and his heirs, to the use of him the said William Jamison his heirs and assigns forever.

FREE AND CLEAR, of all Restrictions and Reservations, as to Mines, Royalties, Quit-rents or otherwise, excepting and reserving only the fifth part of all Gold and Silver Ore for the use of this Commonwealth, to be delivered at the Pit's mouth, clear of all charges.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF Thomas M'Kean Governor of the said Commonwealth, hath hereunto set his hand and caused the State Seal to be hereunto affixed, the twenty seventh day of November in the year of our Lord one thousand eight hundred and five and of the Commonwealth the thirtieth.

Attest T. M. Thompson, Secretary.

Enrolled the 30<sup>th</sup> November A. D. 1805

IN TESTIMONY, that the within is a copy of a Patent as recorded in Patent Book P Volume 56 page 147 remaining in the Department of Internal Affairs of Pennsylvania, I hereunto set my Hand and caused the Seal of said Department to be affixed, at Harrisburg, this eight day of January, A. D. 1919.

(SEAL) James H. Craig

Deputy Secretary of Internal Affairs.

R.O. Stuckenrath

Compared by

Geo. W. Rhoads.

# RECORDED AND COMPARED JAN. 15, 1919.

Milton B. Finch.....Register. Pur...D.J.H.

He was buried at Garrard's Fort Goshen Cemetery in Greene co., PA. and he and his family resided in Dunkard township. William owned 10 acres of a tract along Meadow Run which he left for his son, John Jamison.

William Jamison's will was dated 1810 and proved January 24, 1819, Greene co., PA. In it he writes:

"In the Name of God Amen, I William Jamison of Dunkard township in Greene county in the State and province of Pennsylvania being in health of body and of sound disposing memory & judgment do make and ordain this my testament & last will - I will & order all my just debts and funeral expences to be paid out of my estate I will and bequeath unto my wife Nancy Jamison one third part of the yearly incourse of my real estate during her natural life also one third part of my personal estate. I will unto my son John Jamison one hundred and fifty acres of the tract of land on which I now live subject to the bequest before mentioned in favour of my wife nancy which said one hundred and fifty acres shall include all buildings & improvements now made on the afor said tract of land. The remaining part of my real estate I allow to be sold and the price thereof equally divided between my daughters viz Mary, Hannah, Jenny and Martha Jamison share and share alike the remaining part of my personal estate I allow to be equally divided between my five children viz John, mary, Hannah, Jenny and Martha Jamison And I do hereby nominate and appoint my wife nancy & my son John Jamison Executors of this my testament & last will.

Signed sealed published & declared by the aforesaid William Jamison as and for his testament & last will in presence of us test(ators) -

James Montgomery William Jamison \*seal\*

Isaac Bowell

Joseph **Bravus**{**Bravis**} (5)

On January 24, 1819, Letters of Administration and Inventory were authorized for Nancy Jamison and John Jamison, executors.

His gravestone reads...

"In Memory of

William Jemison

Who Departed this Life

January 19, 1819

Aged 82 Years"

References:

1] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, v.2,ps 1150,1151; 2] Bucks co., PA. (wills); 3] Greene co., Pa(wills), bk.1,p188, Estate #318; 4] Greene co., PA. Cemetery Records, V.8; 5] 1800 PA Census, p.784(Jamison, William: 1 m 16-25; 1 m +45; 3 fs. -10; 1 f 10-16; 1 f 26-45); 6] 1810 PA. Census, p.22(Jamison, William: 1 m 16-25; 1 m +45; 1 f -10; 2 f 10-16; 3 fs 16-25; 1 f +45); 6] Greene co., PA(deeds), bk.239,p309; bk.7,p.196; bk.71,p.378; 7] Early Western Movement on the Monongalia and Upper Ohio, 1765-1795, W. F. Horn, 1945, 8] Map33,ps.56-147 "Chester" 3/30/1796, surveyed 1/24/1804, Patented 11/27/1805; 9] 1820 PA Census, (Jamison, Nancy: 2 fs 16-25; 1 f +45; Jamison, John: 1 m -10; 1 m 26-45; 2

fs -10; 1 f 26-45);

**26528-3 ROBERT JAMISON** [Henry, Henry], was born 1748, Bucks co., PA., the son and ninth child of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). He died November 12, 1827, Bucks Co., PA. Mr. Jamison married December 3{18}, 1772, Bucks co., Pa., Sarah **Mearns**[2], born 1753, PA.{NH}, died August 10, 1811{1804}[3], Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Hugh and Rachel (**Vastine**) Mearns.

#### Children:

(Born in Bucks co. Pa.)

(1) 26618 Robert, b. 1773; d. 12/8/1843; m. Matilda Watson;

(2) 26619 Hugh, b.c. 1775; m. 2/1827, Syndonia Newell;

(3) 26620 Mary, b.c. 1777; m. 9/27/1792{1797}[1], Marshall Mains{Means};

(4) 26621 Rachel M., b. 1/8/1780; d. 2/9/1854; m. 3/30/1803{3/31}[1], James Flack;

(5) 26622 Henry, b.c. 1783; d. 11/1821; m. Julia Ann \_\_\_\_;

(6) 26623 William, b. 6/7/1788; d. 8/4/1864; m. Ann Taylor;

Notes:

### References:

1] Recs. of PA. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, V.2,p160(Neshaminy Presby. Church); 2] Names of Persons for whom Marriage Licenses were Issued in the Province of PA, GPC, 1963, p.130; 3] Gravestone inscriptions Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, PA; 4] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.28,39;

**26529-3 JOHN JAMISON** [Henry, Henry], was born about 1750, Bucks co., PA. the son of Henry and Mary (Stewart) Jamison (26510). Mr. Jamison married May 4, 1775, Bucks Co., PA., Catherine **Osborne**[1,2]; They resided in Bucks and later Greene Co., PA.

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison moved west with his brothers, Alexander and William some time about 1785. He located on a 217 acre tract which was later warranted February 8, 1796, surveyed April 28, 1796, and patented April 24, 1797. It was called the "Hartford" plot situated in Independence Township, Washington County, PA.

## References:

1] Recs. of PA. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, V.1,p135(Christ Church, Phila.); 2] Names of Persons for whom Marriage Licenses were Issued in the Province of PA to 1790, GPC, 1963, p130; 3] Early Western Movement on the Monongalia and Upper Ohio, 1765-1795, W. F. Horn,, 1945, Map68,ps.31-450 "Hartford";

**26532-3 HENRY JAMISON** [Robert, Henry], was born 1729, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and first child of Robert and Jean (Blackburn) Jamison (26511). He died June 29{30}, 1767[11,1], Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married circa early 1760s, Mary Caldwell **Gregg**, died March of 1785, Philadelphia, PA., the daughter of John[14] and Sarah (**Caldwell**) Gregg.

## Children:

## (Born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26650 Martha, b.c. 1762; d. 1806; m. 1777, Rev. Nathaniel Irwin;

(2) 26651 John, b.c. 1765; d. after 1785;

(3) 26652 William Caldwell, b. 5/16/1767; d. 8/23/1821; m. .1) 6/18/1794, Jane **Downs**; m.2) 5/10/1801, Eleanor **Shelby**;

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was an Innkeeper and resided in Centerville, Buckingham where he purchased 167 acres[14] of land at the junction of Durham and York roads. This land was purchased from John Gregg(of New Jersey and bought by him 9/14/1767), Mrs. Jamison's father, and later sold by her administrator on September 3, 1790. A road was opened in 1759 from Jamison's mill, located on the southwest branch of Neshaminy Creek to the York road from which travelers headed from or to Philadelphia from or to Delaware. Mr. Jamison was listed in 1764 on the tax list for Buckingham. From the History of Bucks Co., Pa. The Safety Committee for the county held their meetings here, between 1772 and 1778, shortly after Mr. Jamison's death. Mrs. Jamison was listed on the assessor's list as innkeeper in 1772 just before her marriage to John Bogart.

Mrs. Jamison married second, November 14, 1772, First Presbyterian Church, Philadelphia, PA., John **Bogart**[2,3]. Mr. Bogart, after his marriage to Mary Jamison, ran the tavern & inn in Buckingham until 1778 when he died. Mrs. Bogart removed with her family to Philadelphia until her death in 1785. Her will was dated March 7, 1785, Philadelphia, PA. and proved March 15th, eight days later. In the will she bequeathed everything to her five children: Mary Bogart, Sarah Bogart, Frances Bogart, John Jamison, and William Caldwell Jamison. Martha Jamison, Mrs. Bogart left out completely and the reasons for that are provided under her history.

The foregoing genealogy is different than that described under Rev. Jameson's book, The Jamesons In America. In the 1901 publication William Caldwell Jamison was listed as a son of John and Miss Caldwell Jamison of Little Britain, Lancaster co., PA. This man was born May 11, 1776 and listed in the above reference as having married Jane **Downs** in 1894 \*(<u>6</u>), which is incorrect based on the will and administration of Mary Gregg Jamison Bogart. A further elucidation on the subject is given in the will of William C. Jamison, dated October 22, 1818, Montgomery co., TN., "Anything due me on account of my part of the estate, real or personal, of my mother's estate, Mrs. Mary Bogart, deceased, of the City of Philadelphia...". Mrs. Jamison was the administrator of Henry Jamison's estate on August 14, 1767, and she retained the inn at Buckingham. When John Bogart died in 1778, Mrs. Bogart maintained the land and premises which were later sold in 1790 by her administrator[14]. John **Greer** was appointed guardian of Sarah Bogart, her daughter, born 1776, Bucks co., PA. Mary Bogart married James **Grier** and Frances Bogart married John **Shaw**. Mrs. Bogart named James Greer and William **Oliphant** as executors.

### References:

1] Publications of the Genealogical Society of Pennsylvania, V.3,1/1906, p.38; 2] Recs. of Pa. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC., 1968, v.2,p.91(1st Presby. Church, Phila); 3] Names of Persons for whom Marriage Licenses were Issued in the Province of PA to 1790, GPC, 1963, p.130; 4] Bucks County Pa., Tax Records, 1693-1778, McNealy & Wait, 1982, p.40; 5] Colonial and Revolutionary Families of PA., John Jordan, 1978, V.2, p.1150; 6] History of Bucks Co., PA., J. H. Battle, 1887, ps.418,425,426,843; 7] History of Bucks co., PA, Davis,1905,v.2,ps231,405; 8] PA. Archives, Series 2, V.2,p.35(Bogart-Jamison marriage); 9] Pennsylvania Magazine, V.10,p205; 10] Buck Co., PA(wills), bk.1,p105; 11] Gravestones at Neshaminy Church, Doylestown-gravestone inscriptions-PA.; 12] Records of Philadelphia, PA., bk.1,p105; 13] Bucks Co., PA(orphan), Account Book,A,ps37,52; 14] Bucks County County Court Records, bk.1,p2; 15] Jamesons In America, Rev. E. O. Jameson, 1901, ps.70,501; 16] The History of Bucks co., PA, William Davis,1905, v.1,ps60,61,405,416-419,425-427; 17] History of Lancaster co., PA., Ellis & Evans, 1883; 18] Little Britain Presbyterian Church and Pennsylvania Hills Cemeteries;

**26533-3 JOHN JAMISON** [Robert, Henry], was born 1736, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and second child of Robert and Jean (Blackburn) Jamison (26511). He died March 27, 1796, Bucks co., PA[1,5]. Mr. Jamison married December 6{2}[3], 1768[2], Abbington Presbyterian Church, Bucks co., PA., Martha **Grier**[**Greer**][3], died 1832, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John and Agnes (**Caldwell**) Grier.

# Children:

# (Born Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) 26660 Grizelda Grier, b. 10/18/1769; d. 5/18/1832; m. 10/27/1794, Moses Shaw Jr.[2]
- (2) 26661 Frances, b. 11/28/1770; d. 4/17/1829; m. 4/16/1789, Adam Kerr[2];
- (3) 26662 Robert, b. 1/23/1772; d. 9/15/1843{12/8/1843};
- (4) 26663 John, b. 11/22/1773; d. 5/11/1858; m. 5/25/1805, Martha Shaw;
- (5) 26664 James Lee, b. 12/21/1775; d. after 1832; m. Esther Adams;
- (6) 26665 Martha, b. 4/26/1778; d. after 1832; m. Robert **Bready**;
- (7) 26666 Henry, b. 12/21/1779; d. 11/28/1816;
- (8) 26667 Matthew Caldwell, b. 9/12/1781; d. 1/22/1815; m. 10/24/1808, Nancy Bready;

## Notes:

John Jamison was a Captain in the Revolutionary War[6,1]. He writes, "Capt. John Jamison in Col. Baxter's Penn. Regiment, commissioned Sept. 7, 1776; taken prisoner at Fort Washington, Nov. 16, 1776, and released on parole Aug., 1778; exchanged March 26, 1781."[6] However, other records claim differently. According to

the DAR records the following is listed: "John Jameson, b. 1736; d. 3/27/1796; m. Martha Grier, PS-PA". This listing indicates that Mr. Jamison was in a capacity in which he *supplied* the colonial militia with various products rather than actually engaged in military conduct. There were many such farmers as John Jamison who provided much needed materials, clothes, and foodstuffs for the militia and several records throughout this publication provide ample illustration of this.

There is, however, another listing for a John Jamison of Bucks county, PA. who married Nancy **McDuffy.** This listing reads: "John Jameson, b. 12/3/1755; d. 3/23/1836; m. Nancy McDuffy, Capt.-PA". Captain Jamison was a son of Daniel and Mary (**Baxter**) Jamison Sr. of Nockamixon, Bucks co., PA. Col. Hugh Baxter's company, which Capt. John Jamison was listed under, was his grandfather whose daughter, Mary Baxter, was John Jamison's mother. The troubles which plagued Capt. Jamison are captured in his profile under index #26013.

Mr. John Jamison, our subject, was listed under the 1759 tax records for Bucks co., PA. with 3 horses, 5 cattle, 27 sheep, 250 acres of land, receiving rents of \$20.00, and 1 negroe at a rate of 5 pounds 8 shillings[4]. He was again listed in Warwick, 1778[4] as follows: 2 horses, 2 cattle, 3 sheep, 70 acres of land at \$5.00 rent, for 2 pounds 3 shillings[1]. Tax lists, Warwick, 1778, 5 pounds. Mr. Jamison owned considerable land and inherited the old homestead. Mrs. Jamison was a brother of Rev. James **Grier** of Deep Run, PA., a revolutionary veteran and an Elder in the Presbyterian Church at Neshaminy.

### References:

1] Publications of the Genealogical Society of Pennsylvania, V.3,1/1906, p.59; 2] Recs. of Pa. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, V.2,p.160 (Neshaminy Presby. Church),p.190(Abbington Presby.); 3] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131; 4] Bucks co., Pa. Tax Records, 1693-1778, McNealy & Wait, 1982, p.62,110; 5] Gravestone inscriptions, Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, PA; 6] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps.71-72; 7] DAR Patriotic Index, p.365; 8] Colonel Bill's Tales, p.165; 9] History of Bucks Co., PA., ps.417-418;

**26534-3 ROBERT JAMISON** [Robert, Henry], was born 1739, Bucks co., PA., the son and third child of Robert and Jean (Blackburn) Jamison (26511). He died September 15, 1811[4]{September 13, 1811}, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married April 18, 1767, Bucks co., PA. Hannah **Baird**[2], born 1745, Neshaminy, Bucks co., Pa., died November 7, 1817, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John and Hannah (**Stewart**) Baird.

## Children:

# (Born Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) 26670 Robert III, b. 2/2/1768; d. 1840; m. 1/29/1795, Esther Baird;
- (2) 26671 Jean, b. 2/19/1770; d. 11/16/1858; m. 2/1794, Daniel Craig;
- (3) 26672 William, b. 8/6/1772; d. 1/7/1849; m. 1791?, Ellen Jane Baird;
- (4) 26673 Margaret, b. 1775; m. 9/23/1794, James Means[1];
- (5) 26674 John, b. 6/15/1777; d. 9/20/1837; m. 4/25/1805, Jane Flack;
- (6) 26675 James, b. 1779 d. 1837; m.c. 1802, Ann (**Simpson**?);

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was listed in the Bucks co. tax lists with 3 horses, 3 cattle, 8 sheep at a rate of 3 pounds, 8 shillings[3]and in 1778 list for Warwick, at 2 ponds, 15 shillings. Mr. Jamison was a soldier and an Ensign in the Revolutionary War. A devout presbyterian Mr. Jamison was an Elder in the Neshaminy Church in 1794. His will, dated 5/15/1807, mentions wife, Hannah, sons, Robert, James, John, and William, daughters Jane and Margaret. proved 1811, Bucks co., PA.

#### References:

1] Recs. of Pa. Marriages Prior to 1810, GPC, 1968, v.2,p160(Neshimany Presby. Church); 2] PA. Marriages Prior to 1790, Linn & Engle, 1976, p.131; 3] Bucks Co., PA. Tax Records, 1693-1778, McNealy & Wait, 1982, p.62,110; 4] Gravestone inscriptions, Neshaminy Church, Doylestown, PA.; 5] DAR Patriotic Index, v.1,p.365; 6] The History of Neshaminy Church, D.K. Turner, 1876; 7] The History of Bucks co., PA., William Davis,1905,v.1, ps.417,418; 8] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.39,40

**26542-3 ROBERT JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry], was born 1734, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and third child of Alexander and Martha (Rickey) Jamison (26512). He died 1800 in Hardy Co., West Virginia<sup>(7)</sup>. Mr. Jamison married prior to 1760, in Bucks co., PA. Mary **Vastine**, born 1730 in Hilltown, Bucks co., PA., died September 9{June 13}[1], 1798, PA., the daughter of Abraham and Sarah (**Ruckman**) Vastine{Van de Woestyne}. They resided in York co., PA., Frederick and Loudon counties, VA.

#### Children:

#### (Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26686 Mary, b. 1763; m.c. 1782, John Colville; res. Frederick co., MD.;

(2) 26687 Sarah(Negus?), m. John Cadwallader; res. Loudon co., VA.;

(3) 26688 Ann, m. Benjamin Frye; rem. to Georgia;

(4) 26689 Abraham, b.c. 1864; m.c. 1784, Christina Frye{Frey};

(5) 26690 Van de Vastine, b. 3/24/1765; d. 12/14/1836; m. 1/22/1799, Elizabeth **Rumph**; res. Society Hill, SC.

(6) 26691 Martha, b.c. 1766/7; m. Dr. James Pliney Wilson; res. Society Hill, Darlington, SC.

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison inherited his father's farm with the conditions of paying off the mortgage and paying his younger brother, Alexander, 100 pounds. Yet the conditions and the poor harvests probably weighed against the young man and the Jamisons lost the farm in 1765. Mr. Jamison, no doubt, resided with relatives, possibly the Van de Vastines, his in-laws. Mr. Jamison later was employed as overseer of roads in Warwick. It was shortly after this that Mr. Jamison migrated from Pennsylvania to Virginia appearing as early as 1768 in Loudon co., VA. He was on the tax lists for Shelburne Parish, Loudon co., Va. from 1768 to as late as 1778, along with the following men:

Robert Jameson 1768-70, 1771-78, Shelburne Parish

Benjamin Jameson 1769-70, 1771-75, 1779 Shelburne

Alexander Jameson 1776-77, Shelburne

George Jameson 1776-77, Shelburne

John Jameson 1779, Shelburne

William Jameson 1789, Shelburne.

He appears to have moved again, about seven years later in 1785 to Shenandoah co., VA. which sat next to Hardy co., WV in the Cedar Creek area where the **Frye** family settled. At the end he dies in Hardy co., WV. The Shelburne Parish list provides yet another thought. The Jamisons-John, William, and Alexander-were no doubt the brothers of Robert Jamison. Another interesting point is the list of last dates on these men: Robert Jamison 1778; Benjamin Jamison, 1779; Alexander and George Jamison, 1777; John Jamison in 1779, and finally William Jamison in 1789. Benjamin Jameson is the Jameson Indexed as #35000, who migrated south to Greene co., TN. Benjamin names one son, Robert.

Located in the extreme north of Shenandoah co., VA., in 1785, this spot roughly sits just south of Cedar Creek and Cacapone River and Wheatfield, an area where Shenandoah and Frederick co., VA., and Hardy co., WV. meet. Robert Jamison was listed with nine people in the 1785 tax list. Along with Jamison were John Colville, Benjamin Frye, John Frye, and John Frye's son, Jacob Frye. In 1800 when Jamison died, John Colville and James Wilson were both buyers at the estate auction.

# References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps74,75; 2] History of Bucks co., PA., J. H. Battle, 1887, ps.367,369,370,554,555; 3] Loudon co., VA(wills), bk.111,ps117,197; 4] History of Neshaminy Church, Turner, p135; 5] Hist. of Shenandoah co., VA., John W. Wayland, 1927,p.227; 6] VA Taxpayers, 1782-1787(Loudon co.); 7] Loudon Co, Va. Tithables; 8]Frederick co., VA. (marriages)-Mary & Martha(aka Hannah/Harriet Jamison); 9] A History of Shenandoah Co., VA., p.227(1785 Tax List); 10] Probate recs., Hardy co., WV.,p.196,197;

**26543-3 JOHN JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry], was born 1739, Bucks co., PA., the son of Alexander and Martha (Rickey) Jamison (26512). Mr. Jamison was married and resided in Loudon co., VA.

# Children known:

(1) 26695 Susan, b.c. 1770; m. Vincent Crabb;

# References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps74,75; 2] History of Bucks co., PA., J. H. Battle, 1887, ps.367,369,370,554,555; 3] VA Taxpayers, 1782-1787(Loudon co.);

**26603-4 WILLIAM JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born 1763{1770}, Bucks co., PA., the son and fourth child of Alexander and Isabella (Polk) Jamison (26525). He died November 9, 1831, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married 1788, Greene co., PA. Abigail **Scudder**\*(8), b.c. 1779, NJ, died after 1850, Greene co., PA., the daughter of Thomas and Abigail Scudder.

#### Children:[3]

(All born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) 26750 Henry, b. 5/3/1800; d. 11/26/1877; m.c. 1825, Mary Lowery;

(2) 26751 William P., b. 1802;

(3) 26752 John, b. 1804;

(4) 26753 Mary, b. 1806; m. Mr. Fleniken?

(5) 26754 Martha, b. 1808;

(6) 26755 Sarah, b. 1810;

(7) 26756 Elizabeth, b. 12/16/1812; d. 12/10/1841;

(8) 26757 Abigail, b. 1814;

(9) 26758 Jehu, b. 1816{1814/15}; m. Margaret \_\_\_\_;

Notes:

Mr. Jamison's father-in-law, Thomas Scudder, <sup>(9)</sup> made out his will February 20, 1828. He names wife, Abigail, and daughters, Sarah and her childen, Abigail, Jane, Mary, Ruth, and sons, Doatham, James, Daniel, Clark and heirs. Executor, son-in-law, William Jamison and Jehu **Chadwick**; witness: James **Seymour**.

Mr. Jamison was a farmer at Cumberland, Greene co., PA. His will was dated November 7, 1831 and probated December 13th. He names wife, Abigail, executor; witnesses were: Christopher **Davis**, Archibald **Evert**, and Robert **Evert**.

## References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), Estate #693, bk.2,p.3; Estate #2995, bk.5,p.119; Estate #597, bk.2,ps.335-338; 2] Glades Cemetery, Cumberland township, v.3,p.61; 3]

**26604-4 ALEXANDER JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born about 1771, Bucks co., PA., the son and fifth child of Alexander and Isabella (Polk) Jamison (26525). Mr. Jamison married December 25, 1792, Greene co., Pa., Elizabeth **Rose**[2].

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison moved to Georges township, Fayette co., PA. with his father in 1779. On December 14, 1785

Alexander Jamison Jr. sold to his father, 260 acres(originally granted to Alexander Jamison Jr., November 15, 1785) including all improvements bordering Philip **Rogers**, Empson **Brownfield**, and others on the Great Road leading from Uniontown to Cheat River in Georges township for cost of office fees, purchase money, and 5 shillings. Witnesses: Samuel **Sackett**, Alexander **McClean**. On December 20, 1875, he had surveyed 277 **‡** acres in Georges township, Fayette co., PA. These lands bordered upon Moses **Carr**, Empson Brownfield, Obadiah **Trucox**, Charles **Burkam**, and John Carr.

### References:]

1] Early Adventures on Western Waters, Mary B. Kegley, V.2; 2] Early Land Survey Abstracts, Fayette co., p.1,2 (Warrant bk.2, p.95); 3] Fayette co., PA.(deeds), bk.A,p.80;

**26605-4 REBECCA JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born 1773, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Alexander and Isabella (Polk) Jamison (26525). She was married and resided in Greene co., PA.

## Children:

(Born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) Mary,

## References:

1] Greene co., PA.(wills), bk.2,p.36;

**26606-4 MARTHA JAMISON** [Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born 1777, Bucks co., PA., the daughter and seventh child of Alexander and Isabella (Polk) Jamison (26525). She died in 1858, Greene co., PA. and is buried at Glades Cemetary, PA. Miss Jamison married 1804, Greene co., PA., Daniel **Stephenson**, born January 1, 1774, Greene co., PA., died September 16, 1856, Greene co., PA., the son of Hugh and Rebecca (**Craig**) Stephenson.

# Children:[1]

(Born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) Hugh, b. 1801; d. 2/2/1810, Greene co., PA; bur. Glades Cem., Cumberland, PA.

(2) Alexander, b. 8/3/1803; d. 9/27/1885; bur. Glades Cem.; m. Rachel Jones;

(3) James, b. 1/6/1805; d. 186-, Iowa; m. Nancy Jane Smith;

## Children:\*(10)

(a) Hannah Maria, d. 4/1857; m. 1854, John Henry McCain (b.1830; d. 1903) children:

(\*) William Smith, b. 1854; d. 1855;

- (\*) Isabelle Henry, b. 1856; d. 1942; m. Henry George Hitchcock; children:
- (&) Iva Mae, b. 1879; d. 1964; m. Clinton B. Wilson;
- (&) John Algernon, b. 1882; d. 1967; m. Esther Lovis Matilda Ekstam, b. 1885; d. 1983; children:
- (\$) Dureth Helen, b. 1919; m. Lewis Milton Mahood, b. 1919; children:
- (#) Nancy Jane, b. 1943; m. Greg Wilson Herron;
- (#) John Lewis, b. 1947; m. Barbara Ann Buckingham;
- (&) Cyrus Jesse, b. 1886; d. 1947; m. Janet E. Grieve;
- (&) Henry Vernon, b. 1888; d. 1965; m. Lois Lucia Scott;
- (b) Edward N., b. 1824; d. 1895; m. Sara Jane Smith;
- (c) Absalom, b. 1831; d. 1909;
- (d) E. T., b. 1833; d. 1860;

(4) Henry, b. 11/17/1806; d. 8/29/1881, Green, Woodford co., IL; m. 4/10/1832, Greene co., PA., Mary **Myers**;

- (5) Isabella, b. 11/19/1808; m. Mr. Myers;
- (6) John, b. 5/12/1812; d. 6/7/1895;
- (7) Rebecca, b. 7/7/1815; d. 5/28/1838; m. Mr. Scott;
- (8) Mary, b. 7/7/1815; m. Mr. Swan;
- (9) Martha Ann, b. 8/13/1820; d. 4/12/1900;

### Notes:

Mr. Hugh Stephenson was born 4/4/1742, Scotland. He died March 15, 1822 in Greene co., PA. in the township of Cumberland. He married October 29, 1766 in Washington co., PA., Rebecca Craig, born January 28, 1743, died May 16, 1816, Greene co., PA., the daughter of Henry Craig.

### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), bk.9,p.55; 2] Glades Cemetery, Cumberland, V.3; 3] L. M. Mahood, Sun City, AZ., ltr. 11/2/1992(chart);

**26610-4 JOHN JAMISON** [William, Henry, Henry], was born August 12, 1783[3], Greene co., PA., the son and first child of William and Nancy Jamison (26526). He died September 30, 1861[3], Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married circa 1808, Greene co., PA., Isabelle **Jenkins**, born 1785, PA., and died May 1, 1841, Greene co., Pa[3].

### Children:

(Born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) 26800 Nancy, b. 1809; d. 3/7/1861; m. 10/10/1826, Benjamin Long;

(2) 26801 Mary, b. 10/22/1810; d. 12/20/1899; m. David Roberts;

(3) 26802 David, b.c. 1812; m.c. 1838, Sarah Burge;

(4) 26803 John Jr., b. 11/16/1814; d. 7/28/1872; m. 12/13/1836, Lucinda C. Lynch;

(5) 26804 Spicer, b. 3/7/1817; d. 1/23/1855{1/16/1854}[6]; m. 1/23/1840, Sarah Wright;

(6) 26805 Amos, b. 3/11/1818; d. 10/28/1900; m.c. 1840, Nancy Lynch;

(7) 26806 James, b. 1820; m.c. 1841[6], Eliza{beth (Louisa)}[6] Bussey;

(8) 26807 William, b. 1811; m.1) Margaret Bussey; m.2) 7/8/1866, Sarah Weekley;

(9) 26808 Isabel, b. {11/8/1825}[6]1824; d. 12/28/1891[6]; m. 11/30/1843[6], Jesse Bussey;

(10) 26809 Anna, b.c. 1826; m. George W. **Pough**{Paugh};

(11) 26810 Alfred, b. 8/31{21}[6]/1827; d. 2/28/1900; m.1) Rebecca McClure; m.2) 10/31/1863, Mary Pack;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison's father, William, left Bucks co., PA. and was settled in Greene co., PA. when John was born in 1783 out at the western frontier. When he was old enough to be out on his own, Mr. John Jamison resided first in Davis, Fayette co., and later Waynesburg, Greene co., PA. The tract called "Chester" he inherited he sold May 7, 1806 to Joseph **Morris** for \$100.00 97.75 acres. He purchased from Joseph and Lydia Cravens 51 acres for \$200.00 on January 6, 1812, a tract known as Mount Joy, located on Meadow Run. The land bordered those properties of his father, William Jamison, Jacob **Fast**, and Kyance **Phillips**. On March 23, 1832, Mr. and Mrs. Jamison sold to Edward **Bussey**, 61.5 acres for \$330.00. This land was situated on Meadow Run adjoining Edward Bussey, John Jamison(himself), Peter **Myers**, and Widow **Phillips**, part of two surveys which Jamison purchased from Joseph **Cravens** on January 6, 1812, Greene co., PA. Witnesses were Benjamin F. **Long** and David **Taylor**. On May 20, 1851, he sold to Jesse **Bussey** a 202 acre tract on Meadow Run for \$4200.00. This plot adjoined the Jamison Schoolhouse lot and Pierce **Lynch**. Other Jamison deeds:

John Jemison to Edward Bussey, 9/12/1832, Dunkark, v.7, p.196, 61 � acres.

same to Dunkark Twp School District, 12/15/1840, Dunkark, v.9,p.254, 27 P

same to Jesse Bussey, 2/21/1855, Dunkark, v.14, p.366, 302 acres.

After his wife's death in 1841, Mr. Jamison settled into his daughter, Isabel Bussey's, home. Just before he died, however, he was residing in the household of another daughter, Mary and David Roberts in Dunkard, PA. Mr. Jamison's will was dated June 2, 1859 and probated October 14, 1861. Mr. Jamison was buried at the Cemetery on Robert's Run about 1 mile north of Davistown, PA.

John Jamison d. 9-30-1861, aged 78 yr 1 mo 18 da

Isabel Jamison d. 5-1-1844{41}, aged 56 yrs;

-----

David Roberts, b. 7-12-1798; d. 3-18-1886

Mary Roberts, b. 10-22-1810; d. 12-20-1899

John Roberts, b. 10-4-1888, aged 45 yrs 6 mos, 17 das

Mary A., Roberts, d. 4-14-1874, aged 5 yrs 9 mos, 14 das(dau. Of T. R. & L.)

\_\_\_\_\_

Infant Donley, b. 1=17-1886, child of M. C. and L. A. Donley

Steele Cemetery on Roberts Run:

Amos Jameson, b. 3-11-1818; d. 10-28-1900

Nancy, his wife, b. 3-18-1820; d. 11-12-1900

Cumpston Cemetery on Roberts Run:

Nancy Long, d. 1861, aged 52 yrs., wife of Benjamin F. Long

He names daughters, Nancy Long, Isabel Bussey, Mary Roberts, and Ann Paugh; sons, Spicer(deceased), and Spicers son's(Alfred, John, and James), Amos(and his children, David, Garret, Pierce L., Isabel, and wife, Nancy), William, John Jr., Alfred, and James Jamison. John Jamison Jr. and Benjamin **Wrick** were executors; witnesses: James and Owen **McClure**. With the passing of John Jamison many of his children left in 1861 to Iowa. The will reads as follows:

"I, John Jemison of Dunkard Township in the County of Greene and State of Pennsylvania being of sound mind and disposing memory and calling to mind the uncertainty of this life and the certainty of Death do hereby dictate the following instrument of writing of my last Will and Testament that is to say First I will my soul unto to God who gave it and my body unto the dust from whence it came to be decently intered by my surviving friends. It is my will that my Executors herein named shall as soon as they can conveniently after my deceased pay all my just debts and funeral ex penses and colect all just debts coming to me and the promisory notes I hold against my heirs must be taken in payment for their sums left to them hereafter named.

I will and bequeath to my daughter <u>Nancy</u> wife of Benjamin Long one promisory note cauling for five hundred dollars when given and all the intrust not paid at the time of my decease. I will and bequeath unto my daughter <u>Isabel</u> wife of Jesse Bussey one promisory note I hold against him cauling for five hundred dollars when given and all interest not paid at my decease. I will and bequeath unto my daughter <u>Mary</u> wife of David Roberts one promisory note I hold against him cauling for five hundred dollars when given and all interest not paid at the time of my decease. I will and bequeath unto my daughter <u>Ann</u> wife of George W. Paugh five dollars in addition to what she has already got. I will and bequeath unto my son <u>David</u> five dollars in addition to what he has already got. I will and bequeath unto the oldest sons of <u>Spicer</u> Jamison deceased Alfred and John Jemison two promisory notes I hold against said deceased and money to make the sum of three hundred dollars with said notes to be paid to them soon after my decease shear and shear alike. I will to James Corbley Jamison son of said deceased fifty dollars to be paid to him when he becums twenty one years old. I will and bequeath to my son <u>Amos</u> Jemison five dollars in addition to what he has already got.

I will and bequeath unto Amos Jemison two oldest sons David and Garret Jemison two hundred dollars to be paid to them soon after my decease shear ans shear alike. I will and bequeath to Pierce Lindsey Jemison son of Amos Jemison

fifty dollars to be paid to him when he becums twetny one years old. I will and bequeath unto Isabel Jemison daughter of Amos Jemison my bed and bedding to be delivered to her soon after my decease. I will and bequeath unto Nancy Jemison wife of Amos Jemison all that remains of my household furniture of whatsoever kind it may be of that I have at the time of my decease to be delivered to her soon after my decease. I will and bequeath the remainder of my estate to my four sons <u>William John Alfred</u> and <u>James</u> Jemison shere and shere alike to be equally divided between them.

And my will is that Alfred or James departing this life before their marriage and having neither wife nor heirs his shere or sheres to be paid to the three sons of Spicer Jemison deceased and three sons of Amos Jemison to be equally divided between them shere and shere alike.

I do hereby nominate consitute and apoint my friend Benjamin Wrick and my son John Jemison executors of this my last Will and Testament hear by revoking all other wills heare to fore made by me. I Witness whereof I have here unto set my hand and seal this Second day of June in the year of our Lord one Thousand eight hundred and fifty nine.

Signed sealed and delivered John Jemison Sr. seal

by the Said John Jemison

Where with at his request have set our names as Witnesses

James McClure

**Owen** McClure

### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), file # 1953,bk.3,p.328; 2] 1800 PA Census, p.783; 3] Dunkard Cemetery Recs., v.4, Roberts Cemetery & Setstiller Mt. Olive Cemetery; 4] 1860 PA Census, 5] Evelyn Wotring Reid, letter, 10/23/1986, Akron, OH; 6] Greene co., PA.(deeds), bk.3,p.650; bk.5,p.180,526,528; bk.6,p.695; bk.7,p.196; bk.9,p.254; bk.11,p.366; 7] Dunkark, Greene Co., PA Grantor Index; 8] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research;

**26611-4 MARY JAMISON** [William, Henry, Henry], was born circa 1784, Bucks co., PA the daughter of William and Nancy Jamison(26526). She died prior to 1850. Miss Jamison married Bowers **Davis** born

March 4, 1786{b.3/12/1796} Kent County, DE and died February 19, 1871, Monongalia co., WV, a son of John and Ann (**Furbee**) Davis.

### Children:

(Born Monongalia county, Va(WV))

(1) Asa, b. 2/9/1823, Monongalia co., WV; d. 12/27/1891, Greene co., PA;

(2) Mary J., b. 9/15/1825;

(3) William, b. 1828

\_\_\_\_\_

- (4) Lorenzo, b. 1830, Monongalia co., WV;
- (5) Elizabeth, b. 1832;
- (6) Margaret, b. 1834;
- (7) Maria, b. 1837;
- (8) Sanford G., b. 1839; d. 1908;
- (9) James, b. 1842;
- (10) Melinda, b. 1847; d<1896;

# Notes:

John Davis was born July 22, 1751 in Kent co., DE. He died in Monongalia co., WV in 1841. He married Ann Furbee, born 1756, DE the daughter of Bowers and Anna (**Sipple**) Furbee. Mrs. John Davis died in Monongalia county in 1833. Mr. Davis served in the Revolutionary War under his brother-in-law, Lt. Caleb Furbee and saw action in two tours of duty. He claimed a pension, March 26, 1833, in WV stating that he moved to WV in the 1790's. John and Ann David had the following children:

Susan Davis, b. 1784, d. 1866; m1) Daniel Thompson; m.2) John Batton;

Bowers Davis, b. 3/4/1786; m.1) Mary Jamison; m.2) Elizabeth Getty;

Ann Davis, b. 1800; d. 7/10/1876; m.1) Charles Davis, a cousin; m.2) Samuel Everly;

Waitman Davis, m. Anna Thompson;

Nancy Davis, b. 4/12/1795; m. Caleb Conaway;

Thomas Davis, b. 8/24/1796; m. Anzilly Cordray; rem. To KY;

Robert Davis, rem. To Tyler co., WV;

Caleb Davis,

Bowers Furbee, b. 1722, d. 1781, was a son of Benjamin(b. 1693, d. 1733) and Susannah (**Lawber**), a granddaughter of Peter Lawber, who sailed from Amsterdam, Holland to New Amsterdam(New York City) in October of 1677. The Furbees and Lawbers resided in Kent county, DE. Benjamin and Susannah Furbee had the following children:

Bowers, 1722-1781; m.c. 1748, Anna Sipple;

Michael, d. 1765; m. Mary \_\_\_\_;

Caleb;

Benjamin, d. 1775; m. Sarah \_\_\_\_;

Elizabeth, m. James **Boyer**; Susannah Furbee married 2<sup>nd</sup> David **Lewis** and she had four more children. Benjamin Furbee was an Inn keeper, proprietor of the King George's Inn which was later and obviously changed to the George Washington Inn.

### References:

1] Bureau of Pensions, Widow's Claim, File 740; 2] National Sons and Daughters of the American Revolution, File #168943; 3] Register of Wills, Kent Co., DE., Arch. Vol.A18,p.147, Liber H, folios 105,106; 4] Wiley's History of Monongalia County, WV, p.713; 5] 1850 WV Census(Bowers Davis, 232-232); 6] Monongalia Co., WV(deaths), v.1,p.47; 7] 1860 WV Census #206-1167(Bowers Davis, Waitman Davis(1215-1175) et al; 8] 1870 WV Census(Bowers Davis, 87-197); 9] Cemetery Records of Taylortown/Dunkard, Greene co., PA.-Fairview Cemetery, Taylortown-Bowers Davis, Elizabeth Getty Davis Maple; 10] Charlie Jamison, Royalon, OH, 12/1998, research-a)Monongalia Co., WV, Death Cert. For Bowers Davis, age 83, 2/19/1871, Morgantown, WV, attested Michael Oliverio, 12/15/1998, bk.1,p.47; 11] 1820 WV Census, Monongalia Co.(Bowers-age 26-45; female, 26-45;);

**26612-4 HANNAH JAMISON** [William, Henry, Henry], was born about 1786, Bucks co., PA., the daughter and third child of William and Nancy Jamison (26526). She married circa 1807, Greene co., PA., John **Millburn**.

## Children:

## (Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) Joseph, b. 1812; d. 1823, Greene co., PA.; bur. Milburn Cemetery\*(11)

## References:

1] Records of Milburn Cemetery as trans. by James & Dorothy Hennen & Harold and Mildred Russell, 5/26/1963;

**26613-4 JENNY/JANE JAMISON** [William, Henry, Henry], was born 1794, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of William and Nancy Jamison (26526). Mrs. Dixon is probably the one who died October 30, 1858 in Dunkard Creek of Dysentry in Monongalia county, WV. She married William **Dixon**, born 1793, PA and died August 6, 1880, Monongalia co., WV where they resided.

## Children:

# (Born Greene co., PA)

(1) James, b. 1826; m.1) 8/5/1847, Marion co., WV, Terreahan Fluharty; m.2) Hannah N. \_\_\_\_;

(\*) Susan, b. 2/1850;

(\*) John, b. 1848:

- (\*) Nancy, b. 1853;
- (\*) Jeremiah, b. 1855;
- (\*) Eliza, b. 1857;
- (\*) Nathaniel, b. 1859;
- (\*) Henry
- (\*) D. Edison
- (\*) Jacob
- (2) Susanna, b. 1829;
- (3) William Jr., b. 1831;
- (4) Nancy, b. 1833;

(5) John, b. 1836[1c]; {May, 1848; d. 10/15/1858, Monongalia co., WV.}[1a](12)

## Notes:

Death records for Monongalia county show a Jane(with what appears as an l after the e) Dixon, wife of William Dixon having died of Dysentery in her 64<sup>th</sup> year. Parents not named, but husband William was. Her place of death is listed as Dunkard Creek. Below her record is one for John Dixon who died at the age of 10 years, 5 months in Dunkard Cree, the son of William an Jane Dixon. He also died of Dysentery on October 15 of the same year. A William Dixon is listed further on in Cass county, WV, dying of Paralysis at the age of 87 years.

On March 25, 1842, a deed from Charles and Lewessa **Horner** of Monongalia county to Jane Dixon of Greene county, PA sold 48 � acres on the Three Forks of Dunkard Creek. This land was later conveyed by her children to Hannah Dixon September 9 of 1884.

#### References:

1] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, 3/31/1998, corr., research-a)Monongalia County, WV(deaths) Register vol1,p.19, Lines 10,1,36; 1860 Census of Monongalia co., WV,ps.10, b)Marion co., WV marriages, A:21; c) 1860 WV Census,p.10,11[provide corresponding ages for the above]; d) 1870 WV Census,p.20(William Dixon listed as age 78 from PA); e) 1880 WV Census, Wm's age was listed as 86; f) Monongalia Co, WV(deeds) bk3,p.51; bk.19,p.203;

**26621-4 RACHEL M. JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, Henry], was born January 8, 1780, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Robert and Sarah(Mearns) Jamison(26528). She died February 9, 1854, Baltimore, MD. Miss Jamison married James **Flack**, born March 10, 1779, Doylestown, Bucks co., PA, died March 10, 1841, Baltimore, MD the son of John and Anna (Wilson) Flack.

## Children:

((1-5) b. Bucks co., PA; (6) b. MD)

(1) Thomas Jefferson, b. 9/9/1803; d. 3/6/1874, MD; m. Ann \_\_\_\_;Ch:

- (\*) James W., m. Mary E. Baker;
- (\*) George O.,
- (\*) Thomas J.,
- (\*) Harry H.,
- (\*) David,
- (\*) Ann O.,
- (2) Sarah Ann, b. 4/22/1806; m. Henry W. Heiser;
- (3) George Washington, b. 4/5/1809;
- (4) Jane Craig, b. 1/22/1811; m. James H. Perkins;
- (5) William Mearns, b. 10/12/1814;
- (6) Mary Isabella, b. 1/29/1824; m. James M. Deems;

### Notes:

Mr. Flack purchased a farm of 205 acres in 1804 in Warrington, PA. They remained there until 1817 when he sold it to his cousin, James Flack, removing to Warminster. They stayed for a few years before moving to Baltimore prior to 1824 where their youngest daughter was born.

## References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.28,39,63;

**26622-4 HENRY JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, Henry], was born circa 1783, Warwick, Bucks co., Pa., the son of Robert and (Mearns) Jamison (26528). He died November of 1821, Bucks co., Pa. Mr. Jamison married circa 1814, Bucks co., PA. Julia Ann \_\_\_\_\_.

### Children:

### (Born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26835 James K., b. 1815; d. 1/16/1858; m. 11/4/1840, Jane Cummins;

(2) 26836 Agnes, b.c. 1817;

(3) 26837 Henry, b.c. 1820;

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.78;

**26623-4 WILLIAM JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, Henry], was born 6/7/1788, Warwick, Bucks co., PA. the son and sixth(last) child of Robert and (Mearns) Jamison (26528). He died August 4, 1864, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married circa 1824, Bucks co., Pa., Ann **Taylor**, born 1799, died February 14, 1883, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Benjamin Taylor.

## Children:

## (Born Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) 26840 Benjamin T., b. 12/13/1824; m. Annie E. Phillips;
- (2) 26841 Phoebe, b.c. 1826; d. 10/1/1888;
- (3) 26842 Maria, b.c. 1827;
- (4) 26843 Rachel, b.c. 1829;
- (5) 26844 William, b. 6/11/1831; m. 3/13/1867, Elizabeth Meredith;
- (6) 26845 Emma, b.c. 1834;
- (7) 26846 Robert, b.c. 1836;
- (8) 26847 Sarah Ann, b. 3/1820; d. 10/1/1871; m. 2/16/1854, John Thompson;

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.78; 2] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, p. 213;

**26650-4 MARTHA JAMISON** [Henry, Robert, Henry], was born about 1762, Centerville, Bucks co., PA. the daughter and first(?) child of Henry and Mary (Gregg) Jamison (26532). She died 1806, Chester co., PA. Miss Jamison married 1777, Centerville, Bucks co., PA., Rev. Nathaniel **Irwin**, born November 18, 1746, Chester co., PA., and died March 3, 1812, Bucks co., PA.

## Children:

(Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) Henry, b. 1780; d. 2/7/1812; m. Mary Ann Walker;

(2) Mary, b.c. 1781; d. 9/28/1802; m. Dr. William Hart;

# Notes:

In 1774, Rev. Nathaniel Irwin was called to the pulpit and became the new pastor at Neshaminy church when Charles **Beatty** died two years before. His family came out of Chester co., PA. where he was born and was Scotch-Irish. Having graduated Princeton, Mr. Irwin along with James **Madison** had helped found the American Whig Party in an upper room of Nassau Hall. He preached along the thinly-inhabited central Pennsylvania and Virginia areas before coming to Bucks county. Nathaniel Irwin had a "commanding appearance, a powerful voice, and a long, intelligent face." In Neshaminy which he took with enthusiam and vigor Mr. Irwin was also a prescriber of medicine, handled wills, settled estates, advised widows, and assisted in property transfer. Residing on a large farm on Easton Road he sold produce as well.

His interests in mechanics fashioned an idea that became the boom to boating. One of his listeners at the time was John **Fitch**, who walking home from church in April of 1785, got the idea that steam might be used as a propelling force. Making some rough drafts he brought them to Irwin, who intrigued, showed Fitch several books he had on the topic. With insight and ability John Fitch then invented the first model steamboat and when he wrote his autobiography dedicated it to Nathaniel Irwin.

Colonial patriots the Irwins thundered out against the British and made many enemies of the loyalists. In August of 1777 Washington crossed the Delaware and with 11,000 troops marching behind him pitched his tent not a half mile from the Neshaminy church. Tradition states that the "Stars and Stripes" was displayed for the first time at this camp overlooking the Neshaminy Creek. Irwin and Washington appeared to have establish some rapport as the church was used as a hospital and some of the soldiers who fell ill and died were buried in the cemetery there. Washington remained encamped here for 13 days before marching off to the Bradnywine.

The following spring the British were in Philadelphia. Washington had left General **Lacey** and 400 raw recruits sitting two miles away from the church when they were surprised at dawn of May 1, 1778. The Battle of Crooked Billet as it was called rallied the congregation to a fever pitch as they aided the revolutionary cause in one way or another. After the war and despite wartime interruptions and financial crises, the Presbyterian congregation grew, "largely to Irwin's popularity.".

A popular minister, Rev. Irwin was plagued by domestic problems. His only son was an alcoholic and his wife's infidelity was the talk of the neighborhood. Apparently Martha's trampings had become so legendary that in August, 1781 Erkuries **Beatty** wrote his brother near York town, a letter which comments, "The Parson has outgeneral'd his wife at last, and caught her...." Mrs. Irwin died in 1806 and the Pastor married 1807, Priscilla **McKinstry**, died August 3, 1822, Ohio, a "most discreet and sensible helpmeet". Ever was

there a more compelling reason why Mary **Gregg** Jamison Bogart, Martha's mother, left her daughter out of the will?

Ever interested in everything that he perused Rev. Irwin was instrumental in moving the county seat from Newtown to Doylestown. He played an important part in establishing the county's almshouse and performing the first marriage of an elderly black couple there. Music, the backbone of contention in the early 1780s, gave way to livelier tunes which better suited the mood of the congregation and the general populace at large. Rev. Irwin promoted this theme and in 1788 he organized a concert which was especially newsworthy and reported in the Pennsylvania Gazette. He also introduced Watt's hymns in place of Rouse's versions of the Psalms of David and so upset one man that he stormed out to the tavern at Warrington and ordered a "gill o'rum to quench his disgust.".

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.71,75; 2] History of Bucks co., PA., William Davis, 1905, v.1, p.405,424; 3] History of Neshaminy Church, 1726-1976, ps. 17-22,27; 4] George Washington Papers, Series 3-G, v.2, p268, Lib. of Congress; 5] Pennsylvania Archives, Series 2, V.2, p.35;

**26652-4 WILLIAM CALDWELL JAMISON** [Henry, Robert, Henry], was born May 16, 1767, Bucks co., PA., the son and third child of Henry and Mary (Gregg) Jamison (26532). He died August 23, 1821 Clarksville, Montgomery co., TN. Mr. Jamison married first, June 18, 1794, Wilkes co., GA., Jane **Downs**, born April 8, 1776, South Carolina, died 1799, Clarksville, TN., the daughter of Col. William and Phoebe (**Hogue**) Downs. He married second, May 10, 1801, Montgomery co., TN., Eleanor **Shelby**, daughter of David and Sarah (**Bledsoe**) Shelby(?), born April 18, 1772{1777} and died March 17, 1835, TN.

### Children:

((1,2) b. Chatham co., GA; (3-11) b. Montgomery co., TN))

(1) 26900 Henry Downs, b. 4/12/1795; d. 3/14/1859; m.1) 1/22/1819, Elizabeth Beatty; m.2) W. Thomas;

(2) 26901 Mary Douglass, b. 11/16/1797; m. Mr. Peeples;

(3) 26902 John, b. 3/9/1799;

(4) 26903 William Douglass;

\_\_\_\_\_

(5) 26904 David Shelby, b. 9/27/1802; d. 4/5/1858; m. 2/8/1825, Meeky Thomas;

- (6) 26905 Isaac, b. 8/28/1804; d. 8/11/1825;
- (7) 26906 Sarah Caldwell, b. 11/28/1806; d. 5/1877; m. 12/1826, Colonel Frazer;
- (8) 26907 Charlotte, b. 3/28/1809; d. 1878; m. 1827, Jesse Ely;
- (9) 26908 Elizabeth, b. 8/16/1811; d. 8/6/1831; m. Zachariah Poor;

(10) 26909 James Lawrence, b. 9/30/1813; d. 5/8/1851;

#### (11) 26910 Albert Gallatin, b. 12/11/1816; d. 11/19/1887;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was a contemporary and cousin(once removed) of Van De Vastine Jamison (#26690) and no doubt accompanied his cousin to Orangeburgh, South Carolina. Along with them may have been Van de Vastine's uncle, Henry Jamison, who might also have settled in South Carolina(see Van De Vastine Jamison (26690). They probably arrived some time about 1785, Mr. Jamison staying with Van de Vastine for a short period before moving on. In a land deed dated June 4, 1786, Savannah, Chatham co., Oliver Bowen of Savannah sold a tract of land in Effingham co., GA. to James Belcher of Savannah. Witness: William C. Jamison of Savannah. Mr. Jamison engaged in the real estate business out of Savannah for a number of years for his firm was involved with several transactions in the area and northward as well. On April 13, 1794, James R. Whitney, tax collector for Franklin co., GA., sold to Thomas Harwood of Lower Marlboro, Maryland, 1000 acres in Franklin county situated on the middle fork of the Oconee River, southwest side adjoining land of Porter, Gibson, and Jamason, a tract surveyed for William C. Jamison and Company on July 9, 1790. There is finally a deed which dated August 9, 1794 puts Jamison in Wilkes county, GA. when Benjamin May of Wilkes co., Ga., sells to William Wallace of Edgefield co., SC 150 acres in Edgefield county, SC \*(13) on the Savannah River, a tract granted Richard Kennedy December 1, 1772. The witness to the subscribing deed was William C. Jamison of Wilkes county, GA. By 1794 Jamison was in Wilkes county having married Jane Downs a month and a half earlier.

The Downs Family was led by <u>William Downs</u> of Scotland, who emigrated some time in the early 1700s. He settled in Orange co., VA. Mr. <u>Henry Downs</u>, his son, d. 1778, SC., married Jane **Douglass**, and resided in Virginia before moving to Laurens co., SC. The children of this marriage were: Henry, William, Richard, Joseph, Jonathan, George, Ambrose, Elizabeth, and Eleanor. Henry's son, <u>William Downs</u>, was born in 1730, Orange co., VA. and died January 12, 1802, Clarksville, TN. He married Phoebe **Hogue**, who died between 1773-75, South Carolina. The children were: Henry, Jonathan, Joseph, Hiram, William, George, Elizabeth, Polly, Sarah, Zilpah, and Jane, who married William C. Jamison. Mr. William Downs removed in 1758 to Laurens co., SC. He joined in 1775 the Colonial Army as Adjutant Colonel of the 2nd Regiment, but in 1778 gave his commissioned to his brother, Joseph Downs, and left to settle in Wilkes co., GA. Here Mr. Downs was in the Battle of Kettle Creek and became a very wealthy landowner and prominent citizen in Georgia. An influencial business man Mr. Downs ventured as one of the major stockholders in the Tennessee Land Company along with John **Sevier**, who was Governor of Tennessee from its inception in 1796. In a land trip he made with Sevier in 1802, Mr. Downs died while scouting the bend of the Tennessee River.

Mr. Jamison appears to have left Georgia at the end of the 1790s, for in 1798 he is listed on a tax list for Montgomery co., TN and in a January 1, 1799 land deed he is recorded as purchasing from Morgan **Brown** a lot in Palmyra, Montgomery co., TN. He does not show up in the 1790 Reconstructed Census for GA or in 1800, and the earliest census records for Tennessee show that he was listed in the 1820 census, the year before his death. In 1800 William Jamison became the first County Court Clerk for Montgomery county, TN. He was appointed for several more terms after that. In an 1806 deed from John **Shelby** a bill of sale recorded the selling of one negroe to William C. Jamison and witnessed by Thomas **Shelby**. In that same year he was granted a petition from which he was allowed to keep a flatbottom boat in Clarksville for the purpose of ferrying his family and stock across the Cumberland. He had land on both sides of the river.

Mr. Jamison's will was dated October 2, 1818 and probated August of 1821. He mentions children Mary, Henry, William, John, David, Isaac, Sarah, Charlotte, Elizabeth, James, and Albert. Executors were: David **Shelby**, Dr. John Shelby, and G. W. L. **Marr**. Mrs. Eleanor Jamison's will was dated October 24, 1834 and probated May 7, 1835. She mentions children, James, Albert, William, and David Jamison.

#### References:

1] Georgia Genealogical Magazine, Issue 1, 1966, v.19,p1219; Iss#7, 1966, v.21,p.1385; Iss#10, 1967, v.26,p.1807; 2] Franklin co., GA(deeds), bk.k,p103; 3] Effingham co., GA(deeds), bk.a,p.124; 4] The Downs of Orange and Wilkes, Barclay; 5] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.504; 6] Montgomery co., TN(court), bk.A,p.105; bk.2,p.289; 7] Montgomery co., TN(wills), bk.1818-1821,p.532; bk.1834-1836,p.181; 8] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, 1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., ps.15,16,32-35, 37 (Gravestones of William C. Jamison, Elanor Jamison, and Isaac Jamison on the homestead across the river from Clarksville); 9] Records of Montgomery co., TN., bk.D,p.343,547; bk.E,p.532; 10] Records of Davidson co., TN.(marriages), bk.1,p291; 11] Tax Listings for Tennessee, ps.52,96,146, 172; 12] Early Tennessee Tax Lists, Sistler, 1977, p.105(1798 tax recs.); 13] A Search of The Tennessee Census Records Prior to 1840, Eleanor Harris, 1820 Montgomery co.-211001-21010); 1830 Montgomery co.,-Eleanor Jamison;

**26663-4 JOHN JAMISON JR.** [John, Robert, Henry], was born November 22, 1773, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and fourth child of John and Martha (Grier) Jamison (26533). He died May 11, 1858, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married May 25, 1805, Bucks co., PA., Martha **Shaw**, born 1785, PA., died October 9, 1863, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John Shaw.

## Children:

(Born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 26940 John S., b. 9/14/1806; d. 2/22/1875; m. Abbie Flack;

(2) 26941 Mary S., b. 1810; m. Monroe Buckman;

(3) 26942 Maria Louisa, b. 1814; d. 12/23/1883; m.1) 4/19/1838, Dr. Charles P. Michener; m.2) Isaac W. Spencer;

## Notes:

A farmer he inherited considerable land from his father, some of which passed down from his great grandfather.

# References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.76; 2]

**26667-4 MATTHEW CALDWELL JAMISON** [John, Robert, Henry], was born September 12, 1781 Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and eighth(last) child of John and Martha (Grier) Jamison (26533). He died January 22, 1815, Jamison, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married October 24, 1808, Bucks co., PA., Nancy **Bready**, born March 31, 1790, PA., and died May 5, 1843, Jamison, Bucks co., Pa.

# Children:

#### (Born Bucks co., Pa.)

(1) 26990 William Caldwell, b. 1810; d. 11/20/1845; m. Mary Ann \_\_\_\_;

#### Notes:

William C. Jamison remained in Bucks co., until his death in 1845. His wife, Mary is listed in the 1850 PA Census for Middleton.

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.76; 2] 1850 PA Census, p. 323;

**26670-4 ROBERT JAMISON III** [Robert, Robert, Henry], was born February 2, 1768, Bucks co., Pa., the son and first child of Robert and Hannah (Baird) Jamison (26534). He died 1840, Delaware, Delaware co., OH. Mr. Jamison married January 29, 1795, Bucks co., PA., Esther **Baird**, b.c. 1775, PA.

### Children:

### (Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27010 Esther, b.c. 1796; m. James R. Baird;

(2) 27011 Thomas, b.c. 1798;

(3) 27012 son, b.c. 1800;

(4) 27013 son, b.c. 1802;

(5) 27014 son, b.c. 1804;

(6) 27015 daughter, b.c. 1806;

(7) 27016 James Means, b. 1808; d. 1885, Delaware, OH.

(8) 27017 daughter, b.c. 1810;

(9) 27018 daughter, b.c. 1811/12;

### Notes:

According to the 1820 OH census, Mr. Jamison had the following enumeration: 1 male, age 10; 3 males, ages 16-26; 1 female, age under 10; 1 female, age 10; 1 female, age 10-16; 1 female, age 16-26; 1 female, over age 45. Mr. Jamison was a Revolutionary patriot from Pennsylvania who died in Ohio. His will and administration is listed for Delaware City, OH. in 1841.

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.72; 2] 1820 OH Census, p.93; 3] 1830 OH Census, p.69; 4] The Official Roster of the Soldiers of the American Revolution Buried in the State of Ohio, DAR; 5]

Ohio Wills and Estate Index, 1803-1850;

**26671-4 JEAN JAMISON** [Robert, Robert, Henry], was born February 19, 1770, Bucks co., PA., the daughter and second child of Robert and Hannah (Baird) Jamison (26534). She died November 16, 1858{1835}, Montgomery co., PA. Miss Jamison married February of 1794, Bucks co., Pa., Daniel **Craig**, born November, 1762, Warrington, Bucks co., PA., died June, 1823, Montgomery co., PA., the son of Thomas and Jean (Jamison) Craig (26521).

### Children:

(Born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) Eliza, b. 9/1795; d. 6/1824; m. 10/1817, Daniel Getty;

(2) Lewis, b. 2/1797; d. 8/1823;

(3) Jane, b. 8/1799; d. 8/1824;

(4) Harriet, b. 4/12/1802; d. 5/1834; m. 8/1826, Edward Jones;

(5) Cynthia, b. 10/1804; d. 4/15/1844; m. 10/1835, Dr. John H. Hill;

(6) Thomas R., b. 4/1807; d. 4/1826;

(7) James, b. 8/27/1809; d. 3/1829;

(8) Joanna, b. 4/1812; d. 12/12/1835; m. 4/1833, Benjamin F. Wright;

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps76,77;

**26672-4 WILLIAM JAMISON** [Robert, Robert, Henry], was born August 6, 1772, Warwick, Bucks co., Pa., the son and third child of Robert and Hannah (Baird) Jamison (26534). He died January 7, 1849, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison was married three times. Married in 1791, Bucks co., PA. Ellen Jane **Baird** was born 1775 Franklin co., PA., died December 9, 1799, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John and Agnes (**McFall**) Baird. Mr. Jamison next married about 1801/2, PA., Ann **Patterson**, born 1778, PA., died prior to 1822, Bucks co., Pa., the daughter of John Patterson. He married lastly, August 7, 1817, Bucks co., PA., Clarissa **Wakefield**, born 1795 in PA., and died 1870 in Northampton, Bucks co., PA.

## Children:

((2-6) Chambersburg, Franklin co., PA.; (7-10) Bucks co., PA.))

(1) 27018

\_\_\_\_\_

(2) 27019 James, b.c. 1807;

- (3) 27020 John Patterson, b. 1809; d. 1897;
- (4) 27021 Hannah, b. 1810; m. Robert Davis;
- (5) 27022
- (6) 27023 William, b. 1815; m. Ellen McKinney;

\_\_\_\_\_

- (7) 27024 Matilda, b.c. 1820; res. Northampton, PA.
- (8) 27025 Jane, b. 1822; d. unmarried;
- (9) 27026 Mary Anne, b. 1825; m. Henry Land{Lord};

(10) 27027 Uzziel Wakefield, b. 7/4/1830; m. 2/7/1855, Margaret Hall Spencer;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison removed to Cumberland county prior to 1790, but by 1800 he resided in Chambersburg, Franklin co., Pa. and later returned to Bucks county where he purchased a farm in Northampton. In a deed dated 1792, Mr. Jamison bought a house and lot in Shippensburg, Cumberland co., and sold it April 18, 1796. He removed to Strasburg, Franklin co., PA. and with his brother-in-law, James **Means**, purchased a tan yard in Chambersburg in 1802. In 1803 he bought the full rights of the tannery. He sold his property in Chambersburg and removed to Northampton, Bucks co., PA. in 1818 where he again engaged in the business of tanning. The Pattersons resided near Big Spring Presbyterian Church in Franklin co., PA.

#### References:

1] 1790 PA Census, p.86; 2] 1800 PA Census, p.95; 3] 1810 PA Census, roll 54,p.168; 4] 1850 PA Census, p.89(James), p.96(John P.), p.83(Matilda), p.90(William); 5] Cumberland co., PA(deeds), bk.O,p18;

**26674-4 JOHN JAMISON** [Robert, Robert, Henry], was born June 15, 1777, Warwick, Bucks co., PA. the son and fifth child of Robert and Hannah (Baird) Jamison (26534). He died September 20, 1837, Bucks co., Pa. Mr. Jamison married, April 25, 1805/06, Bucks co., PA., Jane **Flack**, born September 26, 1782, PA., and died October 5, 1858, Bucks co., PA the daughter of John and Ann (**Wilson**) Flack.

### Children:

### (Born Bucks co., PA.)

- (1) 27030 George, b. 3/7{27}[2]/1807; d. 1/31/1886; m. 12/30/1836, Louisa Stuckert;
- (2) 27031 Margaret, b. 6/11/1809{6/11/1815}[2]; d. 1/21/1874; m. David Robert[2] Johnson;
- (3) 27032 Hannah, b. 7/22/1812{1818}[2]; d. 4/27/1875; m. John K. Bready;

#### Notes:

Ann Wilson was born 1743 and died March 2, 1831, the daughter of John(son of John and Isabelle (**Kennedy**) Wilson of County Antrim, Ireland: emigr. 1730-35 to Bucks co., PA) and Jennet (**Stinson**) Wilson. Her siblings were: Jennet, m. Thomas **Dougherty**; Mary, b. 1738; d. 1820; m. Gaun **McGraudy**; Elizabeth; Ann; John, b. 1745; d. 1811; m. Mary **Simpson**; Isabella, b. 1749; d. 1838; m. William **Simpson**; Robert; and Sarah. She married September 1, 1778, Buckingham, Bucks co., PA John Flack. Mr. Flack was born October 11, 1752, died March 18, 1802, a son of John and Ann (**Baxter**) Flack of Buckingham, PA. Ann and John Flack resided on the Burrough farm, then owned by his father<sup>(14)</sup>, near Furlong, PA. Mr. Flack was a member of the Warwick Associated Company, 1775, and the Bucks County Committee of Safety. John and Ann Wilson Flack had the following known children: James, b. 1779, d. 1841, m. Rachel Jamison (#26621); Jane, b. 1782, d. 1858, m. John Jamison (#26674); and John, b. 1787, d. 1849, Cincinnati, OH.

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.77; 2] Genealogy of the Wilson Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, ps.27-29,39,40;

**26675-4 JAMES JAMISON** [Robert, Robert, Henry], was born 1779, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and sixth(last?) child of Robert and Hannah (Baird) Jamison (26534). He died 1837, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married about 1801/2, Bucks co., PA., Ann (**Simpson**?) who died in 1837, Bucks co., PA.

#### Children:

(Born in Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27040 Andrew S., b. 1802/3; d. 3/20/1883;

(2) 27041 Ann, b. 1804/5; d. 7/28/1898;

(3) 27042 Robert, b. 1806/7; d. 1846;

(4) 27043 William, b. 1808/9; m. Ann E. \_\_\_\_;

(5) 27044 Mary, b. 1810/11; m. George B. Smyth;

(6) 27045 James Baird, b. 1813/14; m. Louisa A. \_\_\_\_;

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.78; 2] 1850 PA. Census, p. 125(William Jamison-Warwick);

**26689-4 ABRAHAM JAMISON** [Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born circa 1764, PA. the son of Robert and Mary (Vastine) Jamison (26542). Mr. Jamison married circa 1784, Frederick co., VA., Christina **Frye**, a daughter of Jacob Frye of Frederick co., MD. They resided in Shelby co.,KY.

#### Children:

#### (Born in VA., KY)

- (1) 27050 Isaac, b. 1785; m. Catherine Nichols;
- (2) 27051 Mary, b. 1788; m. Jacob McCutchen;
- (3) 27052 Abraham, b. 1791; m. Catherine Stodhill;
- (4) 27053 Alexander, b. 1793; m. Susanna Best;
- (5) 27054 Sarah, b. 1793; m. John Nichols;
- (6) 27055 Colbert, b.c. 1795;
- (7) 27056 Jacob, b.c. 1797;
- (8) 27057 Betsy, b. 1799; m. Henry Nichols;

# Notes:

Many of these folks moved on to Indiana, though a few remained in Kentucky. Mr. Jamison is named in the will of his father-in-law, Jacob Frye, in 1808, Frederick co., VA.

# References:

1] Frederick co, MD marriages; 2] Dee Whitten, letter, 2/8/1997, Frederick co., MD.; 3]

**26690-4 VAN DE VASTINE JAMISON** [Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born March 24, 1765, Warwick, Bucks co., PA. the son of Robert and Mary (Vastine) Jamison (26542). He died December 14, 1836, Orangeburgh, South Carolina. Mr. Jamison married first, January 22, 1799, Orangeburgh, SC., Caroline Elizabeth **Rumph**, born August 25, 1783, Orangeburgh, SC., died February 26, 1814, Orangeburgh, SC., the daughter of Colonel Jacob and Anna Mary (**Harrisberger**) Rumph. He married second, 1816, Orangeburgh, SC. Mrs. **Campbell**, who died 1840, Orangeburgh, SC.

# Children:

(Born Orangeburgh, SC)

- (1) 27080 Mary Ann, b. 11/22/1799; d. 4/12/1868; m. 1820, Dr. Samuel Dwight;
- (2) 27081 Caroline Elizabeth, b. 12/25/1805; d. 9/18/1856; m. 9/9/1824, Judge Thomas W. Glover;
- (3) 27082 Van de Vastine, b. 3/26/1808; d. 7/29/1876; m. 3/26/1829, Lavinia Glover;
- (4) 27083 David Flavel, b. 12/14/1810; d. 9/14/1864; m. 12/11/1832, Elizabeth Ann Carmichael Rumph;
- (5) 27084 Margaret Elizabeth, b. 2/14/1814; d. 7/31/1871; m. 9/28/1831, John Alonzo Tyler;

(6) 27085 Vastine, d. in infancy;

(7) 27086 son, d. in infancy.

#### Notes:

Dr. Jamison, a practicing physician in Orangeburgh, South Carolina, probably arrived in South Carolina some time about 1785 in company with his cousin, William Caldwell Jamison (#26652). A land deed in Georgia place W. C. Jamison there in 1786, while the 1790 SC census places Van de Vastine there at that time. With them was probably Henry Jamison, Jamison's uncle, whose records pop up in and around Orangeburgh, SC and in Georgia. What schooling and education Mr. Jamison received is unknown, though it must have been considerable and Jamison must have been accomplished in of himself to have been as successful as he was. He was entirely caught up with his community, largely interested in agriculture, and politically and commercially motivated. He represented Orangeburgh District in the state legislature from 1806-08 and 1818-1820 and operated a lime kiln near the village where he resided.

Colonel Jacob **Rumph** was born July 9, 1752, Orangeburgh, SC. the son of Jacob Rumph, who emigrated circa 1735 with the Rev. John Ulrick **Giessendanner** and company. The families that came with the Minister were all from or from nearby the village of Canton, Switzerland. Col. Jacob Rumph while in the colonies acquired hundreds of thousands of acres of land throughout the Carolinas and Georgia. One land deed alone recorded 281,097 acres and he had over 50 grants of land. Colonel Rumph was promoted to General of the South Carolina militia and was involved during the American Revolution. A brother, David Rumph, was selected January 15, 1775, by the first Provincal Congress of SC for carrying into execution the Continental Association for St. George's Parish in Dorchester. The Rumphs have distinguished themselves throughout American history in military service and in agriculture. General Rumph died December 12, 1812, SC. Mrs. Anne Rumph died September 30, 1835. They had the following children:

John, b. 8/1/1775; d. 12/13/1856;

Jacob, b. 8/20/1777; d. 9/11/1812; Methodist Minister;

David, b. 10/28/1778; d. 1/7/1835; m. 5/10/1808, Elizabeth **Carmichael**, born 6/8/1786, d. 11/17/1847, daughter of James and Catherine Carmichael; resided St. matthews, SC. and are buried at the Rumph Burying Grounds in Orangeburgh.

### Children:

(a) Julius David, b. 3/10/1809; d. 10/8/1809;

(b) David Jamison, b. 1/17/1811; d. 4/27/1872; m. 12/27/1858, Mary Chevilletta Rowe;

(c) Elizabeth Ann Carmichael, see David Flavel Jamison #27083; Caroline Elizabeth, b.

8/25/1783; d. 2/14/1814; m. 1/22/1799, Dr. Van de Vastine Jamison;

Christian Harrisperger, b. 2/1/1786; d. 6/7/1834; m. Margaret Maria Miller;

### Children:

(a) Elizabeth, b. 1820; m. Andrew Jackson, an overseer of the plantation;

(b) Caroline M., b. 4/22/1822; d. 8/25/1856; m. Dr. James D. Rumph, her cousin, son of John;

(c) Christian H., b. 8/13/1823; d. 10/19/1834;

(d) Mary Anna Catherine, b. 10/30/1824; d. 4/21/1826;

Anne, b. 8/10/1788; d. 6/30/1818; m. Rev. James H. Mellard;

Lewis, b. 1789; d. 1859; m.1) Rachel Amaker; m.2) Mrs. Maria Kaigler Plant;

Mary Elvira, b. 1792; d. 6/1854; m. 7/10/1817, Donald Bruce Jones;

Caroline Ann, b. 12/21/1798; d. 7/4/1869; m. Daniel Frederick;

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.78; 2] History of Orangeburgh County, SC., Salley, ps.38,133,471-484; 3] The Rumph and Frederick Families(and Allied Families), Louise F. Hays, 1942, ps.19,20, 53,65,69; 4] 1790 SC Census, p.98(1 male over 16); 5] 1800 SC Census(20020-00300-07); 6] 1810 SC Census, roll62,p.131(10020-20010); 7] City Gazette and Daily Advertiser, Marriage notice-Wednesday 1/30/1799;

**26750-5 HENRY JAMISON** [William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born May 3, 1800[3], Greene co., Pa., the son and first child of William and Abigail (Scudder) Jamison (26603). He died November 26, 1877[3], Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married about 1825, Greene co., PA., Mary **Lowery**, born April 12, 1805, Pa., died January 19, 1842, Greene co., PA. the daughter of Josiah and Eleanor (**Kennedy**) Lowery.

# Children:

(Born in Greene co., Pa.)

(1) 27110 Isabella P., b. 1827; d. 1894; never married.

(2) 27111Abigail, b. 1828; d. 1842; m. John Rea;

(3) 27112 Josiah Lowery, b. 3/13/1830; d. 2/16/1904; m. 10/11/1860, Elizabeth O. Messmore;

(4) 27113 Mary Jane, b. 1832; d. 1907; never married.

(5) 27114 Rebecca Malvina, b. 1837; m. Hamilton Horner;

(6) 27115 William H., b. 12/7/1841; d. 3/30/1842;

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison's will was dated March 31, 1877 (15) and probated December 11, 1877, Cumberland, Green co., PA. He names son, Josiah, daughter, Abigail Rea, Rebecca M. Horner(deceased)-her children to receive \$1000.00 each plus interest on a note against their father, Hamilton Horner, secured by a mortgage in Greene co., daughter, Isabella Jamison, daughter, mary Jamison, borther, John Jamison, and uncle D. C. Scudder; executor: John Rea; witnesses: Jonah R. Wood, Jonah F. Randolph.

- Mary Jane Jamison's #27113, will was dated December 1, 1906 and probated March 18, 1907, Greene co., PA. In it she names Harry J. **Horner**, nephew, bequeathing all her "right title and interest in any and all real estate and improvements thereon wherever situated and however held by me.". She also gave him her 36 shares of Atlantic and Pacific Telegraph Company, all her household furniture. She bequeaths to nephen E. W. **Horner** \$200.00; nephew Charles A. Jamison, \$100.00; nephew Frank Jamison, \$100.00; nephew Edward Jamison, \$100.00; nephew Jesse Jamison, \$100.00, "are the sons of my deceased brother Josias L. Jamison who resided in Glasco Cloud County Kansas". Executor: Harry J. Horner. Witnesses: Susan **Wood**, Katherine B. **Horner**.

#### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), Estate #2995, bk.5,p.119; 2] Glades Cemetery, Cumberland, Greene co., PA, v.3,p.147; 3] Greene co., PA. Records as researched by Charles Jamison, Royalton, OH.;

**26758-5 JEHU JAMISON** [William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born 1816, Greene co., PA., the son and ninth(last) child of William and Abigail (Scudder) Jamison (26603). Mr. Jamison married, about 1861, Greene co., PA., Margaret \_\_\_\_\_, born 1829/30 in Pennsylvania.

#### Children:

(Born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) 27150 Mary B., b. 1862/3;

(2) 27151 John, b. 1865/6;

(3) 27152 Elizabeth, b. 1871/2;

(4) 27153 Sarah, b. 1873/4;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison resided in Cumberland, Greene co., PA. He was a farmer on a respectable size plot. The 1860 census lists: Jehu, age 65, farmer(father b. in PA; mother in NJ); Margaret, age 50; Mary B., age 17; John, age 14; Elizabeth, age 8; Sarah, age 6; mother, Abigail, age 81; sister, Elizabeth, age 57; sister, Mary, age 46; Emma **Davis**, age 11; and Isaac **Dean**, age 11. The 1880 census notes his sister, Elizabeth, age 77, housekeeper; and sister, Mary **Fleniken**, age 57.

Land deeds:

Jehu Jamison to John Morgan, 9/23/1873, Cumberland, v. 24, p.494, 172 acres.

Same to William Gray, 1/29/1879, Cumberland, v.27, p.577, 116 acres.

Same to Ellis B. Bailey, 12/16/1884, Cumberland, v.70, p.427, 63 acres.

Same to Henry Swan, 2/15/1899, Cumberland, v.65, p.86, 183 acres.

Jehu et al to Henry Swan, 2/17/1899, Cumberland, v.65, p.98, 180 � acres.

#### References:

1] 1860 PA Census, p.232,233; 2] 1880 PA Census, p.210; 2] Dunkark, Greene Co., PA Grantor Index;

**26800-5** NANCY JAMISON [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1809, Davistown[4], Greene co., PA., the daughter and first child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). She died March 7, 1861, Davistown[4], Greene co., PA. Miss Jamison married October 10{19}, 1826, Greene co., PA., Benjamin Franklin Long, born December 23, 1804, Greene co., Pa., died October 19, 1884, Greene co., Pa., the son of Gideon and Hannah (Phillips) Long.

#### Children:

(Born in Greene co., PA.)

(1) David Lindsley, b. 9/9/1827; m. Margaret \_\_\_\_\_(b. 1830);

(2) Gideon Fleming, b. 2/14/1829; d. 3/3/1878; m. 12/23/1855, Mary **Keener**(b.11/16/1837, Green co., PA; d. 6/15/1878);

(3) Isabel, b. 8/14/1834; d. 2/26/1882; m. 1852, J. Montgomery Cumpston(b.c. 1830; d. 4/23/1893);

(4) Hannah, b. 2/23/1837; d. 7/3/1926; m. 3/3/1866, Clark Furman(b.3/10/1835; d. 12/25/1920).

#### Notes:

Mr. Long's parents were: Gideon Long, born 1754 in Queen Anne co., Maryland, died February 16, 1834, Greene co., PA. and Hannah Phillips, born 1761 and died 1850, Greene co., PA. Mrs. Long was mentioned in her father's will of 1859. Mr. and Mrs. Long were buried at the Cumpston Cemetery in Daviston, Greene co., PA.

John Long(b. 1722, son of John and Elizabeth Long, m. 7/12/1743, MD.) with wife, Ann (Herrington) (daughter of David and Rebecca Herrington) Long came to Greene co., PA before 1770 from Queen Annes County, MD. Their great grandson, Geideon Fleming Long, married Mary Keener, the daughter of Robert C., b. 7/5/1803, d.4/12/1889, m. 1826) and Elizabeth (Eberhart) (b. 1/19/1805, d. 9/12/1895, [daughter of Frederick, b.1/18/1771, Germany, d. 11/28/1849, Greene co.,PA, and Sophia Ravenock{Ravenough}(b. 8/7/1776 Bavaria, Germany, d. 11/28/1849] Eberhart) Keener. Gideon and Mary Keener Long's son, Robert Keener Long, b. 5/25/1858, Greene co., PA., d. 12/2/1941, Preston co., KY., married 10/17/1879, Greene co., PA., Satirah Jane Dixon, b. 11/2/1856, Greene co., PA., d. 5/28/1941, Preston co., KY., daughter of Andrew Kramer and Amy M. (Donham) Dixon. Their daughter, Amy Elizabeth Long, b. 3/2/1881, Greene co., PA., d. 8/25/1972, Broward co., FL., married 12/25/1900, John Cornelius Wotring, (b. 5/27/1877, Preston co., WV, d. 12/11/1929, Akron, OH., the son of Jacob Wotring, b. 7/13/1846, Preston co., WV., d. 12/25/1917, Washington co., PA., and Lydia S. Gnagey, b. 3/11/1852, Preston co., WV., d. 1/26/1932, Garrett co., MD, daughter of Samuel and Elizabeth (Slabaugh) Gnagey.) John C. and Amy E. Long Wotring had the daughter, Evelyn Kirk Wotring, b. 9/18/1907, Preston co., WV, who married first William Lee Casey, b. 1904, Ky, d. 1975, PA., and second, Charles A. Reid, b. 1898, TX., and died 1963, OH.

#### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), bk.3,p328; 2] Milo J. Cumpston, ltr., 2/19/1986; 3] Evelyn W. Reid, letter,

10/23/1986, Akron, OH; 4] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research;

**26801-5 MARY JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 22, 1810, Dunkard[3], Greene co., PA., the daughter of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). She died December 20, 1899, Dunkard[3], Greene co., PA. Miss Jamison married David **Roberts** in Greene co., PA. who was born July 12, 1798 and died March 18, 1886, Greene co., PA.

#### Children:

(1) William

(2) John

(3) Louisa

(4) Thomas

### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), bk.3,p328; 2] Roberts Run, Roberts Cemetery, Greene co., PA.; 3] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research;

**26802-5 DAVID JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1812, Greene co., PA., the son and third child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). Mr. Jamison married March 1838, Fayette co., PA, Sarah **Burge**, born 1820 Pa., the daughter of William and Frances P. (**Long**) Burge.

# Children:

(Born Dunkard, Greene co., PA.)

(1) 27200 John, b. 1839/40;

(2) 27201 David, b. 1841/42;

(3) 27202 Margaret, b. 1843/44;

(4) 27203 Mary, b. 1845/46;

(5) 27204 Sarah, b. 1848/49;

(6) 27205 Emma, b. 1851/52;

### Notes:

William Burge was born 1777 and died 1838. In an Orphan's Court matter dated March of 1838, the following quote, "Sarah Burge over 14 married David Jameson". The June Term of 1832 cites, "The Commonwealth(for use of Thomas Wilson and Rebecca, his wife, late Rebecca Jamison) ersus William

Morgan, surviving obligator with David Lattimore and David Jamison, dec'd, Award of Arbitration \$25.70"

#### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), bk.3,p.328; 2] 1800 PA Census, p.783; 3] Greene co., PA(Orphans), Court March 1838; 3] History & Genealogy of Fayette County, PA, October 1988 issue, V.7, #4(Orphan's Court Recs.; June Term, 1832,v.7,#12;); 4] Charlie Jamieson, Royalton, OH, 3/17/1998, research-b) Correspondence from Jean Johnston, 1996,

**26803-5 JOHN JAMISON II** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 16, 1814, Greene co., PA., the son and fourth child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). He died July 28, 1872, Monongalia co., West Virginia. Mr. Jamison married December 13, 1836, Lucinda Cinderella Lynch, born November 7, 1819, Greene co., PA., died June 22, 1900, Laurel Point, Monongalia county, West Virginia, the daughter of Perce{Pierce} and Eleanor (Lough) Lynch{Linch}. She is buried at Zoar Cemetery in Laurel Point.

## Children:

## (Born in Grant district, Monongalia co., WV.)

(1) 27208 Elenderania, b. 8/6/1838; m. 5/13/1856, John C. Fear; res. Marion co., WV;

(2) 27209 Pierce Lindsey, b. 7/19/1840; farmer, Washington co., KS.;

(3) 27210 John Washington, b. 1/2/1843; d. 5/30/1912; m. 9/14/1865, Sarah Frances **Henderson**; res. Monongalia co., WV;

(4) 27211 James Madison, b. 6/28/1845; d. 1911; m. 1/22/1866, Elizabeth M. Bayes{Boyers};

(5) 27212 Jarret Lynch, b. 5/19/1848; d. 11/26/1918; m. 3/14/1870, Malinda Ellen Hunt Crowl;

(6) 27213 William C., b. 4/26/1851; d. 1918; m. Dorothy Coogle; Phy. in Fairmont, Marion co., WV;

(7) 27214 Margaret Isabell, b. 8/29/1853; m. 8/14/1876, Calvin W. Arnett; res. Fairmont, Marion co., WV;

(8) 27215 Cinderella{Lucinfa}, b. 6/21/1856; d. 1941; m. William H. John; Morganstown, WV;

(9) 27216 Jesse Alfred, b. 4/2/1860; d. 1941; m. Louisa Eleanor Muller; phy. in Fairmont, WV;

(10) 27217 David Lee, b. 10/15/1867; d. 1/20/1947; m. 1895, Janet Elizabeth **Browse**; Attorney practicing in Parkersburg, WV; Minister of a Baptist Church, Chicago, IL;

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison, in company with his father-in-law, Pierce Lynch and their family removed to Grant district, Monongalia county, WV. in 1835. Both men were farmers and prominent stock raisers in the county. Mrs. Jamison was a daughter of Pierce Lynch of Dunkard, Greene co., PA. Her sister married Amos Jamison, a brother to her John Jamison II. Mr. Lynch was a son of John Lynch, who settled upon Little Indian Creek in Monongalia co., WV. and died in 1819 there. Mr. Lynch married a Miss Linch and they had 8 children(5 sons, 3 daughters). Mr. Pierce Lynch, born 1797 in Grant district, Monongalia co., WV., died in 1852 in Greene co., PA. He removed in 1822 to George's Creek in Fayette co., PA., and then to Greene county where he was a successful farmer and financier. He was Baptist and Democratic in politics as his neighbor, John Jamison. After his marriage to Elleanor Lough they had 15 children. He made out his will April 14, 1852 and probated April 28, 1852. He names his wife, Eleanor Lynch, and bequeaths one third of the estate, real and personal, to her; to son, Garard, \$800.00; son John, \$800.00 in payment for **Stephens** land; to son, Phillip, \$800.00 for pasture lands on a note he holds; to son, Edward, "a certain piece of land beginning at the Jamenson line at or near the school house..."; balance of estate to be divided equally among ten children, namely: Garard, John, Phillip, Lucinda, Nancy, Jane, Ann, Martha, Mary, and Rhoda; Nancy intermarried with Amos Jamenson and Rhoda intermarried to John **Herod** Jr; John Lynch appointed guardian for daughter, Mary; Phillip for daughter, Martha; and Alfred **Myers** for son, Edward; appoint Alfred Myers, John Lynch and Phillip Lynch sole Executors; witnesses: Jesse **Steel**; Daniel **Brewer**; and Lot **Lautz**. His son, Jarrett Lynch, removed to Monongalia co., WV. in 1847 settling along Meadow Run. Democrat and Baptist he married three times and had many children.

Land Deeds for John Jamison Jr,:

John Jamison Jr. to John Lantz, 3/5/1856, Dunkark, v.14, p.660, 200 acres.

Same to Jacob Williamson, 6/1/1865, Dunkark, v.20,p.129, 89 acres.

John Jemison Jr., Cinderella Jemison, John W. Jemison, and Sarah F. Jemison all buried at Zoar Cemetery. Dr. William Jemison and Dr. Jesse A. Jemison are buried in Fairmont, WV. Rev. David Jemison and his wife are buried in East Oak Grove Cemetery in Morgantown, WV.

#### References:

1] Greene co., PA(wills), bk.3,p.328; 2] Based on research from Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, OH, 12/29/1997; 3] 1850 Dunkard Census, Greene co., PA., (Perce-53,VA, farmer-\$10,000; Elenoor-50,VA; Philip-22,PA, farmer; Rhoada-14,PA; Martha-12,PA; Mary-11,PA; Edward-08,PA); 4] Biographicaland Portrait Cyclopedia of Monongalia, Marion, and Taylor counties, WV., 1895, ps. 115,136, 137; 5] 1860 WV Census,p.52, Fam. #838-808(Jarret Lynch, age 41, VA; wife, Eliza, age 38, VA; Rosalie **Thorn**, age 12,VA; Elizabeth E. Thorn, age 10, VA; William A. Thorm, age 9, Va; Benjamin B. Thorm, age 6, VA; Mary E. **Long**, age 14, OH; Solomon **Rose**, age 27, PA, farm hand); 6] Dunkark, Greene Co., PA Grantor Index;

**26804-5 SPICER JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 7, 1817, Greene co., PA., the son and fifth child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). He died January 23, 1855, {1/16/1854} [3], Marion co., WV. Mr. Jamison married January 23, 1840, Greene co., PA., Sarah **Wright**, born September 25, 1819, PA., the daughter of John Foster and Agnes (**Vance**) Wright.

### Children:

# (Born Marion co., WV)

- (1) 27220 John Foster, b. 7/22/1843; d. 10/12/1925; m. 10/10/1867, Mary Jane Lough;
- (2) 27221 Isabell, b. 12/16/1844; d. 1932; never married;
- (3) 27222 Agnes, b. 9/24/1846; never married;

(4) 27223 Elizabeth M., b. 4/26/1848; m. 1/1/1870, Alfred E. Heck;

(5) 27224 Alfred, b. 11/6/1849; d. 6/13/1868; m. 12/23/1862, \_\_\_\_\_ Mercer;

(6) 27225 Sarah A., b. 3/3/1850; m. 3/18/1883, William R. Bainbridge;

(7) 27226 James Corbly, b. 12/11/1851; d. 5/28/1936; m.1) 3/16/1871, Eveline **Sharp**; m.2) 8/19/1891, Sarah **Norton**;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was buried at Davy's Run in the home place in Marion co., WV. John Foster Wright was a son of Thomas and Elizabeth (**Northrop**) Wright. Mr. John F. Wright married first Sarah **Corbly**, daughter of Rev. John Corbly, and second, Agnes **Vance**. Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Heck are buried at Barracksville, WV. Jamison purchased from Matthew **Hennen** in 1850, Marion co., WV. This land adjoined the David Robert's land in Dunkard, Greene co., PA. in the early 1840s.

#### References:

1] Joseph Cotton, ltr., 5/14/1983; 2] Leola Wright Murphy, ltr. 10/1978, desc. of Joseph Wright of Philadelphia, PA. 3] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research;

**26805-5** AMOS JAMISON [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 11, 1818, Greene co., PA., the son and sixth child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). He died October 28, 1900, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married about 1840, Greene co., PA., Nancy Lynch, born March 18, 1820, Greene co., Pa., died November 12, 1900, Greene co., Pa., the daughter of Perce{Pierce} and Eleanor Lynch{Linch}.

### Children:

(Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) 27230 David, b. 11/24/1840; d. 6/3/1928; m.c. 1865, Rachel Stewart;

(2) 27231 Louisa, b. 1842/3;

(3) 27232 Garrett, b. 1844/5;

(4) 27233 Melissa Jane, b. 1846/7;

(5) 27234 Isabel, b. 1851/2;

(6) 27235 Missel, b. 1853/4;

(7) 27236 Pierce Lindsey, b. 1854/5;

(8) 27237 Lucinda, b. 1857/8;

#### Notes:

Mr. and Mrs. Jamison are buried at Steele Cemetery on Roberts Run, near Davistown, Greene co., PA. Mr.

Pierce Lynch's will was dated April 14, 1852. He names wife, Elener; sons: Garard, John, Philip, and Edward; daughters: Lucinda, Nancy Jamison, Rhoda **Herod**, Martha, Mary, Jane, and Ann; executors: Philip and John Lynch, sons. The 1850 Dunkard Census shows the following enumeration:

27-27 Perce Lynch, age 53, b.1796/7, VA, farmer, \$10,000;

Elinor, age 50, b. 1799/1800, VA;

Philip, 22, b. 1827/28, PA, farmer;

Rhoada, 14, b. 1835/36, PA;

Martha, 12, b. 1837/38, PA;

- Mary, 11, b. 1838/39, PA;
- Edward, 8, b. 1841/42, PA;
- 21-21 John Lynch(son of Perce & Elinoor), age 26, b. 1823/24,
- farmer, \$1500.00;
- Emily, 26, b. 1823/24, PA;
- James, 5, b. 1844/45, PA;
- Eme Ellen, 4, 1845/46, PA;
- Martha, 1, b. 1848/49, PA;
- 34-34 James Jamison(Amos), age 30, b. 1819/20, PA, farmer;
- Nancy, 25, b. 1824/25, PA;
- David, 9, b. 1840/41, PA;
- Louisa, 7, b. 1842/43, PA;
- Garard, 6, b. 1843/46, PA;

#### References:

1] Dunkard Township Cemetery Records, v.4, Selstiller and Mt. Olive; 2] Greene co., PS(wills), Estate #1468,bk.B,p.104,105; 3] Joseph Cotton, ltr., 5/14/1983; 4] 1860 PA Census, p.83; 5] Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, OH., ltr. 12/16/1992; 6] 1880 PA. Census; 6] 1850 Dunkard, Greene co., PA. Census, p.310,311(see also #26803-John Jamison);

**26806-5 JAMES JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born August 31, 1827{1820}[3], Greene co., PA., the son of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). Mr. Jamison married c. 1841, Elizabeth Louisa **Bussey**, b. 1824/25, PA. daughter of Edward and Nancy (**Lynch**) Bussey. They resided in Greene co., PA.

### Children:

### (Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) 27242 Frederick, m. Ida Wilson[3]

(2) 27243 Maselle, m. T. Chidister[3]

(3) 27244 Lella, m. Lenard Huting[3]

(4) 27245 Alice, m. Ben Cross[3];

(5) 27246 Josie, m. William C. Tinnell[3];

(6) 27247 Isabelle, m.1) Price Thompson[3]; m.2) Jesse E. Thompson[3];

(7) 27248 Jesse

### Notes:

Edward Bussey, born 1776, died 1867, Marion co., Iowa. He married Nancy Lynch and second Nancy **Dettles**. The children were: Margaret, m. William Jamison(#26807); Louisa(as above); John, m. Isabelle **McClelan**; Bennett, m. Eliza **Bowen**; Jesse, m. Isabelle Jamison(#26808); David, m. Rue **South**; James, m. Sarah **Garrison**; Edward, b. 1819/20, PA, farmer, m. Mary **Boiles**, b. 1820/21, PA; Sarah, m. Alexander Bra-----; Nancy, m. Joseph **Boiles**; Gettrid, m. Sarah A. **Gilson**; Jarreth, m. Nancy **Bowen**; Thomas; Mary, m.1) Joseph **Yona**, m.2) George **Clark**; Isabelle, m. Griff **Siva**; and Marion, m.1) Sarah **Smith**, m.2) Anna **Clayton**[**2**].

Edward Bussey was the son of Jesse and Margaret (**Smith**) Bussey, born in 1793-94[3] in Harford co., MD and died in Greene co., PA[4]. According to the Ref. 4, he was married twice, first to Nancy Lynch and 2<sup>nd</sup> to Nancy **Gattice**, born in 1801. Migrating with his parents in 1819, they settled in Monongalia county, WV where they sold him a 95 acre tract of land for a dollar. According to The Bussey Family Genealogy the family under Edward Bussey goes like this:

*Edward Bussey* [Jesse], born c. 1793-94, Harford co., MD, the son of Jesse and Margaret Smith Bussey. Jesse comes from the follow Bussey line-[Edward, Edward, Edward, Bennet, George, George, George]. He ame to Monongalia county, VA(now WV) in 1819. He owned considerable property in Greene co., PA as well. In Dunkard his farm sat next to Corbley **Bowen**, whose daugther, Elizabeth, married Bennet Bussey. Mr. Bussey married twice, first to Nancy Lynch and 2<sup>nd</sup> to Nancy **Gattice**, as noted above.

Children of Edward and Nancy Lynch:

Bennett, b. 2/14/1814, Greene co, PA; m. Elizabeth Bowen;

John, m. Isabel McClelland;

Edward, b.c. 1830[3c]; m. Mary Bailes{Boiles}[3c];

Jesse, b. 8/8/1820, Greene co., PA; d. 4/16/1906[3c]; m. 11/30/1843[3c], Isabelle Jamison; Thomas,

Sarah, m. Alexander Brand;

Children of Edward and Nancy Gattice:

Margaret, b. 1/15/1819[3c]; d. 7/23/1863[3c]; m. William Jamison;

Nancy, b.c. 1831-32; m. Joseph Bailes{boiles}[3c],

James, b.c. 1835-6; m. Sarah Garrison;

David, b.c. 1839-40; m. Rue {Rhew Elma}[3c] South;

Louisa, b.c. 1841-2; m. James Jamison;

Marian, b.c. 1843-4; m.1) Sarah Smith; m.2) Ann Clayton;

Gattis, b.c. 1845-6; m. Sarah A. Gilison{Gibson}[3c];

Isabelle, b.c. 1848-9; m. Griff Sweeney;

Jarrett, m1). Nancy Bowen; m.2) Evans Bussey[3c];

(Mary, m.1) Joseph Long; m.2) George Clark;)[3c];

# References:

1] 1850 PA. Census, p.312(35-35); 2] Jamison/Bussey Family; 3] Charlie Jamison, corr., a)11/29/1994, b)12/29/1997, c)4/7/1998-d) 1850 Dunkard, Greene co., PA Census,p.247; Royalton, OH, research; e) The Bussey Family Genealogy, Lynn Bussey Gwittard, ps.294,295;

**26807-5 WILLIAM JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 16, 1812, Greene co., PA., the son of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). He died June 15, 1884, Middleburne, Tyler co., WV. He married first, Margaret **Bussey** of Marion co., WV who died 1863, Middleburne, WV, a daughter of Edward and Nancy (Lynch) Bussey. Mr. Jamison married 2<sup>nd</sup> July 8, 10866, Tyler co., WV., Sarah **Weekley**, born 1828, Tyler co., WV, the daughter of Samuel and Lavina (**Havina**) Weekley. Mrs. Sarah Jamison died prior to 1880 in Tyler Co., WV[4].

# Children:

# (All born Monongalia co., WV)

(1) 27250 Alexander J., b. 1852; m. 10/13/1872, Rachel Richardson{Richeson};

(2) 27251 Jesse B., b.c. 1844; m. Carrie Steel; m.2) Clara A. Crumrines Tremaine;

(3) 27252 William Newton, b. 5/6/1842; d. 12/15/1901; m. 9/21/1865, Marie Ann Crumrines;

(4) 27253 Nancy Anne, b. 1840; m. 10/7/1860, Benedict Swan;

(5) 27254 Francis Marion, b. 1840; m. 3/31/1864, Margaret Swan;

(6) 27255 John W., b.1838; d. 1902[6]; m. 2/26/1860, Elizabeth Wells; rem. To Del Norte, CO;

(7) 27256 Edward B., b. 1836; m. 9/2/1860, Mary Fletcher;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison was a toll gate keeper at Gorrells Run, southeast of Middlebourne, and farmer in Tyler county. He migrated from Greene co., PA to Middle Island Creek, Middleburne, Tyler co., WV in 1856. Land deeds indicate he owned property in Monongalia, Upshur, and Wirt counties, WV. He purchased 231 acres in Tyler county along Middle Island Creek where he put his farm. He also bough 190 acres along Gorrell's Run. Mrs. Jamison is buried in Staley Cemetery in Middleburne. Mr. Jamison was buried at Henderson Cemetery.

Elizabeth Wells was born 1838, Tyler co., WV., the daughter of Ducket and Matilda Wells. Mr. Benedict Swan was born 1835, Greene co., PA., the son of Thomas and Margaret Swan. He was a blacksmith. Jessie Jamison served in the Civil War with his brother William in the 14<sup>th</sup> West Virginia Volunteers. After the war Jessie Jamison became the owner of the Traveler's Home, a hotel in Middleburne.

Will of William Jemison:

Mentions six sons: Edward B. Jemison, John W. Jemison, Francis M. Jemison, William N. Jemison, Jesse B. Jemison, and Alexander J. Jemison. States he owns 160 acres in Tyler co. Along with � of 553 acres in Upsheer co., WV. Edward and William receive \$800.00 each from estate. Pay grandson L. L. Swan, son of Nancy Swan, deceased, the sum \$5.00. He appoints Edward, William, Jesse, and Alexander as Executors of the will. Dated 5/23/1880, witnessed by William M. Powell and C. Engle.

John W. Jamison was buried in Tyler co., WV[6]. Miss Wells was born in 1836, Tyler co., WV where she also died[6].

# References:

1] 1850 PA. Census; 2] Jamison/Bussey Family Chart(info. obtained thru' Charlie V. Jamison, 11/29/94); 3] Tyler co., WV Marriages, 1852-1890,p.39,25,121,28,134; 4] Tyler co., WV(wills), Bk.3,p.231; 5] Tyler co., WV(deeds), bk.OS13,p.258 (2/25/1856, John & Mary **Horner** to Wm. Jemison, \$4500.00, 230 acres); bk.OS13,p.466(John **Garrison** to Wm. Jemison, 9/2/1857, \$1766.00, Middleburne twsp); bk. OS14,ps.255,256 (7/18/1859, Wm. & Margaret Jamison to John S. Garrison, \$1700.00, Middleburne); 5] History of Tyler co., WV,p.327; 6] Charlie Jamison, corr. 3/7/1997; 3/31/1998-a) Cert. Of Marr, Tyler co, WV #2,p.17, attested by Gertie Archer, Clerk, 3/24/1998(Wm J to Sarah Weekley, age 38, 7/8/1866, by F. J. Ashburn); Cert. Of Death, Tyler co, WV, #5,p.3, attested by same, 3/24/1998(Francis M. Jamison age 81 yrs., 4 months, 7 days, died in Akron, OH, 8/14/1921);

**26808-5 ISABELLE JAMISON** [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born {11/8/1825}[4] 1824, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). She died December 28, 1891, Bussey, IA[4]. Miss Jamison married November 30, 1843, Greene co., PA[4], Jesse **Bussey**, born 1820, Greene co., PA., and died in 1906, Bussey, Marion co., WV., the son of Edward and Nancy (Lynch) Bussey.

#### Children:

- (1) Mary, b. 1846/7;
- (2) Louisey, b. 1848/9;
- (1) Jessie, m. George Fish;
- (2) Mell Glenn,
- (3) Fannie,
- (4) George

#### Notes:

Listed in the 1850 census for Dunkard, Greene co., PA:

25-25 Jesse, age 30, farmer, \$2000, b. PA;

Isabell, age 26, b. PA;

Mary, age 3, b. PA;

Louisey, age 1, b. PA;

Mr. and Mrs. Bussey resided in Bussey in 1864 where he bought land then. In October of 1867 they moved to IA. In 1857, Jesse Bussey came up with the idea to establish a town and gave 50 acres of his land toward this enterprise. In partnership with ex-governor Merrill they platted the town of Bussey, Iowa. He gave the railroad a right of way over his land and to build a depot.

#### References:

1] 1850 PA. Census; 2] Jamison/Bussey Family Chart(info. obtained thru' Charlie V. Jamison, 11/29/94); 3] Heritage of Marion Co., WV, Marion Co. Farm Bureau Women; 4] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research;

**26810-5** ALFRED JAMISON [John, William, Henry, Henry], was born August 31, 1827, Greene co., PA., the son and eleventh child of John and Isabelle (Jenkins) Jamison (26610). He died February 28, 1900, Bussey, Marion co., Iowa{Amoret, Bates co., MO}. Mr. Jamison married first, circa 1860, Greene co., PA., Rebecca McClure, born 1839, Greene co., PA., died 1861, Greene co., PA., the daughter of James and Susan (Brown) McClure. Mr. Jamison married second, October 31, 1863, Bussey, Iowa, Mary Pack, born August 29, 1841, Indianapolis, IN. and died January 13{14}, 1924, Chippewa Falls, Chippewa co., Wisconsin, the daughter of Abraham and Ruth Lee Pack.

#### Children:

(Born in Bussey, Marion co., Iowa)

(1) 27260 William Jenkins, b. 1864; d. 1945; m. 3/1890, Senia Alice Bradley;

(2) 27261 Adda Pack, b. 1866; d. 1947; m. 5/3/1888, Joseph Frederick Cotton;

(3) 27262 Anna, b. 1868; d. 1911; m. 6/1897, Seth Lawrence Wyland;

(4) 27263 Albert, b. 11/20/1872; d. 3/18/1940;

(5) 27264 Mary{Maida}, b. 1880; d. 1972; m.1) 1903, Clifford Wear; m.2) 1922, Will F. Allison;

#### Notes:

Mrs. Jamison's death left a legacy of thirteen grandchildren and nine great grandchildren. She migrated with her parents fron Indiana to Hamilton, Iowa whee she was educated and reared.

### References:

1] Joseph Cotton, ltr., 5/14/1983; 2] Knoxville Newspaper, Knoxville Library, obits-v.1, 1921-24, p.162(Mrs. Mary Jamison);

**26840-5 BENJAMIN TAYLOR JAMISON** [William, Robert, Henry, Henry], was born December 13, 1824, Warwick, Bucks co., Pa., the son and first child of William and Ann (Taylor) Jamison (26623). He died May 1892, Bucks co., Pa. Mr. Jamison married circa 1846, PA., Annie E. **Phillips**, daughter of Horace G. and Emily (**Shipps**) Phillips.

### Children:

(Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27290 Emily, b.c. 1847; m. George Nash;

(2) 27291 Mary Taylor, b.c. 1849; m. Mr. Gilbert;

### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.80;

**26844-5 WILLIAM MEARNS JAMISON** [William, Robert, Henry, Henry], was born June 11, 1831, Warwick, Bucks co., Pa., the son and fifth child of William and Ann (Taylor) Jamison (26623). He died June 2, 1915, Warwick, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married March 13, 1867, Bucks co., PA., Elizabeth Price **Meredith**, born Warwick, PA., the daughter of James Meredith.

# Children:

(Born in Warwick, Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27297 Henry, b. 12/21/1869; d. 4/16/1956; m. 2/22/1894, Anna Mary Beans;

(2) 27298 Sarah, b.c. 1871;

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.81;

**26847-5 SARAH ANN JAMISON** [William, Robert, Henry, Henry], was born March of 1820, Bucks co., PA the daughter of William and Ann (Taylor) Jamison (26623). She died October 1, 1871. Miss Jamison married February 16, 1854, Bucks co., PA., John **Thompson**, born February 19, 1815, Northampton, Bucks co., PA, and died September 13, 1900, Richboro, Northampton, PA., the son of John and Mary (**Wilson**) Thompson of Northampton, Bucks co., PA. They resided in Northampton, Bucks co., PA.

#### Notes:

Mr. Thompson was an undertaker. He married several times, first to 1/26/1843, Rebecca **Johnson**, b. 7/25/1819, d. 8/30/1845, dau. of Jesse and Rachel Johnson. Mr. Thompson married a third time 5/15/1878, to Ann **Craven**, born 10/20/1840, dau. of James and Mary Craven; his children were all from his first wife, Rebecca:

George Thompson, b. 10/30/1843; d. 5/21/1848; bur. Newtown Presbyterian Church Graveyard;

Augustus Thompson, b. 4/2/1845; d. 3/28/1886; never married.

#### References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, p. 212;

**26900-5 HENRY DOWNS JAMISON** [William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born April 12, 1795, Savannah, Chatham co., GA., the son and first child of William and Jane (Downs) Jamison (26652). He died March 14, 1859, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. Mr. Jamison married first, January 23{20}, 1819, Murfreesboro, TN., Elizabeth **Beatty**, born April 26, 1803, Va., died February 3, 1835, Rutherford co., TN., the daughter of William and Annie (**Bass**) Beatty. He married second, July 26{23}, 1835, Murfreesboro {Williamson co., Tn}[9], TN., **Sarah Woodlief Thomas**, born April 15, 1819, Rutherford co., TN., died October 30, 1897, Dallas, Texas, the daughter of William and Eliza (**Bass**) Thomas.

### Children:

(All born in Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN)

- (1) 27320 Mary Jane, b. 11/12/1820; m. 3/4/1841, Robert J. Smith;
- (2) 27321 William Caldwell, b. 10/26/1822; m. 1867, Mary Noe;
- (3) 27322 Julia Ann, b. 4/3/1824; d. 5/1864; m. 9/1/1838, Isaac Ledbetter;
- (4) 27323 John Bass, b. 7/8/1826; d. 7/1867; m. 12/1859, Laura Burnet;
- (5) 27324 Isaac Jones, b. 1828;

(6) 27325 Martha Elizabeth, b. 7/14/1830; d. 1866; m. 12/1856, Colonel Elijah Shettlesworth;

(7) 27326 Elizabeth Thomas, b. 4/20/1833; m. 6/1857, Dr. Lafayette McKenzie;

(8) 27327 Susan Cornelia, b. 7/6/1836; d. 8/16/1904; m. 12/26/1860, Honorable John L. Henry;

(9) 27328 Robert David, b. 4/13/1838; d. 8/12/1912; m. 12/26/1860, Camilla Patterson;

(10) 27329 Sallie Jannaway, b. 4/18/1840; d. 10/15/1886; m. 12/26/1860, John F. Carter;

(11) 27330 Louisa Beatty, b. 6/9/1842; d. 1916; m.1) 6/6/1861, Thomas **Watkins**; m.2) 12/18/1867, Alexander J. **Hall**;

(12) 27331 Clark Moulton, b. 9/5/1844; d. 10/8/1863;

(13) 27332 James Henry, b. 9/12/1846; d. 1910; m. 1)12/21/1875, Mrs. Pattie **Ivy**; m.2) 12/13/1881, Bettie Julia **Moore**;

(14) 27333 Margaret Olivia, b. 2/20/1849; d. 4/21/1889; m. 11/29/1871, William H. King;

(15) 27334 Samuel Thomas, b. 6/1/1851; d. 1/14/1899; m. 5/1880, Susan Lewis;

(16) 27335 Dorsey Albert, b. 11/22/1853; d. 7/10/1926; m. 1/4/1892, Stella Sikes;

(17) 27336 Richianna Charlotte, b. 2/16/1856; d. 9/22/1861;

### Notes:

Little can be added to what has already been applied to Mr. Jamison. Research shows he was in the War of 1812. He was born in Savannah, Georgia in 1795 and was four years old when his parents took him along with his brother and sister to Montgomery co., Tennessee in 1799. He grew up on his father's farm across the river from Clarksville, TN. He was a talented kid with a flair for business and religion. He was well-liked and honored for his many devotions and attentions to civic and church affairs. A man of the earth by birth and upbringing Mr. Jamison prospered as a farmer on a well tended and growing farm while excelling in the business of building roads in Tennessee.

He removed in 1816 to Murfreesborough, Rutherford co., TN after his stint in the military service. In Murfreesboro he established a large farm and flurished in his road contracts and was married there in 1819 to Elizabeth Beatty. Miss Beatty was a daughter of Captain William (b. 5/1/1760; d. 6/11/1835) and Ann (Bass) (b. 8/23/1773; d. 3/1854) Beatty of Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. Commissioned by Patrick **Henry** of the 2nd Brunswick county Company he was engaged during the Revolutionary War. When it was over he removed to Tennessee in 1808 and settled on a 600 acre tract granted him for military services. Mrs. Jamison died in 1835, Murfreesboro, TN. and Henry Jamison married secondly to Sarah W. Thomas, a daughter of William (b. 7/10/1772; d. 4/7/1841) and Eliza (Bass)(b. 2/10/1790) Thomas. Eliza and Annie Bass were daughters of John **Bass** of Brunswick county, Virginia.

Jamison left Murfreesboro right after his wife's death, settling about 8 miles southwest of that town. Under the North Carolina land Grants, Henry D. Jamison was listed as acquiring 22 acres in Rutherford co., TN on November 16, 1836. He remained upon this farm until the time of his death. Mrs. Jamison remarried after Henry's death. She was wedded December 5, 1875, Dallas, TX. to John L. **Cooper**, born November 20, 1807 and died 1895. Mr. Jamison's will was dated June 30, 1856 and probated April of 1859, Rutherforth county, TN. He names as executors: William C. Jamison, son; Robert S. **Thomas**, brother-in-law; and Sarah W.

Jamison, wife. Witnesses were: John Woody, James M. King, and J. B. Kimbro. (16)

The 1850 Census shows the following:

916-425 Henry D. Jamison, 55, Georgia; Sarah W. Jamison, 31, TN;

Martha, 19; Eliza, 17; Cornelia, 13; Robert, 11;

Sarah J., 9; Louisa B., 7; Clark M., 5; James H., 3;

Margaret O., 1;

- Clark Moulton Jamison, was killed in the Battle of Kentucky during the Civil War.

## References:

1] National Daughters of the War of 1812,p.272; 2] 1850 TN Census,p.425; 3] Biographical Dictionary of 150 Tennesseeans, Moore, 1981,p.56; 4] Jamesons In America, E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps.504,509-09; 5] North Carolina Land Grants, bk.16,p.745; 6] DAR Magazine, Tennessee Roster of Names; 7] 1820 TN Census,p.276; 8] Jamesons Who Purchased Land Under the North Carolina Land Grants, Grant #13834, bk.16,p.745; 9] Early Middle Tennessee Marriages, Byron & Sistler, 10] Marriage Records of Rutherford co., TN, 1804-1872, Whitley, 1981; 11] A Search of the Tennessee Census Records Prior to 1840, Eleanor Harris(1820 Rutherford co.-020110-00100); (1830 Rutherford co.)

**26904-5 DAVID SHELBY JAMISON** [William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born September 27, 1802, Polymyra, Montgomery co., TN., the son and fifth child of William and first child of Eleanor (Shelby) Jamison (26652). He died April 5, 1858, MO. Mr. Jamison married February 8, 1825, TN., Meeky **Thomas**, born March 19, 1803, died December 31, 1852, MO., the possible daughter of Jesse Thomas.

# Children:

((1-3) b. Montgomery co., TN; (4-10) b. St. Louis, MO.))

- (1) 27360 William Caldwell, b. 1/31/1826; d. 12/25/1875; m. 12/30/1856, Jane Hartman;
- (2) 27361 Mary Adelaide, b. 11/11/1827; m. 2/19/1846, R. H. Greenwood;
- (3) 27362 David Shelby, b. 10/20/1829; d. 4/5/1871;
- (4) 27363 Jesse Thomas, b. 10/27/1831;
- (5) 27364 Eleanor Micah, b. 9/3/1833; m. 9/6/1854, Thomas F. Henly;
- (6) 27365 Mariah Means Snowden, b. 12/8/1835; d. 8/17/1837;
- (7) 27366 James Henry, b. 2/8/1838; d. 4/25/1843;
- (8) 27367 Emeline Alzonea, b. 11/27/1840; d. 7/29/1842;
- (9) 27368 Thomas Hill, b. 12/29/1842;

(10) 27369 Susan Elizabeth, b. 3/24/1845; d. 7/24/1847;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was raised on his father's farm in Clarksville, Montgomery co., TN. In 1825 he married and five years later he was residing in St. Louis, Missouri. He remained in Missouri for the rest of his life. Very little has been uncovered of his life, though after he and Meeky died some 25-30 years later, his nephews, William C. Jamison, Samuel T. Jamison, and Dorsey Albert Jamison, sons of his brother, Henry Downs Jamison, settled in St. Louis, MO.

### References:

1] A Search of the Tennessee Census Records Prior to 1840, Eleanor Harris, 1986-1830 Montgomery co., TN. Census; 2] 1840 MO Federal Census Accelerated Index, Jackson, Teeples, & Schapermeyer, p.181(St. Louis); 3] Montgomery co., TN(deeds), bk. D,p.547; bk. E.,p.532; 4] Davidson co., TN(deeds), bk.1,p.291;

**26940-5 JOHN S. JAMISON III** [John, John, Robert, Henry], was born September 14, 1806, Bucks co., Pa., the son and first child of John and Martha (Shaw) Jamison (26663). He died February 22, 1875, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married PA., Abbie S. **Flack**, born 1832, PA.

# Children:

(1) 27390 John, b.< 1875; he died young.

# Notes:

After John Jamison's death, Mrs. Jamison married second, Ephraim Holbert.

# References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.79; 2] 1850 PA. Census, p.121;

**26941-5 MARY S. JAMISON** [John, John, Robert, Henry], was born 1810, Bucks co., Pa., the daughter and second child of John and Martha (Shaw) Jamison (26663). Miss Jamison married Monroe **Buckman** and they resided in Doylestown, Bucks co., PA.

# Children:

# (Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) Louisa

- (2) Louis, m.1) Mary Large; m.2) Mary R. Cox;
- (3) Emeline, m. Harrison Yerkes;
- (4) Mary,

(5) Adelaide L.,

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p. 80;

**27019-5 JAMES JAMISON** [William, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born about 1807, Chambersburg, Franklin co., PA., the son and second child of William and first child of Ann (Patterson) Jamison (26672). He married and moved west.

### Children:

(1) 27410 James Monroe, b.c. 1835;

(2) 27411 Rebecca, b.c. 1838;

#### Notes:

Resided in Northampton, Bucks co., PA. He removed west after this time.

### References:

1] 1850 PA. Census, p.89; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.77;

**27020-5 JOHN PATTERSON JAMISON** [William, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born 1809, Chambersburg, Franklin co., Pa. the son and third child of William and Ann (Patterson) Jamison (26672). He was married and resided in Richboro, Bucks co., Pa.

# Children:

(Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27420 Miles, b.c. 1815;

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison resided for a short time in Northampton, Bucks co., PA. He died in Richboro, Pa.

- Mr. Miles Jamison, attorney at law, resided in Newton, Bucks co., PA. He served in the state legislature for a number of years.

### References:

1] 1850 PA. Census, p.121(Warwick); 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.77;

**27023-5 WILLIAM JAMISON** [William, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born 1815, Chambersburg, Franklin co., Pa. the son and sixth child of William and Ann (Patterson) Jamison (26672). He was married and resided in Churchville, Bucks co., PA.

### Children:

## (Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27426 George, b.c. 1827; res. in Churchville, Bucks co., PA.

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison resided in Northampton, Bucks co., PA.

# References:

1] 1850 Pa. Census, p.90,124; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.77;

**27027-5 UZZIEL WAKEFIELD JAMISON** [William, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born July 4, 1830, Richboro, Bucks co., PA., the son and tenth (last) child of William and the first(last) child of Clarissa (Wakefield) Jamison (26672). Mr. Jamison married February 1, 1855, Bucks co., PA., Margaret Hall **Spencer**, born January 4, 1833, PA., the daughter of William H. and Sarah T. Spencer.

# Children:

(1) 27432 Anna Amelia, b. 2/22/1857; m. 1/13/1880, Frank H. Wilson;

(2) 27433 Clara I., b. 9/25/1859; d. 6/6/1886; m. 10/19/1881, George L. Phain;

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison removed to Maryland prior to 1850.

# References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p.80;

**27030-5 GEORGE JAMISON** [John, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born March 27, 1807, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son and first child of John and Jane (Flack) Jamison (26674). He died January 31, 1886, Hatboro, Montgomery co., PA. Mr. Jamison married December 30, 1836, Bucks co., PA., Louisa **Stuckert**, born June 4, 1810, Philadelphia, PA., died October 4, 1892, Montgomery co., PA., the daughter of Henry and Elizabeth (**Bennett**) Stuckert of Warrington, PA.

# Children:

(Born Doylestown, PA)

- (1) 27450 John, b. 3/28/1837; d. 11/20/1914; m. M. Louisa Moore;
- (2) 27451 Elizabeth Stuckert, b. 12/25/1839; d. 7/11/1911; m. 11/27/1859, Stephen Yorkes{Yerkes}[3];
- (3) 27452 Jane K., b. 12/31/1842; m. 5/14/1867, William H. Conard;
- (4) 27453 George W{N}[3]., b. 2/22/1845; m. 2/25/1878, Caroline Gamber;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison resided in Warwick, Bucks co., PA. in 1850. He purchased land in and around the area before removing to Montgomery county where both he and his wife, Louisa, died. Mr. Jamison was in the state militia receiving the rank of Major. Very prominent in Bucks county he was educated at Classical Academy of Rev. Robert B. **Belville** at Hartsville, PA. He was on the Board of Directors of the Hatboro Public Library and for many years a trustee of the Neshaminy Presbyterian Church. With a relative, William Jamison (#27023?), built a schoolhouse contributing to its support. He sold off his land to his sons retiring in Hatsboro where he died.

John Jamison, son of Major George Jamison resided as a farmer in Warwick, PA. His wife was the daughter of Daniel and Mary Ann **Moore**. She was born October 15, 1844, Bucks co., PA. They had no children.

#### References:

1] 1850 PA. Census, p. 124; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p. 80; 3] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.63,64,115;

**27031-5 MARGARET JAMISON** [John, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born June 11, 1815, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John and Jane (Flack) Jamison (26674). She died in Doylestown, PA January 21, 1874. Miss Jamison married April 18, 1839, Doylestown, PA., David Riale Johnson{Johnston}[1], born 1814, Doylestown, PA., died there in 1848, the eldest son of David and Susan (**Riale**) Johnson.

#### Children:

- (1) Mary Jane, b. 1/1840; d. 7/1860; m. 5/1860, Charles Cadwallader;
- (2) John J., b. 4/30/1841; d. 1/12/1885{1886}[1]; m. Addie W. Rich; no children;
- (3) Robert H., b. 10/24/1845; d. 1/3/1914; m.1) Myra B. Stout; m.2) Mary Stout; Ch:
- (\*) Walter, b. 6/1875; unmarried;
- (\*) Margaret J., b. 12/24/1878; m. 9/30/1902, Joseph Shilling;
- (&) Wilmer W., b. 2/1908;
- (&) Robert, b. 5/14/1910;
- (4) Hannah, b. 3/30/1847; d. 2/25/1916; m. 5/14/1875, John Clemens; Ch:
- (\*) Kate, d. young;

(\*) Emma, d. young;

#### Notes:

Miss Riale was the daughter of John Riale, Esquire, and a granddaughter of Robert and Amy (Wilson) Newburn (widow of George **Newburn**) Johnson, of Ireland. Robert Newburn settled in Bucks county where he married Amy Wilson. They removed to Huntingdon county, PA where he died at Burnt Cabin. David Johnson, Sr. was a soldier in the War of 1812 under Capt. William **Magill** of Doylestown. Mr. David R. Johnson was a farmer in Doylestown. His estate was 118 acres.

Miss Rich was born November 27, 1846 and died December 15, 1899, a daughter of Alexander and Sarah Rich of Bucks co., PA. Myra and Mary Stout were sisters. John Clemens was born January 1, 1842 and died April 27, 1914 a son of Lewis and Eliza (**Kulp**) Clemens. John C. was a farmer in Doylestown, PA.

## References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.64,116;

**27032-5 HANNAH JAMISON** [John, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born July 22, 1818, Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of John and Jane (Flack) Jamison (26674). She died April 27, 1875. Miss Jamison married February 24, 1848, Bucks co., PA, John K. **Bready**, born June 6, 1822, died June 3, 1854, son of John and Margaret Bready.

### Children:

(1) John K. Jr, b. 2/22/1850; m. Annie Watson Yerkes;

(2) Charles S., b. 4/14/1853; d. 3/7/1915, Elliot, NJ;

# References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, editor, ps.65;

**27080-5 MARY ANN JAMISON** [Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was November 22, 1799, Orangeburgh, SC., the daughter of Van de Vastine and Caroline Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (26690). She died April 12, 1868, Murray co., GA. Miss Jamison married 1820, Orangeburgh, SC., Samuel B. **Dwight** Jr., born March 23, 1796, Orangeburgh, SC., died October 17, 1859, Murray co., Ga., the son of Dr. Samuel and Esther E. (**Moore**) Dwight Sr.

# Children:

- (1) Samuel Jamison, m. Sally Scapp;
- (2) Julia Adelaide, b. 1830; d. 1878; m. 1859, General W. T.

Wofford, b. 1824, d. 1884; res. Sparta, SC.

#### Children:

(a) Lena, m. William I. Harley of Sparta, GA.

#### Children:

- (\*) Wofford
- (\*) William I.
- (3) Frank
- (4) Rosa
- (5) Mary
- (6) Louisa Catherine, b. 7/31/1840; m. 9/20/1866, William C.
- Tilton; res. Spring Place, Murray co., GA.
- (7) Ann Eliza, d. at age 18 years;

#### Notes:

Dr. Dwight was a practicing physican in Orangeburgh District, SC. and later in Hopedale, Murray county, GA.

#### References:

1] The Rumph and Frederick Families, Louise F. Hays, 1942, p.65; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E. O. Jameson, 1901, p.81;

**27081-5 CAROLINE ELIZABETH JAMISON** [Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born December 25, 1805, Orangeburgh, SC., the daughter of Van de Vastine and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (26690). She died September 18, 1856, Orangeburgh, SC. Miss Jamison married September 9, 1824, Judge Thomas Worth **Glover**, born December 24, 1796, Orangeburgh, SC., died October 2, 1884, Orangeburgh, SC., the son of Sanders and Lydia (**Tucker**) Glover.

### Children:

(Born in Orangeburgh, SC)

- (1) Anna Caroline, b. 12/30/1825; d. 9/12/1832;
- (2) Thomas Jamison, b. 7/30/1830; d. 8/31/1862; m. 12/27/1859, Elizabeth Tedora Whitner;
- (3) Ella, b. 3/6/1833; d. 3/18/1905; m. 4/29/1852, Hon. Charles Henry Simonton;
- (4) Clara, b. 6/20/1836; d. 11/5/1869; never married.

(5) Mortimer, b. 8/22/1838; d. 2/24/1921; m.1) 11/21/1866, Matilda Fowles; .2) 3/13/1878, Alice Lois Freer;

(6) Caroline Lydia, b. 3/3/1841; d. 8/16/1916; m. 4/19/1866, James Henry **Fowles**{Fowler}; res. Birmingham, AL.;

(7) Leslie, b. 3/3/1843; d. 3/16/1865; never married.

(8) Julius, b. 12/4/1847; d. 7/15/1901; m. 11/3/1875, Cornelia M. De Treville, 1853-1881;

Issue:

(a) William Lloyd, b. 6/13/1878; m.1) 1/16/1901, Julia E. **Salley**, b. 11/20/1877, d. 3/14/1937, dau. of Joel T. and Lydia M. (**Walpole**) Salley; m.2) 8/14/1938, Mrs. Nettie Lee (**Izlar**) **Boone**, b. 9/21/1877, dau. of Benjamin P. and Nannie C. (**Larisey**) Izlar.

Issue:(1st marriage)

(\*) Julia Louisa, b. 2/2/1902;

(\*) Lydia Mathews, b. 3/19/1904;

(\*) William Lloyd, b. 3/2/1917;

### Notes:

Honorable Judge Thomas W. Glover was a judge in Orangeburg, SC. and a member of the Secession Convention that occurred December 20, 1860 when South Carolina seceded from the Union. He was also a state representative from Orangeburgh and his home was used by General William Tecumseh **Sherman** as his headquarters for the northern campaign to meet Grant and encircle Richmond, VA. Three of Judge Glover's sons were in the Confederate Army. Lt. Leslie Glover was killed in action; Thomas Jamison Glover was killed August 31, 1862 and the company of Confederate Verterans at Orangeburgh, SC was named for him; and Mortimer Glover who was a regimental Sergeant Major.

Mr. Charles H. Simonton was a United States Circuit Judge between 1894 to 1904, and resided in Charleston, SC. Cornelia M. deTreville, born July 23, 1853, died October 1881, was a daughter of William Joyner and Agnes E. (**Givens**) deTreville.

### References:

1] The Rumph and Frederick Families, Louise F. Hays, 1942, p.65,66; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E. O. Jameson, 1901, p.81,82;

**27082-5 VAN DE VASTINE JAMISON JR.** [Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born March 26, 1808, Orangeburgh, SC., the son of Van de Vastine and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (26690). He died July 29, 1876, Frederick co., VA. Mr. Jamison married March 26, 1829, Lavinia **Glover**, born August 4, 1811, Orangeburgh, SC., the daughter of Sanders and Sophia (**Lestarjette**) Glover.

# Children:

(Born in Orangeburgh, SC.)

- (1) 27470 Sanders Glover, b. 6/27/1830; m. 10/30/1860, Annie Sidner;
- (2) 27471 Alice Adela, b. 6/24/1832; d. 4/23/1850;
- (3) 27472 Van de Vastine, b. 4/13/1834; d. 6/1841;
- (4) 27473 Francis Coram, b. 2/1836; d. 9/1844;
- (5) 27474 Elizabeth Sophia, b. 6/11/1838; d. 9/1861;
- (6) 27475 Lavinia Treckler, b. 9/16/1839; d. 7/20/1873; m. 11/5/1867, Hugh Logan Bryan;
- (7) 27476 Mary Palmer, b. 8/12/1841; d. 1842;
- (8) 27477 Mary Caroline, b. 4/1843; d. 1844;
- (9) 27478 Van de Vastine. b. 4/1845; d. 1845;
- (10) 27479 Letitia Floyd, b. 3/20/1852; d. 10/10/1852;
- (11) 27480 David Flavel, b. 1855; d. 1855.

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was a Captain in the Confederacy Army.

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps.82,526; 2] The Rumph and Frederick Families, Louise F. Hays, 1942, p.65,66;

27083-5 DAVID FLAVEL JAMISON [Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born December 14, 1810, Orangeburgh, SC., the son of Van de Vastine and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (26690). He died September 14, 1864, Charleston, Charleston co., SC of yellow fever. Mr. Jamison married December 11, 1832, Orangeburgh, SC., Elizabeth Ann Carmichael Rumph \*(17), born February 15, 1814, Orangeburgh, SC., died December 8, 1888, Orangeburgh, Sc., the daughter of David and Elizabeth (Carmichael) Rumph.

#### Children:

### (Born Orangeburgh, SC)

- (1) 27483 David Rumph, b. 10/31/1834; m. 12/3/1857, Ella Sellers Zimmerman;
- (2) 27484 Caroline Harper, b. 10/7/1837; m. 7/3/1856, General Micah John Jenkins;
- (3) 27485 John Wilson, b. 8/14/1839; d. 2/24/1886; m. 7/17/1873, Eleanor H. Miles;
- (4) 27486 William Harper, b. 6/14/1841; d. 10/18/1887; m. 11/21/1866, Elizabeth C. Wilson;

- (5) 27487 Robert Van de Vastine, b. 6/2/1843; d. 6/21/1856;
- (6) 27488 Sally Preston, b. 3/20/1845; d. 7/1894; m. 11/14/1886, Isaac De Leseline Wilson;
- (7) 27489 Mary D., b. 12/6/1847; m. 10/1882, Robert Breese;
- (8) 27490 Elizabeth, b. 10/3/1849;
- (9) 27491 Flavel, b. 8/30/1851; d. 2/21/1852;
- (10) 27492 Thomas Worth, b. 11/3/1853; m. 8/1883, Kleines Henrichen;
- (11) 27493 Flavel De Lesseline, b. 3/28/1855; d. 7/18/1856;
- (12) 27494 Clara, b. 1/28/1857; m. Charles L. Williams;
- (13) 27495 Mary Elizabeth, d. in infancy.

### Notes:

Planter, author, physician, and soldier Mr. Jamison left Platt Springs Academy in Lexington and at the age of 14 entered the sophomore class at South Carolina College. In his senior year he left the College and studied law for three years being admitted to the bar in 1830. He practiced his profession for two years when he married his first cousin, Elizabeth Rumph, and thereafter gave up the law and became a planter for the duration of his life. Yet, within this life span, he was introduced to the troubling influences of politics and to the broad belief in God and Church.

On May 2, 1835 he was listed as one of the original members of the Orangeburgh Presbyterian Church which was organized on that date. Along with him received by certificate were: Caroline **Glover**, Elizabeth Jamison, Elizabeth **Rumph**, Van de Vastine Jamison, M.D., Mary Jamison, Sanders **Glover**, Mary **Dwight**, and, interestingly, a number of slaves then belonging to many of the parishoners. In the following year, 1836, he was elected to the State House of Representatives, and so popular and of like opinion was he to his constituents that he served for the next twelve years. For much of this time he was chairman of the committee on military affairs and as such introduced a bill which established military schools in the state. During all of this time Mr. Jamison rose through the ranks of the South Carolina Cavalry becoming a Brigade General. In 1842 the Governor of South Carolina appointed Jamison a member of the board of visitors to these academies. Caught up in the political arena of the 1832 tariff, Jamison in 1844 voted with the minority against the resolutions declaring the 1842 tariff unconstitutional <sup>(18)</sup>. In so doing he cut his own political throat which probably led to his retirement from politics in 1848.

During these last few years David Jamison pursued his chief interest-historical studies. His writings were written in the Southern Quarterly Review from 1843 to 1850 in which he scholarly researched modern European history. Much of his philosophy was bent on these findings along with the Wilmot Proviso \*(19) that matured his political observations and experiences. He argued that "slavery was the indispensable basis for a successful republic, and that the abolition campaign and the excesses of the Northern democracy made separation as necessary as it was desirable.". An active campaigner he attended the Nashville Convention of 1850, and in the following years an active participant for the cause of South Carolina. Removing to Barnwell District he purchased a plantation there in 1859 and represented the citizens in the secession convention becoming the President of the Secession Convention December 17, 1860. A member of its executive board David Jamison advised and legalize the formalities of their history-making activities. A personal friend of Jefferson **Davis** he guided the course of history from personal commitment. With the convention over and

war on the horizon, Jamison authored the publication, "Life and Times of Bertrand Du Guesclin", a two volume work on the Hundred Years' War, in 1864 published just before he died.

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, ps82-84, 527; 2] History of American Biography, V.5,ps.604-05; 3] The Rumph and Frederick Families, Louise Hays, 1942, ps.19,62,63,64,67,68; 4] Charleston Mercury, newspaper, 12/8/1864; 12/21/1832(marriage rec., m. by Rev. Means); 10/19/1851; 5] Charleston Daily Courier, 10/18/1844; 10/17/1846; 9/15/1864; 6] Harper's Weekly, 2/2/1861; 7] Southern Presbyterian Review, 3/1866; 8] History of Orangeburgh County, SC, Salley, ps.474-480;

**27084-5 MARGARET ELIZABETH JAMISON** [Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born February 14, 1814, Orangeburgh, SC., the daughter of Van de Vastine and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (26690). She died July 31, 1871, Columbus, Muscogee co., GA. Miss Jamison married September 28, 1831, Orangeburgh, SC., John Alonzo **Tyler**, born March 25, 1806, Orangeburgh, SC., and died September 28, 1875, Columbus, GA.

# Children:

(1) Anna E.; b. & d. 1831; unmarried;

(2) Henry Alonzo, b. 1/10/1834; d. 10/5/1895; m. 12/11/1872, Julia A. **Zimmerman**, b. 3/20/1837, Orangeburgh, SC. Ch: (a) Henry A. (b) Thomas, (c) Julian, (d) Albert;

(3) Cornelia Jane, b. 1835; m. 11/23/1859, Dr. W. J. **Miller** of Clayton, Al. Ch: (a) John Jamison, (b) Irwin, (c) Ola, (d) Elma;

(4) Emma Julia, b. 1837; m. 8/1868, N. F. Bynum of Eastover, SC; Ch: (a) Drury M.

(5) Mary Caroline, b. 1839; m. 3/3/1869, Judge Edward R. **Harden** of Cuthbert, GA. Ch: (a) Henry A., (b) Reginald of Quitman, GA;

(6) Rosa Salley, b. 1844; never married;

(7) John Jamison,

(8) Clarence Dwight,

(9) Caroline Adelia, b. 1847; d. 1848;

(10) Theodora Wilson, b. 1848; d. 1849;

(11) Alice Laura, b. 3/29/1851; d. 12/27/1932; m. 11/5/1872, Marion Edgar **Gray** of Columbus, GA, b. 9/24/1849, d. 7/19/1909; he was treasurer of the Georgia Midland Construction Co., which built the Georgia Midland and Gulf RR from Columbus to McDonough, GA.

# Children:

(a) Clarence Edgar, b. 1873; d.c. 1928; m. 1902, Ludie Lamar;

(b) Elmer Wynn, b. 1877; d. 1935; m. 1901, Bessie Gaddis; Methodist Minister;

(c) John S., m. Annie Owens;

#### Notes:

Mrs. Tyler held the first organized meeting of the Ladies Memorial Association in her home in Columbus, GA. This Association was the first to honor Confederate Heroes in 1866.

#### References:

1] The Rumph and Frederick Families, Louise Hays, 1942, ps.20,65,66,67; 2] Jamesons In America, Rev. E.O. Jameson, 1901, p84;

**27112-6 JOSIAH LOWERY JAMISON** [Henry, William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born March 13, 1830, Carmichaels, Greene co., PA., the son and third child of Henry and Mary (Lowery) Jamison (26750). He died February 16, 1904, Glasco, Cloud co., Kansas. Mr. Jamison married October 11, 1860, Greene co., Pa., Elizabeth O. **Messmore**, born March 25, 1838, PA., died September 8, 1906, Glasco, Cloud co., KS., the daughter of John and Sarah (**Rex**) Messmore.

#### Children:

((1-3) b. PA; (4-5), b. MO; (6-7), b. KS.))

(1) 27551 Charles A., b. 6/1861; m. 1898, Alice \_\_\_\_;

(2) 27552 Ella, b. 1865; d. 10/1878;

(3) 27553 John A., b. 9/1866; d. 10/8/1906; m. Maud Moxley;

(4) 27554 William Franklin, b. 1/16/1869; d/ 9/6/1926; m. 7/3/1893, Charity I. Finch;

(5) 27555 May Ethel, b. 1871; d. 1892; m. 12/23/1891, Eugene Frankforther;

(6) 27556 Jessie, b. 1/1874;

(7) 27557 Edward Lee, b. 1876; d. 1916; m. 1899, Mae McCollough; Notes:

Mr. Jamison removed from Greene co., PA. to Union, Perry county, MO. between 1866-1869. From there he settled Coatesville, Schuyler county, MO., some time around 1870-71. He left Missouri in 1873-74 and settled in Glasco, Cloud county, Kansas. Mr. Jamison was a farmer in Kansas and enlisted as a private for the Union Army during the Civil War.

Land deeds:

Josiah L. Jamison to John P. Minor, 6/5/1899, Cumberland, v.65, p.335, 80 acres.

Same to Nancy J. Hamilton, 9/13/1899, Cumberland, v.67, p.169, 6 acres.

John A. Jamison to John P. Minor, 6/5/1899, Cumberland, v.65, p.342, 60 acres.

#### References:

1] 1880 Cloud co., KS. Soundex(listed as Jasias L. b. PA; 2] 1900 Cloud co., KS. Census(J.L. age 70; Elizabeth, age 62; Jessie, age 26; Edward, age 24; May, age 29;); 3] Chris Garst, ltr., 4/4/1985; 4] Dunkark, Greene Co., PA Grantor Index;

**27210-6 JOHN WASHINGTON JAMISON** [John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born January 2, 1843, Laurel Point, Grant district, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John and Lucinda (Lynch) Jamison (26803). He died May 20, 1912, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married September 14, 1865, Sarah Frances **Henderson**, born January 17, 1844, PA., and died June 24, 1932, Monongalia co., WV.

#### Children:

(Born in Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV)

- (1) 27590 Luther Lee, b. 3/15/1870; d. 2/23/1951; m. 1/27/1898, Alice L. Bemtha;
- (2) 27591 Alberta Belle, b. 2/21/1872; m. John Clark Jolliffee;
- (3) 27592 George Washington, b. 2/24/1874; d. 4/12/1953; m. 1900, Tida Bailey;
- (4) 27593 John Harry, b. 6/9/1876; d. 11/30/1951; m. 3/15/1900, Lily Martin;
- (5) 27594 Charles Edward, b. 8/29/1878; d. 10/23/1960; m. 2/1905, Muriel May Stevens;
- (6) 27595 James C., b. 11/22/1880; d. 8/12/1889;
- (7) 27596 Jarrett Lynch, b. 6/20/1882; d. 4/8/1961; m. 1901, Bessie Martin;
- (8) 27597 Grover Cleveland, b. 8/6/1884; d. 8/25/1961; m. Harriett Wilkinson;

#### References:

1] Based on research by Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, OH.; 2] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, manuscript;

**27211-6 JAMES MADISON JAMISON** [John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born June 28, 1845, Laurel Point, Grant district, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John and Lucinda (Lynch) Jamison (26803). He died 1911, Morganstown, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married January 22, 1866, Monongalia co., WV., Elizabeth M. **Boyers**, daughter of Morgan L. and Matilda Boyers of Cass district, Monongalia county.

### Children:

(Born Monongalia co., WV.)

(1) 27600 Grace, m. George F. Miller;; res. Monongalia co;

(2) 27601 Gertrude, m. George M. Alexander; res. Fairmont, Marion co., WV;

(3) 27602 Gusta B.,

(4) 27603 Gillian,

(5) 27604 Goldia, d. young;

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison was a farmer and stock raiser in Monongalia county. His grandfather, John Jamison SR. was a native of Greene co., PA. who was also actively involved with farming and stock raising all his life. James Jamison removed to Grant district, Monongalia co., WV. in 1835 with his parents and there after his youthful education took up stock raising driving his cattle to Baltimore, Maryland, until 1893, when he removed to Morganstown, WV. He was actively involved with the Baptish Church and a democrat in principle.

Mr. Boyers, b. 1811, VA. was a resident of Granville, Monongalia co., WV. His wife's name was Matilda, born 1819, VA., resided in Virginia for many years before moving west to Granville. His children, all born in Va., were: Cyrus F., age 17, b. 1842, married Lizzie, b. 1849, WV; ch:were-Lilly Myrtle, age 13; Henry M., age 9; Willie T., age 8; Cyrus, age 6; Charles, age 3; and Lee, age 10 months all residing in Marion co., WV.; Elizabeth M., age 16; Elbertine, age 14; Julia A., age 11, and William T. Boyer, age 8[2].

George M. Alexander was a son of John(b. 1841, WV) and Caroline (b. 1844, WV) Alexander of Monongalia county, WV. Mr. Alexander was a farmer.[3] George F. Miller was a son of Benjamin J.(farmer b. 1832, VA) and Sarah E.(b. 1838, VA) Miller of Monongalia co., WV. Benjamin and Sarah Miller had the following children: George F., b. 1865, WV; Dora E., b. 1864, WV; William C., b. 1869 WV; Annie J. K., b. 1872, WV; and Benjamin F. Jr., b. 1874, WV.

# References:

1] Biographical and Portrait Cyclopedia of Monongalia, Marion, and Taylor Counties, WV., 1895,p.115; 2] 1860 WV Census, p.66, family # 1080-1042; 3] 1880 WV Census,p.5, fam. # A023; p.149, Fam. #G041; p.591(Cyrus F. Boyer);

**27212-6 JARRETT LYNCH JAMISON** [John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born May 19, 1848, Laurel Point, Grant district, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John and Lucinda (Lynch) Jamison (26803). He died November 26, 1918, Morganstown, WV. where he was buried. Mr. Jamison married March 14, 1870, Monongalia co., WV., Malinda Ellen **Hunt-Crowl**, born October 7, 1848, died October 27, 1935,

Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Daniel **Hunt**, but raised by the Rev. Isaac Wilson and Ann Crowl\*(20). Mr. and Mrs. Jamison resided in Westover and Morganstown, Monongalia co., WV.

# Children:

# (Born Monogalia co., WV.)

(1) 27607 Wilson Crowl, b. 1/13/1871; d. 8/13/1938; m. 4/22/1897, Ella Maude Fleming;

(2) 27608 Eulau Edna, b. 10/10/1873; d. 12/1947; m. John Robinson Hare;

(3) 27609 William John, b. 10/18/1875; d. 10/13/1951; m. Una Belle Leslie Gabbert;

(4) 27610 Zana Frankie, b. 10/9/1882; d. 1/6/1970; m. Clark Lough

(5) 27611 Jessie Lee, b. 11/19/1887; m. Dr. George Delbert Johnson;

(6) 27612 Roy Jarrett, b. 3/16/1890; d. 5/14/1953; m. Ethel Frances Malloy;

(7) 27613 Guy Lynn, b. 1/17/1895; m. 7/15/1924, Sarah Elizabeth Garbett;

### Notes:

Mr. and Mrs. Jamison are buried at East Oak Grove Cemetery, Monongalia county. Mr. Jamison died at his home at 239 Prospect Str., 9:30 a.m. Tuesday morning, November 26.

"Mr. Jamison was born in this county(Monongalia), and for many years was a prominent farmer and stock dealer in Grant district. Mr. Jamison is survived by his wife and seven children: W. C. Jamison of Fairmont; Mrs. John Hare, W. J. Jamison, Mrs. Frances Lough and Guy L. Jamison, of this city. Mrs. D. G. Johnson of Fleming, Ky., and Roy J. Jamison of McKeesport. The following brothers and sisters are also living: Dr. Jesse Jamison of Fairmont; Dr. L. Jamison, pastor of the Baptist Church of Albany, NY; Mrs. Louise John of St. Petersburg, Fla.; Mrs. Ellen Far, of Fairmont; and Lindsey Jamison, who resides in Missouri. Mr. Jamison's brother, Dr. Will Jamison, died a few years ago in Fairmont. Funeral services will be held Thursday afternoon at 1 o'clock. Rev. F. F. Briggs will be in charge."

Isaace Crowls will, dated December 15, 1883, bequeaths to Malinda E. Jamison, wife of Jarrett L. Jamison, a 67 3/4 acre tract of land, his farm, located in Grant district for lifetime use. If she dies the land reverts to Wilson Crowls Jamison, her first son, or if he dies without heirs to the other children next in line. Jarrett L. Jamison executor. Two codicils were later made in 1885 which profits arose were further to be divided by the children of Malinda E. Jamison and Jarret L. Jamison. Mr. Isaac Crowls died in 1888. In 1919 surveyors were dispatched to the 70 acre site and divided the tract into seven equal parcels for each of the devisees.

Land deeds:

Jarret Jamison to Joseph E. Barnes, 1/24/1901, Dunkark, v.100,p.438, 692 acres.

Same to Howard E. Bunner, 5/4/1901, Dunkark, v.121,p.21, 692 acres.

Same to Simon M. Williamson, 10/14/1901, Dunkark, v.121, p.560, � acre.

# References:

1] Monongalia co., WV(deeds) bk.5,p.689; 2] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript; 3] Monongalia co., WV (Marriages), bk.B,p.25(Jarrett); bk.3,p.796(Wilson); 4] Obituary, Westover Daily; 5] Monongalia co., WV(deeds), bk.5,p4,494,495; 6] Monongalia co., WV(wills), bk.4,p.77(Isaac Crowls to Malinda E. Hunt-Crowls Jamison); 7] Dunkark, Greene Co., PA Grantor Index;

**27213-6 DR. WILLIAM C. JAMISON** [John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born April 26, 1851, Laurel Point, Grant district, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John and Lucinda (Lynch) Jamison (26803). He died in 1918, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married Dorothy **Coogle**, born 1858 and died 1932,

Monongalia co., WV. where they resided.

### Children:

## (Born Monongalia co., WV.)

(1) 27615 Blanche B., b. 1881; d. 1919;

(2) 27616, b. 1889; d. 1895;

# References:

Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27220-6 JOHN FOSTER JAMISON** [Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born July 22, 1843, Marion co., WV., the son and first child of Spicer and Sarah (Wright) Jamison (26804). He died October 12, 1925, Marion co., WV. Mr. Jamison married October 10, 1867, Marion co., WV, Mary Jane **Lough**, born November 23, 1844.

# Children:

# (Born Marion co., WV.)

- (1) 27630 James Cyrus, b. 7/17/1868; m. Zana Sharp;
- (2) 27631 Sylvania, b. 10/24/1869; d. 7/26/1870;
- (3) 27632 Leslie, b. 4/1/1871; d. 1948; m. Harietta Shackleford;
- (4) 27633 Sarah Elizabeth, b. 2/15/1872; m. George Ogden;
- (5) 27634 Newton E., b. 8/24/1875; d. 11/1953; m. Bess Mansfield;
- (6) 27635 Alfred, b. 11/16/1879; d. 1937;
- (7) 27636 Jesse Wright, b. 2/12/1887; m. Bertie Pearl Atha;

# Notes:

Mrs. Mary Jamison was buried at the Baptist Cemetery at Barracksville, WV. Leslie and Harietta Jamison are buried at Barracksville, Marion co., WV. They had no children. Sarah and George Ogden and Alfred Jamison are all buried at Farmington, WV.

# References:

1] Based on research by Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, Oh.; 2] Joseph Wright's Descendants of Philadelphia, PA, Leola Wright Murphy, 1978-1993;

**27224-6 ALFRED JAMISON** [Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 6, 1849, Marion co., WV., the son and fifth child of Spicer and Sarah (Wright) Jamison (26804). He died June 13, 1868, WV. Mr. Jamison married December 23, 1862, Marion co., WV., Miss **Mercer**, born June 26, 1842.

#### Children:

(1) 27639 Ida Belle, b. 11/23/1863;

(2) 27640 Artie S., b. 4/2/1866; d. 9/27/1882;

(3) 27641 Alpjoretta, b. 7/4/1868;

# References:

1] Joseph Wright's Descendants of Philadelphia, PA, Leola Wright Murphy, 1978-1993;

**27225-6 SARAH A. JAMISON** [Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 3, 1850, Marion co., WV., the daughter and sixth child of Spicer and Sarah (Wright) Jamison (26804). Miss Jamison married March 18, 1883, Marion co., WV., William R. **Bainbridge**, born November 17, 1860.

### Children:

(1) Fred

(2) William

(3) Mollie, m. Mr. Dawson;

# References:

1] Joseph Wright's Descendants of Philadelphia, PA, Leola Wright Murphy, 1978-1993; 2] Based on research by Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, Oh.;

**27226-6 JAMES CORBLEY JAMISON** [Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born December 11, 1851, Marion co., WV., the son and seventh child of Spicer and Sarah (Wright) Jamison (26804). He died May 28, 1936, Lodi, Medina co., OH. Mr. Jamison married first, March 16, 1871, Evaline Sharp, born May 20, 1852 and died 1890, Lodi, OH. He married second, August 19, 1891, Lodi, OH., Sarah Norton, who died April 15, 1936, Lodi, OH.

### Children:

- (1) 27644 Laura Ethel, b. 6/4/1892; m. Mr. Mosier; res. Lodi, OH in 1972;
- (2) 27645 Gladys Vivian, b. 3/18/1894; m. Mr. Brand; res. Lodi, OH in 1972;
- (3) 27646 Mary Agnes, b. 8/14/1896; m. Mr. Bracken; res. Kewanee, IL. in 1972;

- (4) 27647 Aeolia Mable, b. 5/12/1898; d. 5/19/1949; m. Mr. Swartz; buried at Wooster, OH;
- (5) 27648 Aelgia Norton, b. 4/8/1900; d. 5/1966; bur. Penfield Cemetery, OK;
- (6) 27649 James Clain, b. 4/5/1902; res. Lodi, OH. 1972;
- (7) 27650 Nellie, b. 10/8/1904; m. Mr. Yost; res. Burbank, OH. in 1972;

#### References:

1] Joseph Wright's Descendants of Philadelphia, PA, Leola Wright Murphy, 1978-1993; 2] Based on research by Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, Oh.;

**27230-6 DAVID JAMISON** [Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 24, 1840, Greene co., PA., the son and first child of Amos and Nancy (Lynch) Jamison (26805). He died June 3, 1928, Greensboro, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married 1865, Greensboro, PA., Rachel **Stewart**, born May 16, 1847, Greene co., PA., died March 27, 1926, Greensboro, Pa., the daughter of Dr. Thorton Fleming and Eleanor (**Wilson**) Stewart of Greene co., PA.

## Children:

(Born Greensboro & Dunkard townships, Greene co., PA.)

- (1) 27655 Mary A., b. 2/7/1866; d. 4/28/1874;
- (2) 27656 William Lewis, b. 5/2/1868; d. 4/24/1944; m. 2/5/1893, Ortella Mercer;
- (3) 27657 John J., b. 12/11/1871; d. 3/9/1944; m. 2/24/1898, Leona Davis;
- (4) 27658 Edward, b. 4/28/1873; d. 9/20/1923; m. Annie Jones;
- (5) 27659 Margaret, b. 1874; d. 4/28/1874;
- (6) 27660 Belle Arizona, b. 10/14/1876; d. 9/17/1960; m. Albright Spitzler;
- (7) 27661 Thurman, b. 1/17/1877; d. 1879;
- (8) 27662 Nellie, b. 12/31/1879; d. 7/3/1933; m. David Frank Johnson;
- (9) 27663 Frank, b. 9/5/1882; d. 7/13/1966; m.1), Eva Headland; m.2) Addie Puckett; m.3) Marie Webber;
- (10) 27664 Nannie T., b. 10/7/1885; d. 11/30/1956; m. George Guthrie;
- (11) 27665 Laura L., b. 1890; d. 1934; m. Clyde E. Davis;

# Notes:

Buried in Monongalia Hill Cemetery, Greensboro, PA;

# References:

1] Based on research by Charles V. Jamison, Royalton, Oh.;

**27250-6 ALEXANDER J. JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1852{1851}[4a], Monongalia co., WV, the son of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). He died 1917, Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married October 13, 1872, Tyler co., WV, Rachel **Richeson**, b. 1852, Monroe co., OH and died 1928, the daughter of John and Ella Richeson.

### Children:

(1) 27668 Clarence Bussey, b. 2/2/1874[3]; d. 1956; m. 1) Nancy Adeline **Spencer**; m.2) 1/16/1914, Belle **Engle**, b. 1876;

(2) 27669 Louis B., b. 1877; d. 1878; res. Tyler co., WV;

(3) 27670 Seth R., b. 10[4]/1879{1878}[4];

(4) 27671 Elizabeth Delore, b. 10[4]/1884{1883}[4]; d. 1924; m. 9/6/1905, Leon Ross Smith, b. 177;

(5) 27672 child, b. 1892; d. 1892[4];

(6) 27673 Ethel M., b. 1893; d. 1893;

# Notes:

Mr. Jemison left Monongalia county with his parents in 1856 and grew up on his parent's farm in Middleburne until he was old enough to support himself. In 1874 he purchased a tract of land from his father becoming a farmer along Muddy Creek. With the *oil boom* in the 1880's he actively sold and bought oil leases in the county selling enough of them to the oil companies that moved into the region. Some years before 1900 he and his son, Clarence Jemison, traveled to Oklahoma and Texas to work in the oil fields, returning around 1901 and again selling and buying up oil leases in Tyler county. Mrs. Jemison lived with her daughter, Elizabeth, when Alexander died in 1917 in Cisco, Texas. Mr. & Mrs. Jamison are buried at Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV[4].

Miss Engle was the daughter of Daniel W. and Catherine (**Twyman**) Engle. She was born in Tyler co., WV. Mr. Smith was from Allegheny co., NY.

### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1852-1890,p.85; 2] History of Tyler co., WV., p.328; 3] Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, ps. 95; 4] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research-a)Middleburne Cemetery;

**27251-6 JESSE B. JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born CIRCA 1844, Monongalia co., WV., the son of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). Mr. Jamison married first, November 22, 1866, Marshall co., WV., Carrie **Steel**, b.c. 1847, PA. He married second, Clara A. (**Crumrine**) **Tremaine.** 

Children:[4]

(Born WV)

(1) 27680 Alec,

(2) 27681 Jesse B.,

(3) 27682 Grace

(4) 27683 Albert

## References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1852-1890,p.85; 2] History of Tyler co., WV., p.328; 3] Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, ps. 95; 4] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research);

**27252-6 WILLIAM NEWTON JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 5/6/1842, Monongalia co., WV., the son of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). He died 12/15/1901 in Middleburne, Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married September 21, 1865, Tyler co., WV., Marie{Mary A.} **Crumrines**, born {3/7/1844}[4a]1845, Washington co., PA., and died October 6, 1916[4a], Tyler co., WV, the daughter of John Crumrine.

## Children:

## (Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) 27686 Lydia A., b. 7/4/1866{7/15/1866}[3]; d. 3/11/1882{3/18/1888}[4];

(2) 27687 Asia Delore, b. 3/22/1869{3/22/1868{[3]; d. 12/29/1955; m.1) 12/21/1892, Charles Irwin **Powell**, b. 1868; d. 11/6/1897; m.2) 10/6/1909, John F. **Shore**, d. 10/8/1925;

(3) 27688 Cora O., b. 5/30/1870[3]; d. 10/18/1943; m. 12/30/1896{8}, Charles E. **Riggle**, b. 1865, Tyler co., WV; d. 10/19/1939;

(4) 27689 Homer B., b. 6/8/1873{7/29/1873}[3]; d. 10/17/1932; m. 1/20/1912, Jesse Ankrom;

(5) 27690 Ernest W., b. 6/8/1873{7/29/1873}[3]; d. 10/5/1952; m. 9/14/1918, Lynna McIntyre;

(6) 27691 child, b. 1/28/1877; d. 2/1/1877;

(7) 27692 Clyde D., b. 1/11/1879; d. 7/19/1956; m. 5/31/1901, {E}Stella Pickering, b. 1878; D. 10/5/1938;

(8) 27693 Creel{Cecil}[4] C., b. 5/10/1881; d. 10/6/1913{8/5}[4a]; m. 8/24/1908, Kathleen O'Neil;

(9) 27694 Lawrence Lee, b. 10/1/1886; d. 3/3/1960; m. 11/20/1917, Rozella Belle **Ireland**, b. 1891, Randolph/Tyler cos., WV;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jemison served in the Union Army during the Civil War enlisting 8/20/1862 for three years under Company E, 14<sup>th</sup> Regiment, WV Volunteers.

Mr. & Mrs. Jamison are buried in Middleburne Cemetery. Mrs. Lynna M. Jamison was born 1884 and died 1957[4a], Tyler co., WV. Mrs. Rozella Jamison died January 2, 1978, Tyler co., WV[4a].

#### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1852-1890; 1891-1932; 2] History of Tyler co., WV,p.327; 3] Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, ps.57,68,79,91; 4] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV; );

**27253-6 NANCY ANNE{AMANDA}[1] JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1840, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). She died prior to 1880, Tyler co., WV. Miss Jamison married October 7, 1860, Tyler co., WV., Benedict **Swan**, born 1835, Greene co., PA. They resided in Tyler co., WV.

### Children:

(Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) LeRoy L., b.c. 1862;

(2) Mary L., b.c. 1867;

(3) Hallie M., b.c. 1875;

#### References:

1] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research); 2] History of Tyler co., WV,p.327;

**27254-6 FRANCIS M{ARION}[3]. JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 8/7/1841{1840}[3a], Monongalia co., WV., the son of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). He died August 14, 1901{1921}[3a], Akron, OH. Mr. Jamison married March 31, 1864, Tyler co., WV., Margaret A. **Swan**, born 12/18/1843[3]{1842}[4], Monongalia co., WV the daughter of Thomas and Margaret Swan. She died March 15, 1904, Tyler co., WV. They resided in Tyler co., WV.

#### Children:

(Born Tyler Co., WV)

(1) 27697 William A., b.c. 1865[5];

(1) 27698 Ida L[3]., b. 1876; m. 10/25/1899, M. A. Smith, b. 1873;

(2) 27699 Ivy Isadore, b. 1880{3/1879}[5]; m. 3/25/1905, Theodore Ellis Watson, b. 1875, Tyler co., WV;

(3) 27700 Mattie E., b. 1883{6/1882}[5]; m. 4/16/1905, Clarence N. Evans, b. 1882, Tyler co., WV;

(4) 27701 Mary Bertha, b. 6[5]/1889; m. 6/15/1910, Charles Ross Smith, b. 1888, Tyler co., WV;

(5) 27702 Thomas Jesse, b. 9/13/1869; d. 1/22/1948, Tyler co., WV;

(6) 27703 Okey J., b. 11/16/1871;

(7) 27704 Ira G., b. 11/28/1873; d. 1947; m. 2/13/1901, Elma C. Smith[5];

(8) 27705 John L., b. 7/22/1867;

(9) 27706 C. F., b. 10/1884[5];

#### Notes:

Mr. Smith was from Tyler co., WV. Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Watson had an infant George Watson.

Mr. & Mrs. Jamison were buried in Middleburn Cemetery.

#### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1891-1932; 2] Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, ps.63,74,83, 91; 3] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV; 4] History of Tyler co., WV, p.328; 5] Charlie Jamison, 12/29/1997, Royalton, OH, research-Cert. Of Death, Tyler co, WV, #5,p.3, attested by same, 3/24/1998(Francis M. Jamison age 81 yrs., 4 months, 7 days, died in Akron, OH, 8/14/1921);

**27256-6 EDWARD B{JAMES} [4]. JAMISON** [William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1836, Monongalia co., WV., the son of William and Margaret (Bussey) Jamison(26807). He died after 1920, Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married 9/2/1860, Tyler co., WV, Mary E. **Fletcher**, born 1838, Tyler co., WV, the daughter of James and Elizabeth Fletcher. Mrs. Jamison died 7/20/1884, Tyler co., WV.

#### Children:

#### (Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) 27708 Eva, b. 8/1865; m. 11/24/1901, George R. McGrannahan, b. 1863;

(2) 27709 Charles C., b. 9/6/1870[3]{1871}[4]; m. 5/22/1910, Ida McCullough, b. 1889;

(3) 27710 Winfield, b. 11/28/1873[3]; m. 11/16/1901, Alice Alkire, b. 1884;

(4) 27711 Martha\*Mattie\*, b. 5/7/1876[3]; m. 6/18/1901, Lester Hammers, b. 1877, Greene co., PA;

(5) 27712 Margaret, b.c. 1862[4];

(6) 27713 James W., b. 5/1868[4];

#### <u>Notes:</u>

Mr. Grannahan was from Mercer co., PA. They were married in Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison was buried along with his wife, Mary, at Henderson Cemetery in Tyler county.

#### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1852-1890,p.27;1891-1932; 2] Tyler co., WV(deeds), bk.OS15,p.110(Edward Jamison & Lewis **Ripley** to Henry A. **Rymer**, 10/17/1861, \$114.00, 78 acres); 3] Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, ps.79,91,103; 4] Charlie Jamison, corr., 3/7/1997, group sheet;

**27260-6 WILLIAM JENKINS JAMISON** [Alfred, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 18, 1864, Hamilton, Marion co., Ia. the son and first child of Alfred and Mary (Pack) Jamison (26810). He died January 21, 1945, Osceola, Clark co., Ia. Mr. Jamison married March 12, 1890, Ia., Senia Alice **Bradley** who died September 2, 1958 in Osceola, Ia.

#### Children:

(Born Bussey, Marion co., IA)

(1) 27717 Wilma, b. 12/20/1890; d. 9/22/1975, Bull Shoals, AR; m. 2/21/1917, Kirk White;

(2) 27718 Mary, b. 12/14/1898; m. 9/6/1922, Clarence Collinson;

#### Notes:

Resided at Bull Shoals, Marion co., AR.

## References:

1] Joseph Cotton letter, 5/14/1983; 2] Mary J. Collinson, letter, 8/19/1988;

**27261-6 ADDA PACK JAMISON** [Alfred, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born May 12, 1866, Hamilton, Marion co., Ia. the daughter and second child of Alfred and Mary (Pack) Jamison (26810). She died February 19, 1947, Chippewa Falls, Chippewa co., WI. Miss Jamison married May 3, 1888, Miller, Hand co., SD, Joseph F. **Cotton**, born August 27, 1860, North Haverhill, NH., died February 14, 1937, Chippewa Falls, WI., the son of Joseph Bixby and Mary Brooks (**Moran**) Cotton.

## Children:

(1) Frederick Marwood, m. Edwina M. Sequin;

Children:

(a) Joseph B., m. Mary Ellen Kaas;

- (2) Jerome Lloyd
- (3) Albert Leslie
- (4) Alfred Jamison
- (5) Mary Blanche
- (6) Annabelle
- (7) Jessie Moran

## Notes:

Mr. Cotton was a farmer on a place just west of Chippewa Falls, Chippewa Falls co., WI.

# References:

1] Joseph Cotton letter, 5/14/1983; 2] Mary J. Collinson, letter, 8/19/1988;

**27262-6 ANNA JAMISON** [Alfred, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born June 28, 1868, Hamilton, Marion co., Ia. the daughter and third child of Alfred and Mary (Pack) Jamison (26810). She died April 4, 1911, IA. Miss Jamison married June 11, 1897, Marion co., IA., Seth L. **Wyland**, born July 28, 1861, and died June 19, 1944, IA.

# Children:

(Born in Marion co., IA.)

- (1) Isaac
- (2) Omar
- (3) Hal
- (4) Mavis

# References:

1] Joseph Cotton letter, 5/14/1983; 2] Mary J. Collinson, letter, 8/19/1988;

**27264-6 MARY MAIDU JAMISON** [Alfred, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 29, 1880, Hamilton, Marion co., Ia. the daughter and fifth child of Alfred and Mary (Pack) Jamison (26810). She died 1972, Burlington, Des Moines co., IA. Miss Jamison married first, April 15, 1903, Rich Hill, Bates co., MO., Clifford **Wear**, who died in 1917, Rich Hill, MO. She married second April 19, 1922, Rich Hill, MO., William F. **Allison**, who died October 19, 1942, MO. She had no children by either husband.

#### References:

1] Joseph Cotton letter, 5/14/1983; 2] Mary J. Collinson, letter, 8/19/1988;

**27297-6 HENRY JAMISON** [William, William, Robert, Henry, Henry], was born December 21, 1869, Jamison, Bucks co., PA., the son and first child of William and Elizabeth (Meredith) Jamison (26844). He died April 16, 1956, Langhorne, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married February 22, 1894, Bucks co., PA., Anna Mary **Beans**, born January 19, 1869, Warminster, Bucks co., PA., died March 9, 1941, Newtown, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Stacy B. and Mary Elizabeth (**Marlin**) Beans.

## The only child known:

## (Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27740 William Beans, b. 11/30/1894; d. 8/1/1978; m. 5/12/1920, Elva Phoebe Blinn.

### References:

1] Walter Henry Jamison, letter, 12/27/1986, Newtown, PA, grandson of Henry Jamison #27297;

**27321-6 WILLIAM CALDWELL JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born October 26, 1822, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the son of Henry and Elizabeth (Beatty) Jamison (26900). He died in Chicago, Il. Mr. Jamison married in 1867, Mary **Noe**, b.c. 1842/43, Virginia.

## Children:

(1) 27770 William Caldwell Jr., res. Chicago, IL.

(2) 27771 Elizabeth, b.c. 1870;

(3) 27772 Lawrence;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison removed with his brothers, Samuel C. and Dorsey Jamison, to St. Louis, MO. Here he remained in 1880. He was a lawyer of well-known repute and lost his shirt in partnership with his brother-in-law, Noe in the Reaper Harvesting Machine Company.

## References:

1] 1880 MO Soundex(W.C.,male, age 58,TN; Mary, age 37,VA; William C. jr., age 5,MO; Sam. C., age 29,TN-bro.; Dorsey, age 27,TN);

## 27322-6 JULIA ANN JAMISON [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born April 3, 1824,

Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Elizabeth (Beatty) Jamison (26900). She died in May of 1864, Milam co., TX. Miss Jamison married September 5, 1838, Murfreesboro, TN, Isaac **Ledbetter**, born 1814, Virginia, the son of Isaac and Nancy (**King**) Ledbetter Sr.

### Children:

((1-6) b. Rutherford co., TN; (7-9), b. Milam co., TX.))

(1) Elizabeth Beatty, b. 1839; d. 1921, TN; m. 1858, William Sevell Goodhue Wilson;

(2) Henry Clay, b. 1841; d. TX; m. Ann Cotton;

(3) Jane Mitchell, b. 1843; d. 1933, Waco, TX.; m. T. A. Porter;

(4) William Horace, b. 1846; d. 1876, TX;

(5) Isaac, b. 1849; d. 1854, TX;

(6) Martha King, b. 9/2/1851; d. 7/16/1934, Temple, TX; m. 2/14/1871, William Anderson Barclay;

(7) John Jamison, b. 1855; d. 1856;

(8) Ida Carter, b. 1857; d. 1922, TX; m. Dr. E. J. Powell;

(9) Ada Rucker, b. 1857; d. 1892, TX; m. Emerson M. Scarbrough;

## Notes:

The Ledbetter's removed in the fall of 1851 to Milam co., TX. because of ill health. Mr. Ledbetter died before his wife, leaving his estate in her hands. When Mrs. Ledbetter died, she divided the family farm and left it to her children, under the trust of her sister, Elizabeth Batey Ledbetter who had married William Sewell **Wilson** back in 1858. They resided at Belle Bayou, the name of their plantation consisting of 40,000 acres, at the junction of the Little River and the Brazos near the town of Sullivan, Milam county.

## References:

1] The Downs of Orange and Wilkes, M. Barclay; 2] 1850 TN Census, p.449; 3] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps. 42-48;

**27327-6 SUSAN CORNELIA JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born July 6, 1836, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). She died August 16, 1904, Dallas, Dallas co., TX. Miss Jamison married December 26, 1860, Honorable John Lane **Henry**, born October 18, 1831, Culpeper co., VA., the son of Beverly W. and Frances (**Fox**) Henry.

# Children:

## (Born TX.)

(1) Ella Jamison, b. 10/13/1861; d. 9/7/1870;

- (2) Sallie Woodlief, b. 9/25/1866; d. 5/29/1886;
- (3) John Lane, b. 4/10/1869;
- (4) William Thomas, b. 12/17/1871; m. 4/15/1896, Eunice Campbell;
- (a) Rebecca;
- (5) Patrick, b. 12/31/1873; m. Della Rice;

### Notes:

Mr. and Mrs. Henry resided in Dallas, Texas. He was a judge of the Supreme Court of the state of Texas.

## References:

1] 1850 TN Census, p.449; 2] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps. 42-48; 3] Jamesons In America, 1901, p.515;

**27328-6 ROBERT DAVID JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born April 13, 1838, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the son of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). He died August 12, 1912, Brooksville, Noxubee co., MS. Mr. Jamison married December 26, 1860, Camilla Butler **Patterson**, born May 11, 1840 and died July 11, 1908, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Samuel Alexander and Camilla Campbell (**Butler**) Patterson.

## Children:

(1) 27792 Atha Thomas, b. 3/5/1866; d. 8/9/1947; m.1) 10/3/1889, Emma **Caldwell**; m.2) 6/26/1904, Mrs. Margaret (**Wallace**) **Caldwell**; m.3) 9/1946, Nancy **Huggins**;

- (2) 27793 Eris Campbell, b. 7/21/1867; d. 5/27/1949; m. 1/8/1891, Mattie Henley;
- (3) 27794 Samuel Patterson, b. 5/12/1869; d. 10/7/1887;
- (4) 27795 Henry Downs, b. 1/31/1871; d. 8/24/1932; m. 6/16/1898, Marguerite Spain;
- (5) 27796 Ella Patterson, b. 11/5/1872; d. 7/1955; m. 8/26/1903, William L. Stoaksbury;
- (6) 27797 Maddie Woodlief, 1/17/1878; d. 2/18/1958; m. 1/14/1903, Thomas Stephalon Gay;
- (7) 27798 John Carter, b. 3/13/1880; d. 12/4/1881;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison was educated at Murfressboro, TN., later attending Thomas Academy in Williamson co., TN. He managed his father's farm until 1861 when he enlisted into Company D., 49th TN Infantry of the Confederacy. The outfit surrended under terms at Greensboro, NC. in April of 1865, at which point he returned home and purchased a small farm some mile south east of Murfreesboro. He established a high school out of the old Union university from which he taught for the next seven years. He then moved to Noxubee and Yalobusha counties, Mississippi where he taught for a few years more before returning to

Nashville, TN. and incorporating the Jamison Mattress Company, which has survived to the present day. Mr. Jamison in his last years resided in Noxubee co., MS. where he died.

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.50; 2] Biographical Questionaire of 150 Tennesseans, Moore, 1981, p.56;

**27330-6 LOUISA BEATTY JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born June 9, 1842, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). She died 1916, Brooksville, Noxubee co., MS. She married first, June 6, 1861, Thomas J. **Watkins**, died Arkansas. Mrs. Watkins married second, December 18, 1867, Brooksvile, MS., Colonel Alexander J. **Hall**.

### Children:

- (1) Thomas, d. of smallpox at age 12 in AR.
- (2) Sallie Woodlief, m. Joseph May; res. Chickaska, OK.
- (3) Mary Belle, d. young.
- (4) Eloise Josephine, m. 12/1895, Wallace W. Calmes; res. Brooksville, MS;
- (5) Thomas, d. young;
- (6) Rowena Bertha, b. 1877; m. 1904, Mr. Kilmer;
- (7) Bessie Jamison Hall, b. 1879; m. LeRoy J. Batte; res. TX;
- (8) Cornelia, d. young;
- (9) Hallie White, b. 1884; m. Dr. W. S. Barefield; dentist in Chattanooga, TN.

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.51;

**27332-6 JAMES HENRY JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born September 12, 1846, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the son of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). He died 1910, Nashville, Davidson co., TN. He married first, December 21, 1875, Davidson co., TN., Mrs. Pattie (**Moore**) **Ivy**, who died December 29, 1880, Nashville, TN., daughter of Charles Moore. Mr. Jamison married second, December 13, 1881, Nashville, TN., Betty Julia **Moore**, a sister of Pattie Moore, born 1877, TN., and died 1912, Nashville, TN.

#### Children:

## (Born Nashville, TN)

- (1) 27805 Idalette Pattie, b. 1877; m. 1905, W. G. Barrett;
- (2) 27806 Charles Moore, b.c. 1878; res. Milwaukee, WI;
- (3) 27807 James; d. in infancy;

-----

- (4) 27808 James Henry, b. 1882; res. Milwaukee;
- (5) 27809 Julia, b. 1884; m. Claude Fair; res. Louisville, MS;
- (6) 27810 Dorsey, b. 1896; m. Paul Jacobs; res. Columbus, MS;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison married sisters. He was a member of the Tennessee Legislature and a member of the Mississippi Constitutional Convention while residing there.

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.51; 2] Welles in Millersburg, p.306;

**27333-6 MARGARET OLIVIA JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born February 20, 1849, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). She died April 21, 1889, Murfreesboro, TN. Miss Jamison married November 29, 1871, Rutherford co., TN., William H. **King**, born December 7, 1847 and died December 15, 1932, Harlingen, Cameron co., TX.

## Children:

- (1) Samuel Moulton, b. 8/7/1872;
- (2) Jeanette Moore, b. 9/15/1874; m. N. W. Carter;
- (3) Annie Bass, b. 9/22/1877; m. H. W. Edwards; res. El Paso, TX;
- (4) Harry Jamison, b. 1879; m. Della Smith; res. Nashville, TN.
- (5) John Carter, b. 12/29/1881; m. 11/18/1908, Ruby V. Hill; res. Albany, TX.
- (6) James Rufus, b. 3/5/1884; m. Ethel Herron; res. Albany, TX.
- (7) William Watson, b. 1/29/1886; d. 5/21/1911; never married;
- (8) Dorsey Thomas, b. 3/7/1888; d. 5/9/1889;

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.

**27335-6 DORSEY ALBERT JAMISON** [Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born November 22, 1853, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN., the son of Henry and Sarah (Thomas) Jamison (26900). He died July 10, 1926, Beersheda Springs, Grundy co., TN. Mr. Jamison married January 4, 1892, Rutherford co., TN., Stella **Sikes**, born September 30, 1878, Franklin, Williamson co., TN.

## Children:

(1) 27814 Sarah Elizabeth, b. 10/4/1892; m. 4/14/1917, Charles Douglas Smiley, who d. 11/15/1947;

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.54;

**27451-6 ELIZABETH STUCKERT JAMISON** [George, John, Robert, Robert, Henry] was born December 25, 1839, Warwick, PA., the daughter of Major George and Louisa (Stuckert) Jamison (27030). She died July 11, 1911, Warminster, PA. Miss Jamison married November 27, 1859, Bucks co., PA., Stephen Yerkes, born April 11, 1835, Warminster, PA, died April 19, 1915, there, the son of Stephen and Amy H. (Montayne) Yerkes.

## Children:

## (Born Warminster, PA)

(1) Louisa Amy, b. 1860; res. Warminster; unmarried;

(2) Elizabeth Jamison, b. 1864; res. Warminster; unmarried;

## Notes:

Mr. Yerkes acquired his father's farm resided there until his death.

## References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, p. 115;

**27452-6 JANE K. JAMISON** [George, John, Robert, Robert, Henry] was born December 3, 1842, Warwick, PA., the daughter of Major George and Louisa (Stuckert) Jamison (27030). Miss Jamison married May 14, 1867, Warwick, PA, William H. **Conard**, born June 10, 1841 and died September 30, 1886, Bucks co., PA the son of Andrew and Mary Conard of Warwick, PA.

## Children:

(Born Warwick, PA)

(1) George G., b. 7/10/1868; d. 1/31/1869;

### References:

1] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, p. 115;

**27453-6 GEORGE WASHINGTON JAMISON** [George, John, Robert, Robert, Henry], was born February 22, 1848{1845}[2], Warwick, Bucks co., PA., the son of George and Louisa (Stuckert) Jamison (27030). Mr. Jamison married February 25, 1878, Bucks co., PA. Caroline **Gamber**, born December 2, 1852, PA., died April 23, 1888, PA., the daughter of Adam and Julia A. (**Beaver**) Gamber.

## Children:

(Born Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 27840 George G., b. 11/18/1878; d. 12/20/1884;

(2) 27841 John J., b. 7/15/1880; a lawyer in Seattle, WA;

(3) 27842 Emilie C., b. 4/27/1883{1882}[2]; physician in Philadelphia;

(4) 27843 Charles A., b. 8/16/1886;

(5) 27844 Caroline G., b. 4/9/1888;

## References:

1] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, ps.85,86; 2] Genealogy of the Wilson-Thompson Families, Warren Ely, Editor, p. 115-16;

**27470-6 SANDERS GLOVER JAMISON** [Van de Vastine, Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born September 27, 1830, Orangeburgh, Orange co., SC., the son of Van de Vastine and Lavinia (Glover) Jamison (27082). He married October 30, 1860, Orange co., SC., Annie **Sidner**, born Va., and died July 12, 1870, Marlboro, Frederick co., VA. Resided in Roanoke, VA.

## Children:

(Born Orangeburgh, SC)

(1) 27880 Willie, d. 7/16/1870;

(2) 27881 Thomas Glover, b. 5/2/1862; d. 9/16/1866;

#### References:

1] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, ps.86;526; 2] Recs. of Orangeburgh co., SC.;

**27483-6 DAVID RUMPH JAMISON** [David, Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born October 4, 1834, Orangeburgh, Orange co., SC., the son of David and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (27083). Mr. Jamison married December 30, 1858, Orangeburgh, SC., Ella Sellers **Zimmerman**, born in Orangeburgh, SC, the daughter of Thomas and Ann E. Zimmerman.

### Children:

(1) 27891 Daniel Harper, b. 8/3/1860; d. 9/28/1871;

### Notes:

Mr. Jamison served on General James **Longstreet**'s staff \*(21) throughout the Civil War. He was involved in the Battle of Bull Run, 1861; the Peninsular Campaign, 1862; at Antietam, 1862; Gettysburg, 1863; Battle of Chickamauga, TN, 1863; Battle of the Wilderness, 1864; and was present at Appomattox in 1865, when General Lee assigned him to the details of the surrender, itself.

## References:

1] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, ps.86; 2] Rumph-Frederick Families, Louise F. Hays, 1942, p.68; 3] Recs. of Orangeburgh co., SC.;

**27484-6 CAROLINE HARPER JAMISON** [David, Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born October 7, 1837, Orangeburgh, Orange co., SC., the daughter of David and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (27083). Miss Jamison married July 3, 1856, Orangeburgh, SC., General Micah John **Jenkins**, born December 3, 1835, Edisto Island, SC., the son of John and Elizabeth (**Clark**) Jenkins. General Jenkins died in the Battle of Wilderness May 6, 1864, Orange co., VA.

## Children:

(Born Cameron, Calhoun co., SC.)

- (1) Micah John, b. 7/3/1857; m. 8/6/1889, Nathalie Whaley;
- (2) Robert Jamison, b. 7/17/1858; m. 12/1/1886, Amarinthia La Roach;
- (3) William, b. 4/22/1860; m. 4/29/1886, Elizabeth Tobias;
- (4) Whitmarsh L., b. 8/5/1861;
- (5) John Murray, b. 11/5/1863; m. 6/23/1891, Clara L. Wade;

## Notes:

General Jenkins was with James Longstreet through most of the Civil War campaigns. He served with distinction and died at the Battle of the Wilderness in 1864. In an ironic twist of fate, Longstreet had rode down the planck road, setting his men when he met General Jenkins, an old comrade who he had not seen in

months. With his troops in place along the Brock Road at Wilderness, VA., he and Jenkins rode down the dirt trail when Mahone's brigade, set up near the Brock fired upon the men mistaking them for Federal officers. Longstreet was shot through the throat, but lived, while General Jenkins was immediately killed with a shot to the chest.

Major Micah Jenkins, a grandson of David F. Jamison served in the Rough Rider Regiment in the Spanish-American War with Col. Theodore **Roosevelt**. While Roosevelt was President he honored Jenkins with a ceremonial sword for his conspicuous bravery at the Battle of San Juan Hill in Cuba. Later he was appointed a Federal Collector under the IRS for South Carolina. John M. Jenkins graduated from West Point and served through the Spanish-American War. He attained the rank of Major-General during World War I.

## References:

1] Recs. of Orangeburgh and Calhoun counties, SC.; 2] Rumph-Frederick Families, Louise F. hays, 1942, p.68; 3] The Civil War, Harper's Pictorial History, 1866, rev. 1980, ps.625-629; 4] High Tide at Gettysburg, Glenn Tucker, 1958; 5] History of Orangeburgh County, A. S. Salley, ps.474-480;

**27485-6 JOHN WILSON JAMISON** [David, Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born August 14, 1839, Orangeburgh, Orange co., SC., the son of David and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (27083). He died February 24, 1886, in the Magnolia Mines? He married July 17, 1873, Orangeburgh, SC., Eleanor Harriet **Miles**, born December 15, 1849, SC., died February 8, 1899, SC., the daughter of Thomas B. and Elizabeth S. (**Waring**) Miles.

## Children:

(1) 27910 Scott Miles, b. 5/20/1874;

(2) 27911 Elizabeth Miles, b. 2/24/1876;

(3) 27912 Caroline Jenkins, b. 6/10/1878; res. 1913, Charleston, SC.

(4) 27913 David Flavel, b. 9/13/1880;

(5) 27914 John Wilson Jr., b. 1/13/1883;

## References:

1] Recs. of Orangeburgh co., SC.; 2] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, p.87;

**27486-6 WILLIAM HARPER JAMISON** [David, Van de Vastine, Robert, Alexander, Henry], was born June, 1841, Orangeburgh, Orange co., SC., the son of David and Elizabeth (Rumph) Jamison (27083). He died October 18, 1887, Society Hill, Darlington co., SC. Mr. Jamison married November 21, 1866, Orangeburgh, SC., Elizabeth C. **Wilson**, born August 14, 1845, Darlington co., SC., daughter of Isaac D. L. Wilson. They resided in Society Hill, Darlington co., SC.

## Children:

- (1) 27920 De Lesseline Flavel, b. 12/26/1867;
- (2) 27921 Micah Jenkins, b. 9/12/1870;
- (3) 27922 Jeanette, b. 11/10/1873; d. 4/16/1889;
- (4) 27923 Margaret Jane, b. 10/26/1875;
- (5) 27924 Samuel Harper, b. 12/18/1877;
- (6) 27925 John Wilson, b. 7/31/1880;

## References:

1] Recs. of Orangeburgh co., SC.; 2] Jamesons In America, E. O. Jameson, 1901, p.87;

**27554-7 WILLIAM FRANKLIN JAMISON** [Josiah, Henry, William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born January 6, 1869, Cloud co., KS., the son of Josiah L. and Elizabeth (Messmore) Jamison (27112). He died September 6, 1926, KS. Mr. Jamison married July 3, 1893, Cloud co., KS., Charity Irons **Finch**, born 1869, IA., and died 1954, Washington state.

## Children:

- (1) 28020 James Franklin, b. 1895; d. at age 1(one);
- (2) 28021 Myrtle, b. 7/1898; m. Edward Miller;
- (3) 28022 Vera, b. 1900; d. 1926; was married;
- (4) 28023 Raymond, b. 1902; m. 1933, Dorothy \_\_\_\_;
- (5) 28024 Claire Irene, b. 12/14/1905; m. 1924, Verne Jones;

## References:

1] 1880 Cloud Co., KS Census; 2] Register of Deaths, Cloud co., KS.; 3] Chris Garst, ltr., 7/1/1985;

**27557-7 EDWARD LEE JAMISON** [Josiah, Henry, William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born April 6, 1876, Cloud co., KS., the son of Josiah L. and Elizabeth (Messmore) Jamison (27112). He died July 21, 1916, Ottowa co., KS. Mr. Jamison married December 13, 1899, Cloud co., KS., Mae C. **McCollough**, born March 10, 1882, Cloud co., KS., died January 3, 1957, Cloud co., KS., the daughter of William H. and Martha J. (**Watts**) McCollough.

## Children:

(Born Cloud co., KS)

- (1) 28000 Velma Gertrude, b. 7/1/1900; d. 1983; m. 1925, Charles A. Garst;
- (2) 28001 twin, b. 7/1/1900; d. 7/1/1900;
- (3) 28002 Wilma A., b. 12/21/1901; d. 7/20/1924;
- (4) 28003 Dale Orville, b. 2/1/1904; d. 4/20/1946;
- (5) 28004 Neva Mae, b. 3/28/1906; d. 7/9/1932; m. Lloyd Smith;
- (6) 28005 Freda Belle, b. 8/23/1909; d. 12/21/1933;
- (7) 28006 Earl Lee, b. 11/14/1910;
- (8) 28007 Nova Evelyn, b. 1/5/1913; m. V. E. Barker;
- (9) 28008 Vita Leola, b. 4/17/1914; d. 1985; m.1) Mr. Jellison; m.2) 1960, Kenneth Sparks;
- (10) 28009 Nila Cornelia, b. 9/8/1916; d. 12/13/1985; m. 9/30/1933, Raymond Ginder;

## References:

1] 1880 Cloud Co., KS Census; 2] Register of Deaths, Cloud co., KS.; 3] Chris Garst, ltr., 7/1/1985;

**27590-7 LUTHER LEE JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 15, 1870, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210). He died 1951. Mr. Jamison married Alice Lucille **Bemtha**, born 1875 and died 1923.

## Children:

- (1) 28040 David Clarence, b. 1899; d. 1964; m.1) Alena Ellen Keener; m.2) Gertrude M. Parr;
- (2) 28041 Royal Wayne, b. 1900; m. Kathryn Marie Carmon,;
- (3) 28042 George Lee, b. 1902; m. Wilda Margorie Mercer, b. 1911;
- (4) 28043 Gertrude B., b. 1905; m. Marlin R. Wedemeyer, d. 1957;
- (5) 28044 John Hugh, b. 1907; d. 1977; m. Eleanor Barbara Love, b. 1907;

## Reference:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV, 1996;

**27591-7 ALBERTA BELLE JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 21, 1872, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210) Miss Jamison married John Clark **Jolliffee**.

#### Children:

(1) Dana Dale, b. 1904; d. 1972; m. J. Robert O'Malley;

#### References:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV;

**27592-7 GEORGE WASHINGTON JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 24, 1874, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210). Mr. Jamison died 1953. He married Tida **Bailey**, born 1872 and died 1957.

## Children:

(1) 28047 Georgia Garnet, b. 1902;

### References:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV;

**27593-7 JOHN HARRY JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born June 9, 1876, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210). He died 1951. Mr. Jamison married Lilie **Martin**, born 1873 and died 1949.

## Children:

(1) 28050 Charles Martin, b. 1901; d. 1993; m. Gladys Iona Zearey;

(2) 28051 Nellie Margaret, b. 1908; m.1) Eugene Piage; m.2) Arthur E. Walker.

(3) 28052 Beulah Mary, b. 1909; d. 1958; m. Arthur E. Walker;

(4) 28053 Lucille Mildred, b. 1914; m. Kenneth H. Maderia, 1911-1977;

## References:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV;

**27594-7 CHARLES EDWARD JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born August 29, 1878, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210). He died October 23, 1960, in Florida. Mr. Jamison married February 1905, Monongalia co., WV., Muriel May Stevens, born May 23, 1880, Laurel Point, Monongalia co., WV., and died February 10, 1923, Morgantown, WV., buried at East Oak Grove Cemetery, Morgantown, the daughter of J. W. and Samantha (Hildebrand) Stevens.

#### Children:

(1) 28060 Clona Maxine, b. 4/20/1906; d. 1977;

(2) 28061 Charles Relson, b. 11/19/1907; d. 1969; m. Thelma Georgette Liebert, b. 1911;

(3) 28062 John Thearle, b. 8/19/1911; m.1) Theo Arlene **Evans**, 1911-1983; m.2) Virginia Elizabeth **Smithley**, b. 1914;

(4) 28063 Lelan Ray Sr., b. 5/5/1914; m. Dorothy Lusebrink, 1912-1974;

(5) 28064 Paul Stevens, b. 11/4/1918; d. 1989.

## References:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV;

**27596-7 JARRETT LYNCH JAMISON** [John, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born June 20, 1882, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of John W. and F(Henderson) Jamison (27210). He died 1961. Mr. Jamison married Bessie **Martin**, born 1882 and died 1966.

## Children:

(1) 28067 Opal Pauline, b. 1902; m. Carl V. Boyd;

(2) 28068 Virginia Gladys, b. 1905; m. Harold Berry;

(3) 28069 Geneva Artell, b. 1907; m. Robert Hillard;

(4) 28070 Agnes Mae, b. 1910; m.1) Edwin C. Awkurigh; m.2) William T. Hughes;

(5) 28071 Donald Lee I, b. 1912; d. 1966; m. Katherine Ruble;

(6) 28072 Bonita Marine, b. 1918; m. Glen L. Martin I;

(7) 28073 Robert Eugene, b. 1924; m. Virginia Utterback;

## References:

1] Based on research by John Thearle Jamison, Morgantown, WV;

**27607-7 WILSON CROWL JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born January 13, 1871, Monongalia co., WV., the son of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). He died August 13, 1938, Monongalia county, WV. Mr. Jamison married April 22, 1897, Monongalia co., WV., Ella Maude **Fleming**, born April 14, 1871, died March 4, 1940, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Silas Wiley and Margaret (**Johnston**) Fleming. They resided in Laurel Point, Monongalia co., WV.

### Children:

(Born Monongalia co., WV.)

(1) 28100 Jannette, b. 7/30/1898; d. 3/7/1962; m.1) 5/6/1918, William A. Frailey; m.2) Alan W. Ramsey;

(2) 28101 Mildred, b. 1902; d. 1/15/1905 at the age of 3;

(3) 28102 Jarrett Fleming, b. 9/5/1905; d. 3/25/1972; m. Margaret Smyth;

### Notes:

Mr. Silas W. Fleming was born March 4, 1844, VA. and died June 14, 1905, Monongalia co., WV. He married December 18, 1867, Margaret Johnston, born 1849, VA., and died June 7, 1920, Monongalia county, the daughter of John(b. 1831, d. 2/15/1899) and Elizabeth (**Garlow**) Johnston.

The Jamison's were buried at Zoar Cemetery, Laurel PT., WV. Mr. Jamison was a farmer. In 1911 he and his cousin, Charles E. Jamison (27594) and their families removed to New Mexico and Arizona, but returned three years later to West Virginia. Mr. Jamison was involved for some time in the soft drink bottling business in Fairmont and later in business with his brother-in-law, John **Hare**. In 1924, he and son, Jarrett, began the Home Electric Co. which was later incorporated in 1959 by his son, Jarrett, and Jarrett's two sons, Jarrett and Jack Jamison, as the Jamison Electrical Construction Co.

## References:

1] 1880 WV Census, p.71, Fam. #G013(Fleming); 2] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27608-7 EULAU EDNA JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 10, 1873, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). She died December 1947, Monongalia co., WV. Miss Jamison married John Robinson **Hare**, born 1869 and died November 26, 1941, Monongalia co., WV. They resided near Morgantown and Westover, WV.

## Children:

## (Born Morganstown, Monongalia co., WV)

(1) Fred J., b. 2/19/1899;

(2) John R., b. 2/5/1916; d. 12/6/1996, Port Orange, FL.; m. 1/1/1938, Rochester, NY., Lorena **Bell** of Pt. Pleasant, WV., b. 2/4/1916;

(\*) Cherie Bell Hare, b. 5/27/1940, Rochester, NY;

## Notes:

John R. Hare Sr., was a son of Robinson and Nancy (**Fleming**)(b.1840, d. 1931) Hare. Robinson was a son of John(b. 1/27/1797, d. 2/23/1881) and Mary (**Beatty**) Hare.

#### References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, manuscript; 2] Charlie Jamison, research, Royalton, OH, 1998;

**27609-7 WILLIAM JOHN JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 18, 1875, Monongalia co., WV., the son of Jarrett and Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). He died October 13, 1951, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married Hune 29, 1904, Ripley, WV., Una Belle Leslie **Gabbert**, born September 17, 1883, WV., and died June 28, 1971, Monongalia co., WV.

## Children:

(1) 28104 Virginia Frances, b. 7/22/1905; d. 8/28/1966; m. 9/10/1923, Robert Calton Cowan;

(2) 28105 Elenor Elizabeth, b. 8/9/1908; m. 8/13/1949, Oscar Judson Hall;

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27610-7 ZANA FRANKIE JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 9, 1882, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). She died January 6, 1970. Miss Jamison married Clark **Lough**, born June 30, 1875 and died February 20, 1943.

## The only child was:

(1) Bernice, b. 3/17/1903; m.1) 1/15/1921, William Graham, b. 5/18/1902; m.2) Virgil Hall, b.

8/20/1898;

(\*) Betty Jane Graham, b. 8/25/1923; m. 8/25/1944, Simon Lewis West, b. 9/15/1922; ch:

(&) Betty Ann West, b. 5/23/1945;

(&) Robert Lewis West, b. 9/15/1953;

(&) Dianne Lynn West, b. 5/29/1959;

(&) Machele Louise West, b. 4/2/1964;

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27611-7 JESSIE LEE JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 19, 1887, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). Miss

Jamison married January 27, 1909, Morgantown, WV., Dr. George Delbert **Johnson**, born February 6, 1883. They resided in Monongalia co., WV.

### Children:

## (Born Monongalia co., WV)

(1) Carolyn Vivian, b. 1/5/1911; m. William Murray Tuck, b. 2/11/1907;

(2) Ada June, b. 11/11/1916; d. 3/1/1939;

(3) George Delbert Jr., b. 12/30/1917; d. 4/23/1944;

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27612-7 ROY JARRETT JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 16, 1890, Monongalia co., WV., the son of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). He died May 14, 1953. Mr. Jamison married September 21, 1921, Monongalia co., WV., Ethel Frances **Malloy**, born December 15, 1890, died November 16, 1956, the daughter of John Malloy of McKeesport, PA.

## Children:

(1) 28108 John H., b. 8/4/1913; d. 5/3/1970; m. 5/19/1934, Frances Gray;

(2) 28109 William Jarrett, b. 7/4/1915; m. 12/7/1940, Maria Margaret Powers;

(3) 28110 Guy Lynn, b. 8/17/1920; m. 12/10/1945, Kathryn Baer;

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27613-7 GUY LYNN JAMISON** [Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born January 17, 1895, Monongalia co., WV., the son of Jarrett amd Malinda (Hunt-Crowl) Jamison (27212). He married July 15, 1924, Sarah Elizabeth **Garbett**, born November 19, 1900 and died March 8, 1946.

## The only child was:

(1) 28113 Nancy Lee, b. 7/29/1929; m. 2/16/1949, Arthur Elmer Ruffing;

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**27630-7 JAMES CYRUS JAMISON** [John, Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born July 7, 1868, Marion co., WV., the son of John F. and Mary J.(Lough) Jamison (27220). Mr. Jamison married Zana **Sharp**.

### Children:

(1) 28150 Guy, b. 12/28/1894;

(2) 28151 Faye, b. 1896;

### Notes:

They are buried at Davy's Run Cemetery, Marion co., WV.

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27634-7 NEWTON E. JAMISON** [John, Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born August 24, 1875, Marion co., WV., the son of John F. and Mary J.(Lough) Jamison (27220). He died November 1953 in California. Mr. Jamison married Bess **Mansfield** who died in 1954, CA.

## Children:

(1) 28157 Frank M., b. 1913;

(2) 28158 Betty Lu, b. 1919;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison is buried in California. Frank Jamison resides at 2512 Louise Dr., Arcadia, CA. in 1972. Betty L. jamison was residing in California in 1972.

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27636-7 JESSE WRIGHT JAMISON** [John, Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 12, 1887, Marion co., WV., the son of John F. and Mary J.(Lough) Jamison (27220). Mr. Jamison married Bertie Pearl **Atha**, born January 9, 1888. They resided in Fairmont, Marion co., WV.

## Children:

(1) 28163 Howard Maloy, b. 5/24/1920; m. Mary Jane Wass;

#### Notes:

Land deeds:

Jesse W. Jamison to Shannopin Coal Co., 12/31/1927, Dunkark, v.337,p.58, 6 acres.

### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27656-7 WILLIAM L. JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born May 2, 1868, Greene co., PA., the son of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (27230). He died April 24, 1944, Rochester, Beaver co., Pa. Mr. Jamison married February 5, 1893, Greensboro, PA., Otella **Mercer**, born September 6, 1874, Greensboro, PA., and died September 16, 1962, Monaca, Beaver co., PA.

## Children:

((1-3) b. Greensboro, PA; (4-10) b. Beaver co., PA.))

(1) 28250 Pauline, b. 1893; d. 12/16/1973; m. Harry D. Steffler;

(2) 28251 Harry, b. 1895; d. 1895;

- (3) 28252 Edwin, b. 1897; d. 1897;
- (4) 28253 Howard W., b. 2/26/1900; d. 8/25/1980; m. 6/20/1929, Helen Wilcox;
- (5) 28254 Charles R., b. 8/13/1902; d. 5/1/1986; m. 10/23/1928, Isabell Wright;
- (6) 28255 Helen, b. 1904; d. 1905;
- (7) 28256 Marie, b. 1/10/1908; d. 1983; m. Ross Burton;
- (8) 28257 William M., b. 1910; d. 1986; m. Esther Moore;
- (9) 28258 Harold, b. 1912; d. 5/3/1972; m. Mary Balzo;
- (10) 28259 Edgar D. Sr., b. 2/2/1915; m. 8/20/1940, Ethel Marian Bradley;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27657-7 JOHN J. JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born December 11, 1871, Greene co., PA., the son of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (27230). He died March 9, 1944, Mapletown, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married February 24, 1898, Greene co., PA., Leona **Davis**, born October 18, 1878, PA., and died September 4, 1921, Greensboro, Greene co., PA.

## Children:

#### (Born in Greensboro, Greene co., PA.)

- (1) 28262 Raymond Arlington, b. 12/7/1899; d. 5/16/1973; m. 10/5/1919, Rodah Spence;
- (2) 28263 Anna Norma, b. 3/14/1901; d. 6/19/1985; m. Frank Smith;
- (3) 28264 Charles Vernon Sr., b. 10/11/1903; d. 6/27/1979; m. 9/19/1925, Josephine Smith;
- (4) 28265 Oleta Vernice, b. 3/19/1905; m. Clarence Johnston;
- (5) 28266 William Guy, b. 11/4/1907; d. 7/7/1969; m. Margaret Gabor.
- (6) 28267 Glada Fern, b. 10/12/1909; d. 6/2/1985; m. Wayne Jester;
- (7) 28268 Leslie Fenwick, b. 4/8/1912; d. 2/7/1988; m. Virginia Smitley;
- (8) 28269 Leora Gaynelle, b. 11/11/1913; m. Aloysius McQueen;
- (9) 28270 Sylvia Loretta, b. 12/1/1915; m. Mathias Veont;
- (10) 28271 Robert Clinton, b. 1/21/1917; d. 9/25/1917;
- (11) 28272 John Junior, b. 6/30/1918; d. 9/30/1918;
- (12) 28273 Melda Leona, b. 10/11/1919; d. 7/7/1986; m. Anthony Mediate;

#### Notes:

Land deeds:

John Jamison to Ewing O. Davis, 9/3/1918, v.262, p.362, Greensboro.

Same to Annie , 9/3/1918, v.262, p.364, Greensboro.

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993; ltr. 12/14/1992;

**27658-7 EDWARD JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born April 28, 1873, Greene co., PA., the son of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (27230). He died 1923, PA. Mr. Jamison married Annie **Jones**, born 1872 and died 1952.

#### Children:

- (1) 28276 Pricilla, b. 1905; m. John **Hoffman**;
- (2) 28277 Edward J., b. 1907; m. Evelyn Wilson;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27660-7 BELLE ARIZONA JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1876, Greene co., PA., the daughter of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (27230). She died 1960, Greensboro, Greene co., PA. Miss Jamison married Albright **Spitzler**, born 1879, and died 1960, PA.

#### Children:

(All born in Greensboro, PA.)

- (1) Ruby, b. 1899; d. 1962; m. Herbert L. Lott.
- (2) Charles, b. 1904; d. 1928;
- (3) Marvin D., b. 1905; m. Margaret Humrock;
- (a) Marline, b. 1936;
- (b) Mary J., b. 1940;
- (4) Virginia, b. 11/8/1909; d. 1/1/1911;
- (5) George R., b. 1910; d. 1963; m. Lillian Spitznogle;
- (a) Charles R., b. 1932;
- (b) Beverly J., b. 1934;
- (c) Carson C., b. 1935;
- (d) Vivian J., b. 1944;
- (e) George W., b. 1945;
- (f) Peggy J., b. 1951;
- (6) Edgar, b. 5/21/1912; d. 7/14/1913;
- (7) Alverta, b. 3/21/1914; d. 3/19/1915;
- (8) Grethel, b. 5/8/1919; d. 12/28/1991; m.1) Raymond C. Barr I; m.2) William J. Sharpnack;
- (a) Raymond C. Barr, b. 1938;
- (b) Cheryl Barr, b. 1944;
- (9) Ethel, b. 5/8/1919; d. 5/29/1992; m. 8/7/1954, Andrew Bova;
- (a) Cathy D., b. 1957;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27662-7 NELLIE JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born December 31, 1879, Greene co., PA., the daughter of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (27230). She died July 3, 1933, Point Marion, Greene co., PA. Miss Jamison married November 24, 1897, Greene co., PA., David Frank **Johnson**, born 1879 and died 1933, PA.

#### Children:

(Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) Goldie M., b. 1899; d. 1956;

(2) Lester Lindsey, b. 1901; d. 1962;

(3) Osborne Franklin, b. 1907;

(4) Chester Kenneth, b. 1916; d. 1953;

(5) June Frances, b. 1919; d. 1919;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**27665-7 LAURA L. JAMISON** [David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1890, Greene co., PA., the daughter of David and Rachel (Stewart) Jamison (272

30). She died 1934. Miss Jamison married Clyde Davis, born 1890 and died 1948, Greene co., PA.

#### Children:

#### (Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) Evenelia, b. 10/29/1907; d. 8/16/1997; m. C. Lownie **Mehrmann**; bur. Mount Zion Cem; Nottingham, Washington co., PA;

(\*) B. Joan; m. Mr. Hofmeister; res. Monongalia, PA;

(\*) Beverly, m. Mr. Winters; res. Jefferson, PA;

(\*) Ross C., Erie, PA;

(2) Nedra, b. 1909;

- (3) Glennwood, b. 1911;
- (4) Juanita, b. 1913;
- (5) Clyde C., b. 1916;
- (6) David L., b. 1934;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993; 3/31/1998,a) Daily News, McKeesport, PA, Monday, 8/18/1997,p.20;

**27668-7 CLARENCE BUSSEY JAMISON**, [Alexander, William, John, William, Henry, Henry] was born 1874, Tyler co., WV., the son of Alexander and Rachel (Richeson) Jamison(27250). He died in 1956[3a] in Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married first, 1894, Tyler co., WV, Nancy Adeline **Spencer**, daughter of Joseph B. and Martha Spencer. Mrs. Jamison known also as Lina was born in 1875, WV and died in 1913 Tyler co., WV at Middleburne Cemetery. He married second 11/16/1914, Belle **Engle**, b. 1876 and died 1953[3a], Middleburne, WV.

#### Children:

(Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) 28290 Willow Martha, b. 11/10/1897; d. 12/27/1897;

(2) 28291 Opal {Olga} Spencer, b. 1899; d. 1964; m. 6/7/1918, James Edwin **Jones**, b. 1898, Allegheny co, PA; Children:

- (\*) James Edwin Jones Jr., b. 1919-1980;
- (\*) Billy Jamison Jones; one child-Elizabeth Ann Jones;
- (3) 28292 Rachel Beatrice, b. 1900-1902;
- (4) 28293 Gordon Seth, b. 7/16/1906-6/7/1959[2a]; m. Vinitia Mae Cole, b. 1907-1962[3a];
- (5) 28294 Franklin Keith, b. 1908-1966; m. Alberta Fuchs;
- (6) 28295 JoClaire, b. 1911; m. Sherman Burke Bullington(b. 1907-1970); Ch:
- (\*) Thomas Rodney, b. L.A., CA;
- (\*) Keith Edward, b. Texas City, TX;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison grew up in Middle Island, WV and like his father worked in the oil business. Known as Bussy in Tyler county he also bought and sold oil and gas leases. For years he worked as a *pumper* for the oil companies in the Big Moses, Kidwell, and Klondike areas as late as 1934. In 1917 he traveled to Russia

getting off at Murmansk, but was unable to do any oil drilling because of the ongoing revolution that was taking place. He immediately returned to Tyler county where he died.

In Tyler he purchased lots 1 and 4 on Fair street in Middleburne. In 1902 he built his house next to the Baptist Church. In 1907 he bought lot 29 on Main street, but later sold it to Lodge #86, the Knights of Pythias. When Mrs. Jamison died in 1913, the children went to live with her sister and brother-in-law, Francis and Blayne (Spencer) **Hickman**. Mr. Hickman was elected to the House of Delegates in the 1920's and lived in Charleston, WV untilhis death. He graduated from Bethany College.

Mr. Jones was the son of E. F. and Fay (**Heighhold**) Jones of Allegheny co., PA. Miss Engle was the daughter of Daniel W. and Catherine (**Twyman**) Engle. She was born in Tyler co., WV. Mr. Smith was from Allegheny co., NY.

### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1891-1932; 2] History of Tyler co., WV,p.328; 3] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH,(research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV;

**27689-7 HOMER B. JAMISON** [William, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born July 29, 1873, Tyler co., WV., the son of William N. and Mary (Crumrine) Jamison(27252). He died October 17, 1932, Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married November 20, 1912, Woods Co., WV, Jesse **Ankrom**, born 1889, Tyler co., WV.

## Children:

## (Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) 28297 Carrol, b.c. 1914;

(2) 28298 Mary Clary, b.c. 1916; m. 11/28/1935, Tyler co., WV, Burl F. Johnson, b. 11/3/1915;

## References:

1] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997 (research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV; 2] Tyler co., WV Birth Book 1,1853-1884,p.91;

**27692-7 CLYDE D. JAMISON** [William, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born January 11, 1879, Tyler co., WV., the son of William N. and Mary (Crumrine) Jamison(27252). He died July 19, 1956, Middleburne, WV. Mr. Jamison married May 31, 1901, Sistersville, WV, {E}Stella **Pickering**, born April 20, 1880{1882}[3a], St. Augustine, Knox co., IL the daughter of Milton S. and Elizabeth (**Campbell**) Pickering. Mrs. Jamison died October 5, 1938, Middleburne, WV.

## Children:

(Born in Middleburne, WV)

(1) 28300 Mary Galena, b. 10/12/1903; d. 1987[3a];

(2) 28301 Lawrence Bernard, b. 2/16/1917; d. 1985[3a];

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison was a carpenter and cabinet maker apprenticed to William **Debolt**, a local carpenter. Many of the buildings and surrounding homes were done by Clyde Jamison. Mrs. Jamison attended a school in Monmouth, IL. where she learned needlecraft and other arts as well.

#### References:

1] Tyler Co., WV(Marriages), 1891-1932; 2] History of Tyler co., WV., p.327; 3] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, 3/1997, (research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV;

**27704-7 IRA G. JAMISON** [Francis, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 28, 1873, Tyler co., WV the son of Francis and Margaret (Swan) Jamison (27254). He married Elma \_\_\_\_\_\_, born about 1884 in Tyler co., WV where they resided. Mr. Jamison died in 1947[2a], Tyler county.

## Children:

(Born Tyler co., WV)

(1) 28303 Herman B., b. 6/26/1903; d. 4/12/1982[2a]; m. Helen Bartley, b. 2/16/1905; d. 5/22/1978;[1]

(2) 28304 Grace, b.c. 1877;

## References:

1]Tyler co., WV(Births), Bk.1,1853-1884, p.91; 2] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr. 3/7/1997(research-a)Midleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV;

**27709-7 CHARLES C. JAMISON** [Edward, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born September 6, 1870, Tyler co., WV., the son of Edward and Mary (Fletcher) Jamison (27256). He died 1961, Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married May 22, 1910, Tyler co., WV., Ida B. **McCullough**, born 1889{1888}, WV. and died 1979, Tyler co., WV.

## They had only one Child:

## (Born Kansas)

(1) 28308 Paul Edward, b. 1921[1a]; m. Sara Kathryn Crumrine;

## References:

1] Charlie Jamison, 3/7/1997, corr., research-a)Middleburne Cemetery; Tyler co., WV;

**27710-7 WINFIELD JAMISON** [Edward, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 28, 1873, Tyler co., WV., the son of Edward and Mary (Fletcher) Jamison (27256). He married November 16, 1901, Tyler co., WV, Alice V. **Alkire**, b. 1884, WV.

### Children:

(1) 28309 Homer, b.c. 1904;

(2) 28310 Edvil, b.c. 1909;

(3) 28311 Russell, b.c. 1916;

(4) 28312 Gordon, b.c. 1918;

#### References:

1] Charlie Jamison, 3/7/1997, corr., research;

**27740-7 WILLIAM BEANS JAMISON** [Henry, William, William, Robert, Henry, Henry], was born November 30, 1894, Traymore, Bucks co., PA., the son of Henry and Anna M.(Beans) Jamison (27297). He died August 1, 1978, Newtown, Bucks co., PA. Mr. Jamison married May 12, 1920, Bucks co., PA., Elva Phoebe **Blinn**, born February 2, 1896, Morrisville, Bucks co., PA., the daughter of Walter and Esther Ettenger (**Tomlinson**) Blinn.

## Children:

(Born Newtown, Bucks co., PA.)

(1) 28350

(2) 28351

(3) 28352

(4) 28353

(5) 28354 Walter Henry, b. 3/6/1933; m. 12/18/1954, Polly Ruth Williams;

## References:

1] Walter H. Jamison, ltr., 12/27/1986, Newtown, PA;

**27792-7 ATHA THOMAS JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born March 5, 1866, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. the son of Robert and Camilla (Patterson) Jamison (27328). He died

August 9, 1947, Greenwood, Greenwood co., SC. Mr. Jamison married first, October 3, 1889, Camden, Kershaw co., SC., Emma **Caldwell**, who died December 17, 1901, Camden, SC.; married second, June 26, 1904, Camden, Kershaw co., SC., Mrs. Margaret (**Wallace**) **Caldwell**, who died December 23, 1934, Greenwood, SC.; married third, September 1946, Greenwood, SC., Nancy **Huggins**.

#### Children:

### (Born SC.)

(1) 28400 Sarah Caldwell, b. 4/15/1891; m. 5/7/1914, Joel Smith Bailey;

(2) 28401 Victoria McLemore, b. 1905; d. 1906;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison graduated from Union University, was General Secretary of the YMCA in Camden, SC from 1886-1894, and later ordained as a Baptist Minister in 1895. He was pastor in Camden from 1895 to 1900. In the years to come he took on wider and wider responsibilities: Superintendent of the Connie **Maxwell** Orphanage since 1900; president of the Baptist Young People's Union of SC, 1896-1900; State conference of Social Work, SC., 1909-18; chairman State Board of Correctional Administration, 1914-1919; president of the Baptist State Convention, 1923-26; and delegate to the 3rd Congress of Baptist World Alliance in Stockholm, Sweden, 1923. He was awarded the "Distinquished Citizen" award by the Kiawanas Club of Greenwood, SC, 1936 and the "Distinquished Service" award, American Legion, 1937. He was a Democrat in politics, mason, and author of several books, "Your Boy or Girl", 1929, Thirty Years of Connie Maxwell History", 1923, "The Instistution of Children", 1925, and "Consider the Parasite", 1927.

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.88-92; 2] Who's Who In America, 1946-47

**27793-7 ERIS CAMPBELL JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born July 21, 1867, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. the son of Robert and Camilla (Patterson) Jamison (27328). He died May 27, 1949, Laguna Beach, Orange co., CA. Mr. Jamison married January 8, 1891, Cliftonville, Noxubee co., MS., Mattie L. **Henley**, born May 13, 1872, the daughter of Albert Thomas and Mary (**Manning**) Henley.

#### Children:

(1) 28410 Ida Mae, b. 3/17/1893; m. 3/17/1914, John Clarence Allen;

(2) 28411 Eris Henry, b. 8/11/1895; m. 1/8/1921, Margaret Fremklin;

(3) 28412 Camilla, b. 8/22/1897;

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960;

**27795-7 HENRY DOWNS JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born January 31, 1871, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. the son of Robert and Camilla (Patterson) Jamison (27328). He died August 24, 1932, Nashville, TN. Mr. Jamison married June 16, 1898, Rutherford co., TN., Marquerite Corinne **Spain**, born September 21, 1871, Murfreesboro, TN., died August 13, 1932, Nashville, TN., the daughter of Thomas and Mary Dean (**Fletcher**) Spain.

## Children:

(Born Nashville, Davidson co., TN.)

(1) 28418 Henry Downs, b. 3/15/1899; m. 12/15/1923, Delia Richter;

(2) 28419 Marquerite Spain, b. 6/16/1901;

(3) 28420 Lucille Spain, b. 10/6/1904; d. 1/26/1956;

(4) 28421 Roberta Bogle, b. 6/25/1906;

(5) 28422 Eris Spain, b. 8/31/1908; d. 3/23/1940; m.1) 7/14/1928, Jean **Curreysmith**; m.2) 6/24/1939, Lorraine V. **Woods**;

(6) 28423 Annie Belle, b. 11/26/1911; m. 4/26/1935, John Locke Batey;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison graduated from Union University and removed to Charleston, SC, serving as Assistant Secretary of the YMCA. He later returned to Nashville, TN., entering the mattress and furniture business with his father known as Thomas and Jamison he built of it a large company with manufacturing capabilities with the incorporation of two other companies in 1927. He was a member of the Board of Education in nashville, 1918-22; elected in 1921 as a member to the 62nd General Assembly; chairman of the Committee of Municipal Affairs; Baptist deacon and treasurer of the Immanuel Baptist Church of Nashville; and a founder of the Judson Memorial Baptist Church. Mrs. Jamison's father was born in Belfast, Ireland April 23, 1834 and emigrated to America in 1851. Mr. Jamison's will was dated July 29, 1932 and probated September 16, 1932.

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960; 2] Biographical Questionaire of 150 Tennesseans, Moore, 1981, p.56;

**27796-7 ELLA PATTERSON JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born November 5, 1872, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. the daughter of Robert and Camilla (Patterson) Jamison (27328). She died in July of 1955, Knoxville, Knox co., TN. Miss Jamison married August 26, 1903, Rutherford co., TN., William L. **Stoaksbury**, who died April 28, 1939, TN.

## Children:

(Born Rutherford co., TN.)

(1) Elizabeth Jamison, b. 9/6/1906; m.1) 7/6/1928, Walter Ogg; m.2) Albert M. Luther;

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960;

**27797-7 MADDIE WOODLIEF JAMISON** [Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born January 17, 1878, Murfreesboro, Rutherford co., TN. the daughter of Robert and Camilla (Patterson) Jamison (27328). She died February 18, 1958, Lepanto, Poinset co., AR. Miss Jamison married Janaury 14, 1903, MS., Thomas Stephalon Gay, born April 21, 1877, died November 16, 1930, Lepanto, AR., the son of Henry and Rebecca (**Ridgway**) Gay.

### Children:

- (1) Woodlief Thomas, b. 11/24/1903; d. 8/14/1911;
- (2) Mildred Ridgway, b. 5/24/1906; m. 7/24/1924, Thomas Walter Darter;
- (3) Camille Patterson, b. 6/17/1908; m. 8/19/1939, William S. Sievers of Memphis, TN.
- (4) William Atha, b. 7/29/1911; m. 9/5/1938, AL., Eleanor Dark;
- (5) Martha Elizabeth, b. 11/28/1913; d. 11/16/1958, Memphis;
- (6) Thomas S., b. 3/31/1918; d. 8/8/1958; m. 9/1942, Lillian Thompson;

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, 1647-1960, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960;

**28000-8 VELMA GERTRUDE JAMISON** [Edward, Josiah, Henry, William, Alexander, Henry, Henry], was born July 1, 1900, Cloud co., KS., the daughter of Edward and Mae (McCollough) Jamison (27550). She died March 22, 1983, Jewell co., KS. Miss Jamison married February 4, 1925, Cloud co., KS., Charles Alfred Garst, born 1896, KS., died 1977, KS., the son of Tillman F. and Mary E. (Wright) Garst.

# Children:

# (All born in KS)

- (1) Virgil Lee, b. 3/23/1920; m. Freda Walters;
- (2) Verle LeRoy, b. 2/23/1924; m. 12/20/1940, Farr;
- (3) Charles Ray, b. 10/3/1926; m. 1/25/1948, Lenora May \_\_\_\_;

- (4) James Franklin, b. 9/18/1928; m.1); m.2) 11/8/1950, Letha Joy Modlin;
- (5) Darrel Lee, b. 2/10/1931; m. 1951, KS., Carroll Modlin, b. 1933, KS.
- (6) Norma Jalene, b. 11/11/1933; d. 4/8/1944;
- (7) Shirley Jolene, b. 3/29/1936; m. 6/13/1951, Dallas M. Hancock;
- (8) Guy Neil, b. 4/11/1938; d. 5/17/1965; m. 12/20/1961, Shirley J. Muth;
- (9) Sandra Sue, b. 9/4/1941; m. 7/27/1957, Henry Leonard Jr.;
- (10) Paul Eugene, b. 3/23/1943; m. 9/6/1964, Carlene Garlock;
- (11) Delmar Dean, b. 5/17/1944; m. 8/10/ 1968, Josephine Jones;

### References:

1] Research of Chris Garst, ltr. 4/4/1985;

**28100-8 JANET JEAN JAMISON** [Wilson, Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born July 30, 1898, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Wilson C. and Ella Maude (Fleming) Jamison (27607). She died March 7, 1962, in Omaha, NE. Miss Jamison married first May 6, 1918, Fairmont, Marion co., WV., William A. **Frailey**. She married second Alan W. **Ramsey**, born April 27, 1902 and died July 24, 1964. They resided in Shenandoah, IA.

## Children:

- (1) Jean Janet, b. 6/11/1919; m. 1/3/1940, Homer S. Shipley;
- (\*) William Frailey Shipley, b. 8/9/1940;
- (\*) Jo Ann Shipley, b. 11/20/1941;
- (\*) Lynne Shipley, b. 3/9/1944;
- (\*) Susan Shipley, b. 3/31/1946; m. 9/25/1965, Brian T. Fick
- (&) Michelle Lynne Fick, b. 3/23/1969;
- (\*) Gail Shipley, b. 4/29/1947; m. 2/11/1967, William W. Cunningham Jr.;
- (&) Christine Elizabeth Cunningham, b. 12/20/1970;

## Notes:

Mrs. Ramsey was buried at the Lampert Church Cemetery in Lampert, WV.

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript; 2] Marion co., WV(Marriages), bk.18,p.114, Cert. #1918;

**28102-8 JARRETT FLEMING JAMISON** [Wilson, Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born September 5, 1905, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Wilson C. and Ella Maude (Fleming) Jamison (27607). He died March 25, 1972, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married September 1, 1924, Oakland, Maryland, Margaret **Smyth**, born November 9, 1905, Westover, Monongalia co., WV., died June 11, 1995, Westover, WV., the daughter of Harry Lee and Eva Dora (**Waters**) Smyth. They resided in Monongalia co., WV.

## Children:

(Born Monongalia co., WV.)

(1) 28450 Jack Eugene, b. 1/30/1926; m. Barbara Ann Talbot; res. Harmony Grove, WV;

(2) 28451 Jarrett Fleming Jr., b. 3/24/1931; m. Lucille Virginia Moore; res. Fort Martin, WV.;

### Notes:

Mr. Harry L. Smyth was born May 2, 1877, Monongalia co., WV, the son of William H.(b. 1843, WV) and Ella Smyth(b. 1857, WV) who married September 18, 1896, Cassville, WV., Eva Dora Waters(born January 13, 1876, WV., and died May 22, 1944, Monongalia co., WV., the daughter of Wilbert F. and Fredonia Waters of Monongalia co., WV.). William H. Smyth was the son of Hynson Smyth, born 1792, WV. Hynson Smyth's parents were born in Maryland.

Mrs. Jamison was the secretary and treasurer of the Jamison Electrical Construction Co. She was survived by two brothers, William H. Smyth Sr. and Robert E. Smyth Sr., both of Morgantown, WV; a sister, Louise **Emerson** of Carneys Point, NJ; preceded in death by her husband, Jarrett Fleming Jamison in 1972; two brothers, Howard Smyth and Paul Smyth, and one sister, Mildred **Areford**. She was buried in East Oak Grove Cemetery. Mr. Jamison with his father began the Home Electric Co., of Monongalia co., WV. He incorporated the business in 1959 with his two sons, Jack and Jarrett.

## References:

1] 1880 WV Census, p.198,199, Fam. #A028(Smyth); p.229(Waters); 2] Obituary from Westover's The Record, June 12, 1995; 3] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript;

**28163-8 HOWARD MALOY JAMISON** [Jesse, John, Spicer, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born May 24, 1920, Marion co., WV., the son of Jesse and Bertie (Atha) Jamison (27636). Mr. Jamison married Mary Jane **Wass**.

## Children:

(1) 28500 William Wright, b.c. 1943;

(2) 28501 Beth Ann, b.c. 1945;

#### References:

1] From the Research records of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993; 2] Recs. of Leola Wright Murphy, Corbly/Wright Family Hisotry and related ancestries-Garrards, Morris, Lynns, Knights, Yorkes, and Jamisons;

**28250-8 PAULINE JAMISON** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1893, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). She died December 16, 1973, Greene co., PA. Miss Jamison married Harry D. **Steffler**, born 1889, and died October 28, 1969, Greene co., PA.

#### Children:

(Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) Henry, b. 1913; d. 1952;

(2) Ortella, b. 1915; d. 1982;

(3) Daniel, b. 1918;

(4) Mae Blanche, b. 1924;

(5) Howard L., b. 1929; d. 1991;

(6) Shirley A, b. 1931;

(7) Audrey M., b. 1939;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28253-8 REV. HOWARD W. JAMISON** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 26, 1900, Rochester, Beaver co., PA., the son of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). He died August 25, 1980, Indiana, Indiana co., PA. Rev. Jamison married June 20, 1929, Springfield, Hampden co., MA., Helen **Wilcox**, born June 1, 1897, Springfield, MA and died February 3, 1974, Indiana co., PA.

#### The only child:

(1) 28550 Deborah, b. 1930;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28254-8 CHARLES R. JAMISON** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born August 13, 1902, Rochester, Beaver co., PA., the son of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). He died May 1, 1986, Beaveer, PA. Mr. Jamison married October 23, 1928, Rochester, PA., Isabell **Wright**, born May 16, 1905, Calcutta, Columbiana co., OH.

#### The Only Child:

(1) 28552 Beverly Lorene, b. 1930;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28257-8 WILLIAM M. JAMISON** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1910, Rochester, Beaver co., PA., the son of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). He died 1986. Mr. Jamison married Esther **Moore**, born 1914, and died 1985, Greene co., PA.

#### The Only Child:

(1) 28554 William M., b. 1940;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28258-8 HAROLD JAMISON** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1912, Rochester, Beaver co., PA., the son of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). He died May 3, 1972, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married Mary **Balzo**, born 1918.

## Children:

(1) 28556 Harald E., b. 1938;

(2) 28557 Darlene, b. 1942; d. 1990;

(3) 28558 Donald Frank, b. 1949;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28259-8 EDGAR DAVID JAMISON SR.** [William, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born February 2, 1915, Rochester, Beaver co., PA., the son of William and Ortella (Mercer) Jamison (27656). He married August 20, 1940, Follansbee, Brooke co., WV., Ethel Marian **Bradley**, born August 20, 1922, Rochester, PA.

#### Children:

(1) 28565 Edgar David, b. 1941; d. 1991;

(2) 28566 Jack Lewis, b. 1943;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28262-8 RAYMOND ARLINGTON JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born December 7, 1899, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the son of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). He died May 16, 1973, Russelton, Allegheny co., PA. Mr. Jamison married October 5, 1919, Cumberland, Allegany co., MD., Rodah **Spence**, born June 29, 1902, Newell, Fayette co., PA.

#### Children:

- (1) 28570 Faye, b. 1922; d. 1923;
- (2) 28571 Raymond Arlington, b. 1924;
- (3) 28572 child, b. & d. 1926;
- (4) 28573 Elda Rodah, b. 1927; d. 1956;
- (5) 28574 Lorraine, b. 1932; d. 1968;
- (6) 28575 George Rolland, b. 1933;
- (7) 28576 Gerald Edward, b. 1934;
- (8) 28577 Conrad, b. 1936; d. 1938;
- (9) 28578 Diana Ruth, b. 1939;
- (10) 28579 Virginia Faye, b. 1941;
- (11) 28580 John Barry, b. 1944;
- (12) 28581 Judy, b. 1946;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28264-8 CHARLES VERNON JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 11, 1903, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the son of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). He died June 27, 1979, Greensboro, Greene co., PA. Mr. Jamison married September 19, 1925, Greensboro, PA., Josephine **Smith**, born July 30, 1908, Brairhill, PA., and died June 12, 1938, Waynesburg, Greene co., PA.

#### Children:

(Born Greene co., PA.)

(1) 28584 Charles Vernon, b. 1925; m. Rita \_\_\_\_;

(2) 28585 Norma Anna, b. 1927; d. 1928;

(3) 28586 Herbert Clinton, b. 1929;

(4) 28587 Gladys Gertrude, b. 1930;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28265-8 OLETA VERNICE JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 19, 1905, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). Miss Jamison married, PA., Clarence **Johnston**, born 1903, PA., and died June of 1972 in Ogden, Weber co., UT.

## Children:

(1) William, b. 1925; res. Phoenix, AZ;

(2) Vada, b. 1927; Arlow Fenstermaker; res. Ogden, UT;

(3) Robert Alfred, b. 1929; res. Phoenix, AZ;

(4) Leslie S., b. 1931; res. San Diego, CA;

(5) Beverly Lorraine, b. 1933; m. Richard Bailey; res. Phoenix, AZ;

(6) Carol Renae, b. 1935; d. 1988; m. Michael Shupe;

(7) Kenneth, b. 1937; d. 8/26/1997, Nine Mile Falls, WA; m. Peggy A \_\_\_\_\_; Golf professional Since 1962; member PGA(Prof. Golf Assoc.); owner of the Sundance Golf Course for 20 years in Nine Mile Falls, WA; member, Elks Lodge; bur. At Fairmount Memorial Park Spokane, WA; Mr. Johnston was a Mormon; d. of mad cow disease;

- (\*) K. Scott, res. Spokane, WA;
- (&) Persephanie
- (\*) Dalana, m. Greg Ostlie; res. Nine Mile Falls, WA;
- (&) Michelle,
- (&) April
- (&) Jared
- (&) Devin
- (\*) Shelly, m. Gilbert **Price**; res. Nine Mile Falls, WA;
- (&) Nathan
- (&) Amanda
- (\*) Trisha, m. Jeff Jamison; res. Yakima, WA;
- (&) Chelsea
- (&) Alyssa
- (&) Makayla
- (&) Chase
- (\*) Jeffrey Wayne, d. prior to 1997;
- (8) Dennis, b. 1941; res. Spokane, WA;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993; a) 3/31/1998, obit from Spokane, WA newspaper, subt. By C. V. J.;

**28266-8 WILLIAM GUY JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 4, 1907, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the son of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). He died July 7, 1969. Mr. Jamison married Margaret **Gabor**, born 1915.

## Children:

- (1) 28592 Gerald K., b. 1946;
- (2) 28593 William J., b. 1938;
- (3) 28594 Mary Grace, b. 1941;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28267-8 GLADA FERN JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 12, 1909, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). She died June 2, 1985, East Liverpool, Columbiana co., OH. Miss Jamison married Wayne **Jester**, born 1904.

## The Only Child Known:

(1) Carol Lynne, b. 1938;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28268-8 LESLIE FENWICK JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born April 8, 1912, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the son of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). He died February 7, 1988, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV. Mr. Jamison married Virginia **Smitley**, born 1914.

#### Children:

(1) 28600 Johnette, b. 1937;

(2) 28601 Leslie, b. 1950;

References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28269-8 LEORA GAYNELLE JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born November 11, 1913, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). Miss Jamison married Aloysius **McQueen**, born January 6, 1912, Duquesne, Allegheny co., PA., and died December 6, 1987.

## Children:

(1) Raymond G., b. 1935;

(2) son, b. 1937; d. 1937;

(3) Judith, b. 1940;

(4) John F., b. 1946;

#### References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28270-8 SYLVIA LORETTA JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born December 1, 1915, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). She married Mathias **Veont**, b. 1914.

## The Only Child Known:

(1) William, b. 1942;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28273-8 MELDA LEONA JAMISON** [John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 11, 1919, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the daughter of John J. and Leona (Davis) Jamison (27657). She died July 7, 1986, Cleveland, Cuyahoga co., OH. She married Anthony **Mediate**, born 1915, and died January 7, 1970, Cleveland, OH.

## Children:

(1) Robert Anthony, b. 1940;

(2) Vernon David, b. 1941;

(3) Leona Ann, b. 1955;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28277-8 EDWARD J. JAMISON I** [Edward, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born 1907, Greene co., PA. the son of Edward and Annie (Jones) Jamison (27658). He married Evelyn **Wilson**, born 1911.

## Children:

(1) 28610 Edward J. II, b. 1930;

(2) 28611 John R., b. 1936;

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28293-8 GORDON SETH JAMISON** [Clarence, Alexander, William, John, William, Henry, Henry] was born July 16, 1906, Middleburne, Tyler co., WV, the son of Clarence and Nancy(Spencer) Jamison(27668). He died June 7, 1959[2a], Tyler co., WV. Mr. Jamison married 1894, Tyler co., WV., Vinitia Mae **Cole**, born 1907[2a] and died 1962[2a], Tyler co., WV.

## Children:

- (1) 28620 Peggy Jo; m. William R. Varnell; res. Columbus, OH;
- (2) 28621 Donald Keith, b.c. 1898; m. Donna Joy Spencer; res. New Martinsville, WV;
- (3) 28622 Nancy Jean, b.c. 1900; m. Clem[2] Sellers; res. Wilmington, NC;
- (\*) Keith Allen-was in the U. S. Air Force;
- (4) 28623 Martha Belle, b.c. 1903; m. Charles R. Wince; res. Grand Prairie, TX; CH:
- (\*) Gordon Lee,
- (\*) Steven Cole;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison graduated from Cincinnati College of Mortuary Service, enlisted into the Armed Forces and retired from it in 1955. He was a Master Sergeant and served during WWII.

# References:

1] History of Tyler co., WV., p.328; 2] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997 (research-a)Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV;

**28294-8 FRANKLIN KEITH JAMISON**, [Clarence, Alexander, William, John, William, Henry, Henry] was born 1908, Middleburne, Tyler co., WV, the son of Clarence and Nancy(Spencer) Jamison(27668) He died in 1966. Mr. Jamison married about 1930, Alberta **Fuchs**, b. 1912 and died 1943[2].

# Children:

(1) 28625 Judy, b.c. 1931; m. James Plane; res. Torrance, CA; Ch:

(\*) Karen;

(\*) James Jr.;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison worked for Union Carbide Corp in Charleston, WV and in CA.

## References:

1] History of Tyler co., WV., p.328; 2] Charlie Jamison, Royalton, OH, corr., 3/7/1997(research-Middleburne, Tyler Co., WV Cemetery;

**28308-8 PAUL EDWARD JAMISON** [Charles, Edward, William, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born circa 1912, KS the son of Charles and Ida (McCullough) Jamison (27691). Mr. Jamison married Sara Kathryn **Crumrine**, born December 20, 1921 and died June 21, 1988, WV. She is buried in Middleburne Cemetery, Tyler co., WV.

# Children:

(1) 28628 Janis K., b. 2/9/1942;

(2) 28629 Paula Mae, b. 11/1/1946, Wetzel co., WV; m. 8/6/1968, Donald Alan **Quinf**, b. 11/15/1945, Tyler co., WV; CH:

(\*) Allison Michelle, b. 9/21/1975, Marshall co., WV;

(\*) Donald Alan Jr., b. 6/7/1980, Wetzel co., WV;

(3) 28630 Lorna L., b. 9/21/1949;

(4) 28631 Brenda Lee, b. 2/25/1957; Wetzel co., WV; m. 8/16/1975, Middleburne, WV, Barry Brent **Bullman**, b. 8/31/1955, Wetzel co., WV; CH:

(\*) Amber Dawn, b. 2/23/1978, Wetzel co., WV;

(\*) Holly Rene, b. 1/30/1982, Wetzel co., WV;

## References:

1]

**28400-8 SARAH CALDWELL JAMISON** [Atha, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry] was born April 15, 1891, Greenwood, Greenwood co., SC. the daughter of Atha and Emma (Caldwell) Jamison (27792). Miss Jamison married May 7, 1914, SC., Joel Smith **Bailey**, who died June 1, 1935, Greenwood, SC.

# Children:

# (Born Greenwood, SC.)

(1) Margaret Wallace, b. 6/21/1916; m. 7/16/1944, Greenwood, SC., William Dale **Tinsley**; res. Greenwood, SC.; 5 ch.

(2) May Maxwell, b. 2/3/1918; d. 1919;

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28410-8 IDA MAE JAMISON** [Eris, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born March 17, 1893, Brooksville, Noxubee co., MS., the daughter of Eris and Mattie (Henley) Jamison (27793). Miss Jamison married March 17, 1914, Brooksville, MS., John Clarence **Allen**.

#### Children:

(Born Los Angeles, CA.)

(1) Frank Eris, b. 2/10/1916, Laguna Beach,; m. 10/13/1938, Fannie Bradford.

(2) Robert Jamison, b. 7/10/1917, Holtsville; d. 7/3/1935, Pasadena, CA.

(3) John Lewis, b. 9/29/1924, Pasadena; m. 10/9/1949, Barbara Pettingill; res. San Mateo, CA.

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28411-8 ERIS HENRY JAMISON** [Eris, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born August 11, 1895, Brooksville, Noxubee co., MS., the son of Eris and Mattie (Henley) Jamison (27793). He married January 8, 1921, TX., Margaret **Franklin**.

## Children:

## (Born California)

(1) 28650 Eris Henry, b. 5/25/1922, Santa Anna; m. 3/22/1947, CA., Marian Elizabeth Ode;

(2) 28651 Jean, b. 9/19/1932, Los Angeles; m. 7/17/1954, David English;

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28412-8 CAMILLA JAMISON** [Eris, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born August 22, 1897, Brooksville, Noxubee co., MS., the daughter of Eris and Mattie (Henley) Jamison (27793). She married June 17, 1922, CA. Charles Maurice **Scales**, the son of Charles M. Scales Sr.

#### Children:

(Born Macon, Noxubee co., MS)

(1) Charles M. III, b. 10/10/1923; m. 6/17/1950, Elizabeth Penfold; res. MI.

(2) Martha Scales, b. 7/9/1926; m. 12/29/1948, William Manly.

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28418-8 HENRY DOWNS JAMISON JR.** [Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born March 15, 1899, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the son of Henry and Marquerite (Spain) Jamison (27795). He married December 15, 1923, MO., Delia Ann **Richter**, born November 29, 1898, the daughter of John B. and Christine (**LeBelte**) Richter.

## Children:

## (1) 28720 Betty D., b. 10/22/1926; m. 6/14/1947, Frank C. Gorrell II;

## (2) 28721 Henry Downs III, b. 8/5/1930; m. 10/22/1955, Eleanor Lacy;

#### Notes:

Mr. Jamison graduated from Middle Tennessee State College at Murfreesboro. He enlisted into the U. S. Army and during World War I was a part of the SATC(Satistical Air Tactical Command). Before finishing officer training the Armistice was signed and Jamison was honorably discharged. Shortly after this he joined the Hoosier Manufacturing Company selling kitchen cabinets in Missouri and Kansas. When his father retired in 1930, he purchased the family's interest in the Old Jamison Spring and Mattress Company, becoming president. In 1936 he bought the Anchor Spring and Mattress Co. and changed the name of his firm to Jamison Bedding, Inc. which remains an influential company in the south.

Mr. Jamison was actively involved with his community. He was president of the National Boys Club, 1927-28; on the Board of Directors from 1926-1960; and made honorary Board of Directors in 1960; member of the Tennessee House of Representatives, 1935-39; member, director, president of the Nashville Rotary Club, 1936-37; Board of Directors and president of the Nashville Chamber of Commerce, 1945; member and treasurer of the Board of Governors of the Tennessee Manufacturing Association-vice pres. 1940, pres. 1941; in 1942-43 chairman of the National Association of Bedding Manufacturing and regional director for the southeastern region, 1954-56 for the National Association of Manufacturing; during World War II actively involved in raising defense funds; member of the state panel of the War labor Board; campaign director for the American Red Cross, 1947.

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110; 2] Who's Who In Commerce and Industry, 11th edition;

**28420-8 LUCILLE SPAIN JAMISON** [Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born October 6, 1904, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Marquerite (Spain) Jamison (27795). She died January 26, 1956, Nashville, TN. Miss Jamison married January 28, 1927, Nashville, TN., Moulton **Farrar** Jr., born August 12, 1903, Nashville, TN., the son of Moulton and Lillian (**Ford**) Farrar Sr.

Children:

(1) Moulton III, b. 1/26/1928; m. 4/24/1948, Ann Dickson Wharton;

(2) Henry Jamison, b. 8/2/1929; m. 9/3/1955, Patricia Walker.

# References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28421-8 ROBERTA BOGLE JAMISON** [Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born June 25, 1906, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Marquerite (Spain) Jamison (27795). She married May 1, 1940, Nashville, TN., Colonel Frederick Thomas **Anutta**, born December 27, 1910, Escanaba, Delta co., MI, the son of Frederick and Clara (**Burgo**) Anutta.

# The Only Child Known:

(1) Lucille Jamison, b. 7/10/1943, Nashville.

# References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28423-8 ANNIE BELLE JAMISON** [Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born November 26, 1911, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Marquerite (Spain) Jamison (27795). She married April 26, 1935, Nashville, Tn., John L. **Batey**, born October 20, 1902.

# Children:

(1) Marquerite Spain Jamison, b. 5/31/1941;

(2) John L. Jr., b. 12/4/1942;

# References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28450-9 JACK EUGENE JAMISON** [Jarrett, Wilson, Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born January 30, 1926, Westover, WV., the son of Jarrett and Margaret (Smyth) Jamison (28102). He married June 30, 1946, Oakland, Maryland, Barbara Ann **Talbot**, born November 4, 1928, WV., the daughter of DR. Samuel Ford and Orza **Wimer** Talbot.

#### Children:

## (Born Monongalia co., WV)

(1) 28750 Jack Eugene Jr., b. 8/24/1948; m. 9/19/1970, Sherry Dawn Davis;

(2) 28751 Janet Jill, b. 7/6/1950; m. 5/20/1972, David Reivis Shambuger;

(3) 28752 Judith Ann, b. 10/31/1960;

## Notes:

Mr. Jamison served during World War II, at Barbers Point, Pearl Harbor with the U. S. Navy.

## References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, manuscript;

**28451-9 JARRETT FLEMING JAMISON JR.** [Jarrett, Wilson, Jarrett, John, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born March 24, 1931, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., the son of Jarrett and Margaret (Smyth) Jamison (28102). He married December 25, 1952, Morgantown, Monongalia co., WV., Lucille Virginia Moore, born March 19, 1935, Oakland, MD., the daughter of Fred VanVoorhis and Susan (Howard) Moore. They reside at Fort Martin, Monongalia co., WV.

# Children:

# (Born Fort Martin, WV)

(1) 28755 James Moore, b. 4/14/1956; m. 7/20/1985, Nancy Coddington;

(2) 28756 Jarrett Fleming III, b. 10/4/1958; m. 7/7/1986, Sheila Lynn Jones;

(3) 28757 Joyce Ann, b. 6/23/1961; m. 7/1/1989, Steve Strakal;

# Notes:

Mr. Jamison served in the United States Navy in 1952 during the Korea conflict. He also is a co-owner of the Jamison Electrical Co.

# References:

1] Based on research by Jarrett F. Jamison Jr., Maidsville, WV, 1971, mauscript; 2] Cert. of Marriage #0875, Morgantown, WV;

**28584-9 CHARLES VERNON JAMISON Jr** [Charles, John, David, Amos, John, William, Henry, Henry], was born October 25, 1925, Greensboro, Greene co., PA., the son of Charles and Leona (Davis) Jamison (28264). He married October 23, 1948, at St. Joseph's Church, Braddock, PA., Rita Helen **Mitchell**, born May 31, 1925, Pittsburgh, PA, daughter of James Erwin and Catherine M (**Johnson**) Mitchell.

## Children:

- (1) 28800 Charles Vernon III, b. 7/28/1951;
- (2) 28801 John Michael, b. 10/3/1953;
- (3) 28802 Cathy Ann, b. 7/11/1955;
- (4) 28803 Joseph Mitchell, b. 6/2/1958;
- (5) 28804 Paula Marie, b. 9/22/1960;

## Notes:

The Mitchell's genealogy begins with Stephen Mitchell(d. 1820) of Sumter co., SC. He married Abigail \_\_\_\_\_\_ and they had the son, Benjamin. Benjamin Mitchel (1805-1867) in SC. He married Mary L. **Byrd**(1835SC-1895GA, dau. of Redden & Hannah (**Scott**) Byrd). Their son, Walter(1866SC-1936SC) had son, James Erwin Mitchell(1900GA-1971WA).

## References:

1] From the research recs. of Charles V. Jamison, N. Royalton, OH, ltr., 1993;

**28650-9 ERIS HENRY JAMISON JR.** [Eris, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born May 25, 1922, Santa Anna, CA., the son of Eris and Margaret (Franklin) Jamison (28411). He married March 22, 1947, CA., Marian E. **Ode**.

# Children:

(Born in CA.)

(1) 28860 Jennifer, b. 8/26/1950;

(2) 28861 Brent Eris, b. 5/12/1953;

# References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

28720-9 BETTY D. JAMISON [Henry, Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born

October 22, 1926, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Delia (Richter) Jamison (28418). Married June 14, 1947, TN., Frank C. **Gorrell** II, born june 20, 1927, the son of Lilburn P. and Vannie (**Strudwick**) Gorrell Jr.

#### Children:

(1) Frank C. III, b. 7/26/1949;

(2) Richter Jamison, b. 6/29/1953;

#### References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

**28721-9 HENRY DOWNS JAMISON III** [Henry, Henry, Robert, Henry, William, Henry, Robert, Henry], was born August 5, 1930, Nashville, Davidson co., TN., the daughter of Henry and Delia (Richter) Jamison (28418). He married October 22, 1955, FL., Eleanor Durham Lacy, born January 11, 1933, the daughter of Joel Watkins and Eleanor (**Durham**) Lacy Jr.

## Children:

(Born in Nashville, TN.)

(1) 28900 Henry Downs IV, b. 9/29/1956;

(2) 28901 Eleanor Lacy, b. 7/12/1958;

Notes:

## References:

1] The Jamison Family, Henry D. Jamison Jr., 1960, ps.103-110;

#### <u>top</u>

<u>1.</u> Ruth's letters were prolific and detailed much information of Henry Jamison's ancestry. While devoid of references at times, her only failing was that she was climbing the wrong tree and I never could convince her otherwise. In fond memory of a wonderful woman, none-the-less, I mention her name.

<u>2</u>. Providing William Jameson of Maine and John Jamison of Massachusetts are his brothers.

<u>3</u>. The Tenmile Country and its Pioneer Families, Leckey, 1935, page 560.

<u>4</u>. - - - - -

<u>5.</u> William Jamison # 26526

6. This was a typo in Rev. Jameson's genealogy. The correct date is listed as 1794.

7. Per letter, 2/8/97, Dee Whitten, Frederick co., MD.

8. Even if Abigail Scudder was William's only wife, why did it take them 12 years to have their first child? Could the marriage date be wrong?

<u>10.</u> The following data on James Stephenson and descendants from the records of Lewis Milton **MaHood** Jr. whose ancestor was Daniel and Martha (Jamison) Stephenson. Letter received November 12, 1992 Sun City, AZ.

11. This Cemetery is located about half a mile south west of Davistown, Pa., on Bell Run.

12. The two dates are in opposition of each other. The Register of Deaths states John was the son of Wm & Jane Dixon dying in 1858 at the age of ten. How does one reconcile this unless the data was incorrectly added to the Register.

13. Edgefield county, South Carolina butts up against Wilkes county, GA. on the western edge of SC.

14. This farm went to Joseph Flack, John Flack Sr.'s eldest son.

<u>15.</u>

<u>16.</u> - - - --

<u>17.</u> See Van de Vastine Jamison (#26690) for a more complete genealogy of Elizabeth Rumph's family.

<u> 18.</u> -

<u>19.</u> The Wilmot Proviso, introduced by David Wilmot in 1846, a PA. Democrat, clearly defined the issues of freedom and slavery by defining the new territory beyond Texas completely free of involuntary servitude and slavery. It also gave rise to the Free Soil Party movement that led directly to the founding of the present day Republican Party. While the South agreed in part to Wilmot's support of annexing the Lone Star State, the South, unfortunately, missed grasping the true significance of the Proviso. With dawning horror, the South realized that the net effect of Squatter Sovereignty resulted with a Congress once again successfully leaving the issue of slavery unresolved until a territory was ready for statehood.

<u>20.</u> Rev. Crowl and his wife raised Malinda E. Hunt for most of her life. What became of Malinda's natural family is unknown.

21. Longstreet, 1821-1904, Confederate General, born in Edgefield District, SC.

